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Sub-Committee 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: 

Road 

30 

37 

30 

30 

3? 

33 

33 

3 -/ 

40 

47 

22 

30 

1.. 

e_ 

14 

LL 

f48  

11. 
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UESTION 

Question Al---- 	
Grlt.  re: ACOUri 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Cas

e No. 4733 - 334-
338 	 43 

Herring Cove Roa
d 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: 	 of 3treeLiigh:. 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Sta

ff Establishment 
and 

Salaries 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Ord

inance - Filling 
of 	 18 

Properties 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Spe

cial Location for
 1"ish 

Children - Halif
ax Natal Day Pr)

ck 

Question Alderman 
R. Grant Re: Lette

r: to Halifax lier
E:Id 	 63 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Rep

ort - Foru71 C.)1
1s31‘a 	%. 1 

Individual Liabi
lity 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Roa

ch's Pond Retaini
ng Tank 	;.;4 

Question Alderman 
R. Grant re: Lette

r to H.:11f,i iiez
.31d 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Tra

ffic LirjhtP. - W
iilias 

Lake Road and Her
ring cove Road 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Tra

ffic Warrant 	
2. 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant Re: For

mer Library Premi
ses - 	 43 

Mainland South 

ALDERMAN: Walker
 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Bus S

helter 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Secur

ity Precaution- 
 

Hall 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Firea

rms Course 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Parki

ng in Handicappi 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Chris

tmas Tree at Arwd
,ale 

Rotary 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Herri

ng Cove Road 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Citiz

enship Court 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Repla

cement of Crown o
n 

Flagstaff 

Question Alderma
n Walker re: Tru

cks - Melville R
ide 

Development 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Quest

ion Period during
 

Committee of the 
Whole Council 

Question Alderma
n Walker Re: Dog

 Licenses 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Torch

 on Cenotaph 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Use o

f Grocery Bags fo
r 

Garbage 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Maple

 Leaf on Nova Sco
tia 

Flag 

12. 



CITY COUNCIL MINUTE INDE
X BY QUESTION 

Question Alderman Walke
r. re: Painting of Town

 Clock 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Heavy Traffic - A

rmshcre Drive 	49 

re Regatta Point Develo
pment 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Edmonds Grounds D

evelopment 	56 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Sign - Arndale Ro

tary 	 5( 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Meeting with Mini

ster of 	 49 

Highways and Premier re
 St. Margaret's Bay Roa

d 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Security -- City 

Hall 	 33 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Posting of Signs 

on Poles 	 33 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Parking Area betw

een 

Courthouse and Fisherma
ns Market 

Question Alderman Walke
r Re: Ramp - St. Margar

et's Bay Road 	40 

Question Alderman Walke
r Re: Parking - Grand P

arade 	 40 

Question Alderman Walke
r Re: Truck Traffic - C

rown Drive 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Circle Drive and 

McMullin 	 37 

Road 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Permits - Repair 

of Cars on 	37 

Private Property 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Cost - Use of Bal

l Diamonds 	25 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Clean Up of Punch

 Bowl 	 30 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Commercial/Reside

ntial 	
30 

Development South End o
f Punch Bowl 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Deferred Taxes - 

Widows 	
25 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Control of Signs 

on Rotary 	
25 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Assistance to Per

sons with 	
12 

Utility Bills 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Perpetual Light o

n Cenotaph 
	1Y 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Dust Protection f

rom Chute - 

City Hall 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Exemption of Taxe

s for Widows 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Traffic Lights - 

MacDonald 

Street and Quinpool Roa
d 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Street Width - Pu

rcell's Cove 

Road (Melville Developm
ent)  

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Rental of St. And

rea 
1.7 SA-101 	0  

Facility for Bingo 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Parking, Grand 

Pare 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Real Estate Signa

ge 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Unsightly Premise

s 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: St. Margaret's Ba

y Rod Ramp 

13. 



CITY COUNCIL MINUTE INDEX BY QUESTION 

Board  Halifax District School 
Question Alderman 

Walker re:
97 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Nova Parachutes 	

14 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Dog Con

trol 	 22 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Formati

on of a Canine Uni
t 	 14 

Halifax Police De
partment 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Snow Re

moval - Bus Stops 	
20 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Ward Location - Bayers L

ake 	65 

and Ragged Lake 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Dog C

ontrol 	
65 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Liabili

ty - Herring Cove 
Road 	65 

Light Change 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Real Es

tate Signs at Inte
r- 	20 

sections 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Wrestli

ng Matches - Halif
ax 	20 

For urn 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Ramp of

f St. Margaret's B
ay 	42 

Road 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Extensi

on of Bus Route 
	 44 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Welcome

 to Halifax Sign -
 St. 	

18 

Margaret's Bay Roa
d 

Questions Alderman
 Walker re: Willia

ms Lake Road Pumpi
ng 	

18 

Station 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Path - 

Nova Scotia Yacht 
	 18 

Squadron to Herrin
g Cove 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Submerg

ed Boats - Melvill
e 	

18 

Cove 

14. 



CITY COUNCIL MINUT
E INDEX BY ALDERMA

N - 1986 

ALDERMAN: Cromwel
l PAGE NO. 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Surpl

us - Halifax Distr
ict 	689 

School Board Surpl
us 

Notice of Motion A
lderman Cromwell r

e: Proposed Amendm
ent 	724 

to Ordinance 137, t
he Deferred Payment

 of Tax Ordinance 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Use o

f Halifax Hall 	 722 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell Re: Reque

sted Reports - Sel
f- 	631 

Serve Stations and
 Industrial Commis

sion 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Senio

rs Housing 	 566 

Alderman Cromwell 
Notice of Motion -

 Reconsideration o
f Oct. 631 

30th Resolution re
 Grace Maternity H

ospital Request 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Reque

sted Report - 	 662 

Industrial Commiss
ion 

Notice of Motion A
lderman Cromwell r

e: First Reading o
f 	601 

and Ordinance to A
mend License Fees 

Motion of Reconsid
eration Alderman C

romwell re: City C
ouncil 647 

Res. October 30/86
 re Grace Maternit

y Hospital Request
 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Contr

ols - Exterior of 	
567 

Housing 

Motion Alderman Cr
omwell Re: First R

eading of an Ordin
ance 	626 

to Amend License F
ees 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Indus

trial Park Update 
	567 

1987 Budget Review
 - Alderman Cromwe

ll 	
569 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Garba

ge - South End of 
H 	528 

Halifax 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Woods

ide Ferry - Bus Ro
utes 	499 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Statu

s - Seniors Housin
g 	500 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: City 

Clerk's Position 
	 500 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Land 

for Seniors Housin
g 	

529 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell Re: Self-

Service Gas Statio
ns 	

412 

Waterfront Develop
ment Corporation -

 Alderman Cromwell
 	

458 

Motion Alderman Cr
omwell: City Counc

il Resolution Re: 
	314 

"Motion from Advis
ory Committee on D

evonshire Centre" 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Meeti

ng - Enforcement M
inor 
	334 

Variance Decisions
 

Motion Alderman R.
 Cromwell: City Co

uncil Resolution R
e: 
	313 

"Motion from Advis
ory Committee on D

evonshire Centre" 

Notice of Motion A
lderman Cromwell r

e: Reconsideration
 of 
	260 

May 15/86 Council 
- Advisory Committ

ee, Devonshire Cen
tre 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Affor

dable Housing 
	

125 

Motion Alderman R.
 Cromwell - Recons

id. City Council -
 Reso. 285 

May 15, 1986 "Moti
on from Ad. Comm. 

on Devonshire Cent
re" 99 

Notice of Motion A
lderman Cromwell r

e: Amendment to 

Ordinance No. 130,
 the Electrical Co

de Ordinance 

1. 



CITY COUNCIL
 MINUTE INDE

X BY ALDERMA
N 

Motion Alder
man Cromwell

 re: Amendme
nt to Ordina

nce No. 130 
121 

- The Electr
ical Code Or

dinance - FI
RST READING 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: User 
Fees for Com

mons 	 146 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Lette
r from the H

onorable 	147 

David Nantes
, Sewer Conn

ection 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Housi
ng Proposal 	

147 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Blast
ing Permits 	

98 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Sidew
alk Clearing

 	 99 

Alderman Cro
mwell re: Mo

tion to Reco
nsider Jan. 

16 City 	50 

Council item
 - Cowie Hil

l Playground
 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Study
 - Public Ga

rdens 	20 

Alderman Cro
mwell re Not

ice of Motio
n to Reconsi

der Jan. 16 	2
2 

City Council
 agenda item

 re Cowie Hi
ll Playgroun

d 

Alderman Cro
mwell re: No

tice of Moti
on to Amend 

Ordinance 	22
 

No. 147, The
 Dog Ordinan

ce 

Alderman Cro
mwell re: 	M

otion of Reco
nsideration o

f Jan. 16 	32
 

City Council
 agenda item

 - Cowie Hil
l Playground

 

Motion Alder
man Cromwell

 re: Propose
d Amendments

 to 	
39  

Ordinance No
. 147, The D

og Ordinance
 - FIRST REA

DING 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Noise
 Ordinance 	

188 
 

Question Ald
erman Cromwe

ll re: Water
front Develo

pment 	
187 

ALDERMAN: D
. Grant 

Petition Ald
erman D. Gra

nt re: Reloc
ation - Domi

nion Metals 
712 

Limited to 8
29 MacLean S

treet 

Relocation o
f Dominion M

etals Limite
d to 829 Mac

Lean Street 
	727 

(Alderman D
. Grant) 

Question Ald
erman D. Gra

nt re: Snow 
Removal from

 Streets 
	721 

Question Ald
erman D. Gra

nt Re: Bicyc
le Safety 
	

631 

Notice of Mo
tion Alderma

n D. Grant r
e: City Coun

cil Res. 
	663 

Nov. 13/86 -
 Request for

 Plan Amend.
 Morris and 

Queen Sts. 

Notice of Mo
tion Alderma

n D. Grant r
e: City Coun

cil Res. 
	667 

November 13/
86 re Grace 

Maternity Ho
spital Reque

st 

Motion of Re
consideratio

n - Alderman
 D. Grant Re

: Request 
	672 

For Plan Ame
ndment, Morr

is Street at
 Queen Stree

t 

Petition Ald
erman D. Gra

nt Re: Rerou
ting of Hali

fax 
	

396 

Metropolitan
 Transit Rou

te #9 

Question Ald
erman D. Gra

nt re: Use o
f Skateboard

s 
	

335 

Question D. 
Grant re: Ou

tstanding Wo
men Award 
	

335 

Question Ald
erman D. Gra

nt re: Acces
s to Dunbrac

k Street 
	225  

Alderman D. 
Grant Notice

 of Motion o
f Reconsider

ation Re: 
	129 

March 13/86 
Council item

 - Dockage H
alifax Water

front 

Question Ald
erman D. Gra

nt re: Cross
walks in the

 Vicinity 
	225  

of Bus Stop
s 

2. 



Question Alderm
an 

Question Alderm
an 

Question Alderm
an 

Petition Alderm
an 

Proposal 

Question Alderm
an 

Dewell 

Dewell 

Dewell 

Dewell 

Dewell 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

Estate Agents 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

CITY COUNCIL MIN
UTE INDEX BY ALD

ERMAN 

Question Alderm
an D. Grant 

Housing Units 

Question Alderm
an D. Grant 

re: 	Provincial Fundin
g for 

re: Ace Towing 

67 

188 

Motion - Alderma
n D. Grant: Reco

nsideration 

Resolution of M
arch 13, 1986 -

 Dockage 
of City Council 	173 

- Halifax Waterf
ront 

ALDERMAN: Dewe
ll 

 

 

 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

and Enter 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

Avenue 

Question Alderm
an Dewell 

R-2 Zoning Provi
sions 
	 724 

Increased Penalti
es - Break 	724 

Leaf Removal Pro
gram 
	 691 

Sunday Store Ope
nings 
	 690 

Manhole Covers -
 Connaught 
	690 

Sidewalk Constru
ction 
	 598 

Motion of Rescis
sion Alderman De

well re: City Co
uncil Res. 	650 

October 30/86 - 
Case No. 5016 - 

Rezoning - Lot K
-9A-1 

Petition Alderma
n Dewell re: Rez

oning of Lots 13
-20 and 	675

 

Portion of Clare
mont Street and 

Regent Road, Cas
e No. 5046 

Petition Alderm
an Dewell re: C

orrespondence, 
St. Catherines 

676 

School Parent Te
achers Associati

on re New Gymnas
ium 

Alderman Dewell
 Notice of Moti

on Re: Rescissi
on of Oct. 	

631 

16th re Case No.
 5016, Rezoning,

 Stoneybrook Cou
rt 

Question Alderm
an Dewell Re: C

losure of Schoo
ls 	

629 

Correspondence A
lderman Dewell r

e: Point Pleasan
t Park 

Windsor and Hood
 Intersection - 

Alderman Dewell 

re: Complaint - 
Vandalism 

re: Sidewalk Ren
ewal 

re: Sign - Armda
le Rotary 

re: Chebucto Roa
d Development 

re: Sidewalk Ren
ewals 

re: Zoning Bylaw
 Education - Rea

l 

re: 24 Hour Sto
res 

re: Weekend Ride
rship - No.8 Bus

 

Question Alderm
an Dewell re: G

rounds at Citad
el Hill 

Question Alderman 
 Dewell re: Seco

nd Hand Shop Mer
chandise 

Displayed on Si
dewalk 

Question Alderm
an Dewell re: P

ayment of Taxes
 at Various 

Banks 

583 

532 

529 

564 

564 

444 

497 

497 

497 

332 

331 

332 

303 

3. 



CITY COUNCIL MINU
TE INDEX BY ALDER

MAN 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Brigh

t Street 	 226 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Detai

led Area Plan 	 226 

Lady Hammond Roa
d 

Petition Re: Prop
osed Transfer - S

chool Principal 	 316 

Harold Doucette 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Use o

f Old Tibbets Pai
nt 	127 

Building 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Dange

rous Sidewalks 	 304 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Colle

ction of Debris 	 304 

Liverpool Street 
Construction Site

 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Boat 

Motor Repair - Wi
ndcrest 	304 

Terrace and Wind
sor Street 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: C-2A 

Zone Requirements
 	 144 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Progr

ams for Home Repa
irs 	145 

Alderman Dewell P
etition re: Propo

sed Amusement Hal
l, 	135 

Corner of Oxford 
and Cork Streets 

Question Alderma
n Dewell re: Sno

w Removal 	
98 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Halif

ax Natal Day - 19
86 	42 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Ratio

nalization of Tra
nsit 	66 

Routes 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Polic

y - Extra Units i
n 	18 

Buildings 

ALDERMAN: Downey
 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Feder

al Building Site 
	 722 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Skati

ng Facilities 
	

722 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Winte

r Parking Ban 
	

661 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Relco

ation of Persons 
in 	

662 

Public Housing 

Petition Alderman
 Downey re: Resid

ents of Sunrise M
anor in 
	675 

Opposition to Ins
tallation of Coin

-operated Laundry
 Machine 

2032 Creighton St
reet - Alderman D

owney 	
636 

Question Alderman
 Downey Re:

630  

Gas Leak - Excavat
ion in old 

Service Station 
Area 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: 	

597 

Building Permit Ap
plication 

2032-2036 Creight
on Street 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Appra

isal of Property 
	

661 

Question Alderman
 Downey re:

499  

Uniacke Square 

Gottingen Street 
Revitalization - 

Alderman Downey 
	

534 

Petition Alderman
 Downey re: Use o

f Coin Operated W
ashers 
	553  

d Dryers in Gordo
n B. Isnor Manor 

Question  

 

Alderman Downey 
re: Promotions -

 Police Departme
nt 565 

 

4. 



CITY COUNCIL M
INUTE INDEX BY

 ALDERMAN 

Question Alder
man Downey 	re: 	Purchase

 2521 Barringto
n 	566 

Street 

Question Alder
man Downey 	re: 	Develo

pment of Green 
Lantern 	566 

Building 

Question Alder
man Downey 	re: 	Inform

ation Report - 
Market & 	333 

Grafton 	Strs.
 	- Conversion to

 Two-Way Traffi
c Circulation 

Qustion Alderm
an Downey re: 	Cheb

ucto Landing Si
te 	 378 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	Street Cleaning
 - North 379 

Cogswell and A
gricola Street

 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	Streetlight Cle
aning 379 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	2020-2032 Creig
hton Street 333 

Question Alder
man 	Downey 	re: 	S

treetlight Clea
ning 379 

Question Alder
man 	Downey re: 	

Access Housing 
- 

334 

Barrington 	Stre
et 

Question Alder
man 	Downey Re: 	

Use of Volvos -
 Halifax Police

 411 

Department 

Question Alder
man 	Downey Re: 	

Surface Repairs
 - Chebucto 

411 

Landing 

Question Alder
man 	Downey Re:

 	Gottingen S
treet Federal 

411 

Building Site
 

Question Alder
man 	Downey re:

 	Employment
 Students for 

334 

Summer Work 

Question Alder
man 	Downey re:

 	Housing D
evelopment: 	

Gerrish 

and Maynard St
reets 

128 

Question Alder
man 	Downey re: 	

User Fees for C
ommons 

128 

Question Alder
man 	Downey re

: 	Sidewalk
 - Seaview 

299 

Co-operative 

Question Alder
man 	Downey re:

 	Driveway
 - Fisherman's 

299 

Market and Fer
ry Wharf 

Federal Site -
 Alderman Down

ey 

104 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	Patch
ing - Street Su

rface 
145 

Alderman Downe
y Petition re:

 	Tra
ffic Conditions

 on North-
110 

wood Terrace a
nd Black Stree

t 

Alderman Downe
y Petition re:

 	Bau
er Street Resid

ents re - 
	110 

Expansion 	
of Firefighter

s Club, North 
Park & Bauer S

treets 

Alderman Downe
y Petition re:

 	Br
others Meat Del

icatessen 
135 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	
Four Units on W

est and Maynard
 146 

Streets 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	
Street Repairs 

- George Street
 223 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	Str
eet Cleaning 

223 
7 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	
Snow Clearing- 

Sunrise and 
64 

2 

Northwood Mano
rs 

23 
2 

PCB Storage - 
Alderman Downe

y 

Job Training P
rograms & Basi

c Training Ski
lls & Developm

ent 
191 

2 

Program - Alde
rman Downey 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 	
Painting - Seni

or Citizens 
187 

43 

1 

Buildings 

5. 



CITY COUNCIL MI
NUTE INDEX BY A

LDERMAN 

Question Alder
man 

Strategy 

Question Alder
man 

Storm 

Question Alder
man 

Downey re: 

Downey re: 

Downey re: 

Gottingen Stree
t Planning 

Snow Plowing du
ring the Recent

 

Street Cleaning
 

18 

19 

187 

ALDERMAN: Flyn
n 

Direction - Ful
ly Elected Scho

ol Boards - Ald
erman Flynn 

Question Alder
man Flynn re: 

Road/Philip St
reet 
	City-owned Prop

erty - Chebucto
 

Papal Plaque 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

Re: No Passing
 Signs at 

Crosswalks 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Moorings -
 North West 

Arm 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Mumford Ro
ad Widening 

Notice of Motio
n Deputy Mayor 

Flynn re Amendm
ent to 

Ordinance 180 -
 The Streets Or

dinance 

Motion Deputy M
ayor Flynn re: 

Amendment to Or
dinance Number 

180 - The Stree
ts Ordinance - 

FIRST READING 

Delegates to th
e U.N.S.M. Regi

onal Committee 
Meeting - 

June 19th - De
puty Mayor Fly

nn 

Promotion of Wi
lliam Duffy - D

eputy Mayor Fly
nn 

User Fees - Cit
y of Halifax Co

mmons (Deputy M
ayor Flynn 

Report - Assess
ment Appeals - 

Deputy Mayor Fl
ynn 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Amendments
 - Lot Frontag

e 

Appointment to 
Concerns of Age

ing Committee -
 Deputy and Area Requi

rements 

Mayor Flynn 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Flynn re

: Appointments 
to the Board 

of the World Tr
ade and Convent

ion Centre 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Flynn re

: Corner Snow P
lowing Policy 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Bus Stop S
now Clearing 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Flynn re

: Appointments 
- World Trade 

and Convention 
Centre Limited 

Board 

Notice of Motio
n of Reconsider

ation - Deputy 
Mayor Flynn re:

 

Council Resolut
ion, Feb. 13 re

 Tender No. 85-
194 

Notice  of Mot
ion - Deputy M

ayor Flynn re:
 Re-establishm

ent 

of the Tenderi
ng Committee 

Control - City 
of Halifax - De

puty Mayor Flyn
n 

Dog 

Petition Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Objection 
by Residents o

f 

Mumford Road re
 Asphalt Paving

 of Mumford Roa
d 

Motion Deputy M
ayor Flynn - Re

establishment o
f the Tendering

 

Committee 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Local Impr
ovement Charge

s 

Paving Renewal
s 

700 

692 

694 

628 

561 

495 

530 

560 

337 

337 

413 

337 

457 

336 

143 

67 

67 

97 

67 

68 

68 

33 

95 

183 

6. 



CITY COUNCIL MI
NUTE INDEX BY A

LDERMAN 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Flynn re

: Audit Committ
ee Review of 	182 

External Audito
rs 

ALDERMAN: Hams
haw 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Use 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Petition Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Pinewood Terrac
e to R-1 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw Re: 

Street/Cresthav
en Area 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

for Garbage 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Park Area 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Ridge 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

City Council 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Properties 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Closure of Post
 Office 

Facilities, Law
ton's Drug Stor

e, Rockingham 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Cresthaven Subd
ivision 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Road 

Snow Removal - K
earney 

ALDERMAN: Jeff
rey 

Amusement Arcad
es 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

Regulations 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

Street 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

Crosswalks - Al
derman Jeffrey 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

(Third Floor Lo
cation) 

Capital Punishm
ent - Alderman 

Hamshaw 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Dumping of Sewa
ge into 

Sewage 

ALDERMAN: Hans
haw 

527 

567 

360 

407 

298 

299 

298 

225 

125 

221 

143 

41 

41 

189 

City 	182 

Lake 	125 
) 

3 

6 

:5 

17 

52 

62 

62 

;98 
51 

Old Rockingham F
ire Hall 

Rockingham Fire 
Station 

Rezoning of Lot 
12 on 

Postal Service -
 Dunbrack 

Use of Small Gro
cery Bags 

Billboard - Rock
ingham 

Bus Bay - Rockin
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Question Alderman 
Rotary 

Question Alderman 

Question Alderman 

Aged Living Alone 

Question Alderman 

Question Alderman 

Walker re: Christmas Tree at Armdale 

Walker re: Bus Shelter 

Walker re: Parking in Handicapped 

- Alderman Walker 

Walker re: Herring Cove Road 

Walker re: Citizenship Court 

723 

691 

zones 	692 

664 

692 

723 
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CITY COUNCIL MINUTE INDEX BY ALDERMAN 

Question Alderman Walker re: Security Precautions - City Hall 
Question Alderman Walker re: Firearms Course 

Safety at the Halifax Forum During Wrestling Matches Alderman Walker 
Question Alderman Walker re: Replacement of Crown on Flagstaff 
Question Alderman Walker re: Painting of Town Clock 

Question Alderman Walker re: Edmonds Grounds Development 

Question Alderman Walker re: 
Flag 

Question Alderman Walker re: 
Development 

Question Alderman Walker re: 
Committee of the Whole 

Question Alderman Walker re: 

Question Alderman Walker re: Torch on Cenotaph 

Petition Alderman Walker re: The Punch Bowl 

Question Alderman Walker Re: Dog Licenses 

Petition Alderman Walker re: Chocolate Lake 

Identification of Halifax City Hall - Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman Walker re: Use of Grocery Bags for 
Garbage 

Question Alderman Walker Re: Truck Traffic - Crown Drive 

Public Hearing - Kelly Street (Alderman Walker) 

Town Clock - Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman Walker re: Meeting with Minister of Highways and Premier re St. Margaret's Bay Road Question Alderman Walker Re: Ramp - St. Margaret's Bay Road 

Question Alderman Walker Re: Parking - Grand Parade 

Question Alderman Walker re: Heavy Traffic - Armshore Drive 
re Regatta point Development 

Petition Alderman Walker re: Construction of Public Housing or Non-Profit Housing - Williams Lake Road Question Alderman Walker re: Parking Area between 
Courthouse and Fishermans Market Question Alderman Walker re: Circle Drive and McMullin 
Road 

Question Alderman Walker re: Permits - Repair of Cars on 
Private Property 

Forward Avenue - Alderman Walker 

Bus Shelter - Margaret Road - Alderman Walker 

Maple Leaf on Nova Scotia 

Trucks - Melville Ridge 

Question Period during 
Council 
Sign - Armdale Rotary 

723 

723 

568 

599 

562 

562 

658 

659 

659 

563 

599 

584 

627 

584 

569 

599 

409 

412 

501 

495 

408 

408 

495 

360 

375 

375 

376 

381 

381 
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Ball Diamond Rentals - Alderman Walker 

Clean Up Bicentennial Highway - Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman Walker re: Posting of Signs on Poles 

Question Alderman Walker re: Security - City Hall 

Rental of St. Andrew's School 

Dust Protection from Chute - 

Exemption of Taxes for Widows 
Question Alderman Walker 	Clean Up of Punch Bowl 

Question Alderman Walker re: Commercial/Residential Development South End of Punch Bowl Question Alderman Walker re: Assistance to Persons with Utility Bills 
Question Alderman Walker re: Deferred Taxes - Widows 

Question Alderman Walker re: Control of Signs on Rotary 

Use of Ball Diamonds - Alderman Walker 

Lease - Punch Bowl Land (Alderman Walker) 

Question Alderman Walker re: Traffic Lights - MacDonald Street and Quinpool Road 
Question Alderman Walker re: Street Width - Purcell's Cove Road (Melville Development) 
Question Alderman Walker re: Perpetual Light on Cenotaph 

Question Alderman Walker re: Cost - Use of Ball Diamonds 

Petition Re: Restoration of Bookmobile Service to 
Ward 8 

Question Alderman Walker re: Formation of a Canine Unit - Halifax Police Department 
Question Alderman Walker re: Nova Parachutes 

School Buses - Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman Walker re: St. Margaret's Bay Road Ramp 

Question Alderman Walker re: Halifax District School Board 

Question Alderman Walker re: Parking, Grand Parade 

Question Alderman Walker re: Dog Control 

Question Alderman Walker re: Real Estate Signage 

Question Alderman Walker re: Unsightly Premises 

Alderman Walker Petition re: 
and Kline Heights to. 

Major Stevens Jr. High School 

Bus Service from Cowie Hill 

Question Alderman Walker re: 
Facility for Bingo 

Question Alderman Walker re: 
City Hall 

Question Alderman Walker re: 

re: 

381 

381 

330 

330 

305 

126 

301 

301 

301 

126 

259 

259 

260 

260 

259 

259 

126 

259 

285 

143 

143 

129 

144 

97 

97 

222 

222 

222 

86 
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Question Alderman Walker 
Road 

Question Alderman Walker 
Light Change 

Question Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman Walker 
and Ragged Lake 

Question Alderman Walker 
Margaret's Bay Road 

Questions Alderman Walker 
Station 

Question Alderman Walker 
Squadron to Herring 

Question Alderman Walker 
Cove 

Question Alderman Walker 
sections 

Question Alderman Walker 
Forum 

Question Alderman Walker 

Ramp off St. 	Margaret's Bay 42 

Liability - Herring Cove Road 65 

Extension of Bus Route 44 

Snow Removal - Bus Stops 20 

Ward Location - Bayers Lake 65 

Welcome to Halifax Sign - St. 184 

Williams Lake Road Pumping 184 

Path - Nova Scotia Yacht 184 

Submerged Boats - Melville 184 

Real Estate Signs at Inter- 20 

Wrestling Matches - Halifax 20 

Dog Control 65 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 
Cove 
re: 

re: 

re: 

re: 
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ex - 1986 

Abandonment 

Abandonment - Ea
sements: 16 and 

20 Dakin Drive 

Access Road 

Access Road - Se
aview Park 

Accident 

Fatal Accident (
December 31, 198

4), Bell Road an
d Sackville 

Street 

Account 

Question Alderma
n Jeffrey re: Fo

rum Commission R
equest 

Establishment of
 an Equipment Re

serve Account 

Accounts 

Signing Authorit
y on Equipment R

eplacement Accou
nts Royal 

Bank, Bank of Co
mmerce & Scotia 

Bank Computer Da
ta Centre 

Write Off of Acc
ounts 

Ace Towing 

Question Alderma
n D. Grant re: A

ce Towing 

PAGE NO.  

34 

10 

725 

527 

623 

12 

188 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

Acquisition 

124 

42 

480 

522 

407 

- Land at Barrin
gton and Blowers

 Streets 

- Parc
el W, Pioneer Av

enue 

- Lot 63
B, Withrod Drive

 

of Parcel AB-1, 
246 Bedford High

way 

of 160 Parking M
eters 

- 
Alma Crescent an

d Dutch Village 
Road 

- 
2413 Barrington 

Street (Marcotte
 Property) 

- 
Parcel WCL and E

asement WC, Rive
r Road 

- 
Alma Crescent an

d Dutch Village 
Road 

of Block P.C. - 
Cowie Hill 

Acorn Road 

Question Alderma
n R. Grant re: S

tatus - Acorn Ro
ad Turn-

About 
Question Alderma

n R. Grant re: A
corn Road 

Acorn Road 

Acorn Road 

Question Alderma
n R. Grant Re: R

oad Elevations -
 Acorn Road 

Acquisition 

Questions Alderm
an Jeffrey re: A

cquisition - Alm
a Crescent 

Question Alderma
n Jeffrey re: Ac

quisition - Fred
erick 

Avenue and Hillc
rest Avenue 

Acquisition - 9 
and 11 Dentith R

oad ( Portions) 

183 

184 

588 

619 

553 

586 

525 

447 

362 

362 

362 

398 

251 
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Acquisition of Par
cel Kl-A, 56 Old S

ambro Road 

Acquisition - Cana
dian National Rail

way Lands, Bedford
 

Highway 

Acquisition of Par
cel H-4C, Civic No

. 27 Princeton Ave
nue 

Act 
Question Alderman

 OMalley re: Holi
days Act 

administration 

Recommendation Aud
it Committee - Dia

gnostic Audit for 

Capital Projects A
dministration (TO 

BE TABLED) 

Administrative Or
der 

Consideration of A
dministrative Orde

r for Executive Se
rvices 

SET DATE FOR MEETI
NG - Alderman OMal

ley 

Advertising 

Classified Adverti
sing - Volume Cont

rol 34 

Advisory Committe
e 

Motion from Adviso
ry Committee on De

vonshire Centre 253 

Notice of Motion 
Alderman Cromwell

 re: Reconsiderat
ion of 

May 15/86 Council 
- Advisory Committ

ee, Devonshire Cen
tre 	260 

Aged 
Aged Living Alone 

- Alderman Walker 664 

Agenda 
Question Alderman 

()Malley Re: Alder
manic Agenda Packa

ges 

for Meetings of Co
mmittee of the Who

le and City Counci
l 

Agreement 
Motion Alderman M

eagher re: Recons
ideration of City

 Council 

Agenda Items 10.1 
and 10.2 - Septemb

er 11, 1986 

Case No. 4991 - Di
scharge of Contrac

t Development Agre
ement 

and Rezoning: Lot
 B-1 (Bedford Hig

hway) 

Ports Canada Agre
ement - H-158 

Case No. 4747 - Lo
ts A-2, A-3: Knigh

tsridge Subdivisio
n 

(Application for 
Amendment to Stag

e 11, Schedule "K
" 

Tax Agreement - T
he Bay Parking Ga

rage 

Case No. 4747 - A
mendment to Devel

opment Agreement,
 

II, Schedule "K" -
 Knightsridge Subd

ivision 

Case No. 4124 and 
012/4 Tax Agreemen

ts - Sheraton 

Case No. 4991 - D
ischarge of Contr

act Development 

Rezoning - Lot B-
1 Bedford Highway

 

Case No. 4586 - C
ontract Developme

nt Agreement: 

Ridge 
Canadian National

 Railway - Pipe C
rossing Agreement

 

Provincial/City C
onstruction Cost-

Sharing Agreement
 

Amendment to Deve
lopment Agreement

 - prison Lands 

Case No. 4973 - D
ischarge of Contr

act Agreement - 2
9 Rufus 

Avenue (11 Birch 
Street) 

88 

138 

33 

691 

717 

495 

Hotel 

Agreement 

Melville 

No. 38 

Stage 

409 

551 

508 

585 

575 

523 

582 

523 

517 

453 

361 

196 

195 

141 
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Centralized Banking Agree
ment - City of Halifax an

d public 

Service Commission of Hal
ifax 

Hanover Agreement - Main 
Avenue Seniors Public Hou

sing 

Reciprocal Pension Agreem
ent - City of Dartmouth 

Discharge of Agreement - 
1546 Dresden Row 

Local No. 143 - Collectiv
e Agreement 

,,,,Case No. 4128 - Agreem
ent - 5265 Tobin Street 

589 

620 

683 

459 

102 

15 

Agreements 

Notice of Motion Alderma
n Meagher re: Reconsider

ation of 

Agenda Items 10.1 and 10.
2 City Council - Septembe

r 11/86 	530 

Agricola Street 

Appeal of Variance Refusa
l - 2825 Agricola Street 

Question Alderman Downey
 re: Street Cleaning - N

orth 

Cogswell and Agricola Str
eet 

Question Alderman OMalle
y re: Snow - Agricola St

reet 

Contract Development - Ca
se No. 5053 - 3055 Agrico

la Street 

Case No. 5053 - Contract
 Development: 3055 Agric

ola Street 

Case No. 5053 - Contract
 Development: Olands Bre

weries Ltd. 

3055 Agricola Street - SE
T DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING

 

Aide 
Question Deputy Mayor Je

ffrey Re: Security - Ald
ermens Aide 

(Third Floor Location) 

Akins Cottage 
Apex Developments Limited

 - Akins Cottage 

Alderman D. Grant 

Presentation - Municipal 
Awareness 

and M. Leiper 

Alderman Leiper 

Presentation - Municipal 
Awareness 

and M. Leiper 

Aldermanic 
Appointments 

Appointments - Aldermani
c 

Appointment 

Week - Alderman D. Grant 

Week - Alderman D. Grant 

204 

204 

640 

632 

640 

Aldermen 
Question Alderman R. Gra

nt re: 
	 144 Aldermanic Parking Passes

 

Question Alderman R. Gra
nt re: Reception - Prese

nt and 

Past Aldermen 
	

124 

Question Deputy Mayor Je
ffrey Re: Security - Ald

ermens Aide 689 

(Third Floor Location) 

313 

379 

66 

471 

478 

406 

689 

317 
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Jeffrey 
Street 

re: Intersection of Central 
123 

. 85-150 - Alexandra Cen
tre - Window 

508 

City Council Index 

Alex Street 

Question Alderman 

Avenue and Alex 

Alexandra Centre 

Award of Tender No 

Replacements 

Allocation 

Question Alderman Jeffre
y re: Capital Budget All

ocation 

Public Garden Canteen Wa
shrooms 

Allowance 

Resolution - FCM - De-In
dexing of Family Allowan

ce 

Question Alderman Jeffr
ey re: Allowance - Pers

ons in 

Homes for Special Care 

Funeral Allowance Policy
 - Indigent Persons 

Alma Crescemt 

Acquisition - Alma Cresc
ent and Dutch Village Ro

ad 

Alma Crescent 

Questions Alderman Jeff
rey re: Acquisition - A

lma Crescent 

Acquisition - Alma Cresc
ent and Dutch Village Ro

ad 

Award of Tender No. 86-2
1 - Alma Crescent Storm 

Sewer, and 

New Curb and Gutter 

Alternatives 
Alternatives & Assistanc

e for those Engaged in P
rostitution 

Alvina Nursery 
Question Alderman R. Gr

ant re: Alvina Nursery,
 Herring Cove 

Road 
amendment 
Proposed Ordinance to Am

end License Fees - SECON
D READING 

Amendment to the Municip
al Planning Strategy and

 Land Use 

Bylaw - Peninsula North 
Secondary Planning Strat

egy 

Municipal Development Pl
an Review - Proposed Ame

ndments to 

Muncipal Development Pla
n and Land Use Bylaw 

Land Use Bylaw Amendment
 - (Mainland Area) - R-3

 (Multiple 

Dwelling) Zone 
Notice of Motion Alderm

an D. Grant re: City Co
uncil Res. 

Nov. 13/86 - Request for
 Plan Amend. Morris and 

Queen Sts. 

Motion of Reconsiderati
on - Alderman D. Grant 

Re: Request 

For Plan Amendment, Morr
is Street at Queen Stree

t 

Case Nos. 4926 and 5054 
- Request for Plan Amend

ment 

Morris Street at Queen S
treet 

Kelly Street Area - Prop
osed Plan Amendment 

Request for Plan Amendme
nt - Morris St. at Queen

 St.: 

Planning Adv. Committee 
Report (SET DATE FOR PUB

LIC HEARING 

Land Use Bylaw Amendment
 (Mainland Area) - R-3 (

Multiple 

Dwellig) Zone 
Land Use Bylaw Amendment

 - R-2A Uses in R-3 Zone
s - South 

End Area 
Proposed Amendment to Or

dinance Number 179, the 
Residential 

Parking Permit Ordinance
 - FIRST READING 

329 

117 

330 

117 

362 

183 

398 

93 

10 

496 

717 

640 

594 

518 

663 

672 

646 

724 

625 

510 

521 

406 
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Case No. 5161 - Amendmen
t to Land Use Bylaw: Sem

i-Detached 

Dwellings 

Notice of Motion Alderma
n Cromwell re: Proposed 

Amendment 	
717 

to Ordinance 137, the Def
erred Payment of Tax Ordi

nance 

Notice of Motion Alderma
n Cromwell re: First Rea

ding of 	
724 

and Ordinance to Amend L
icense Fees 

Notice of Motion Alderma
n OMalley re: Amendment 

to City 	
601 

Charter re Appointment of
 Manager of Executive Ass

istance 600 

Amendment to Ordinance Nu
mber 180 - The Streets Or

dinance 
 

Second Reading 
592 

Case No. 4980 - Amendment
 to the Land Use Bylaw (C

-2A Zone) 
 

578 

Case No. 4747 - Lots A-2,
 A-3: Knightsridge Subdiv

ision 

(Application for Amendmen
t to Stage 11, Schedule "

K" 	 575 

Notice of Motion Deputy M
ayor Flynn re Amendment t

o 

Ordinance 180 - The Stree
ts Ordinance 	

530 

Case No. 4980 - Amendment
 to C-2A Minor Commercial

 Zone 

(Land Use Bylaw) 	
583 

Case No. 4747 - Amendment
 to Development Agreement

, Stage 

II, Schedule "K" - Knight
sridge Subdivision 	

582 

Motion Deputy Mayor Flyn
n re: Amendment to Ordin

ance Number 

180 - The Streets Ordinan
ce - FIRST READING 	

560 

Case No. 5042 - Amendment
 to the Industrial (1-3) 

Zone of 

the Land Use Bylaw, Mainl
and Area 	

388 

Amendment to the Land Us
e Bylaw - C-2A Zone: SET

 DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 	
454 

Case No. 5024 - Amendmen
t to the Land Use Bylaw 

- Rental 

Uses (Peninsula and Mainl
and Area) - Video Tape Re

ntals 	389 

Amendment to the Land Us
e Bylaw (Mainland Area) 327 

Notice of Motion Alderma
n Meagher re: Amendment 

to Ord. 

No. 179, the Residential 
Parking Permit Ordinance 
	 307 

Question Alderman R. Gra
nt re: June 12,1986 City

 Council 

Agenda Item - Amendment t
o Land Use Bylaw (Mainlan

d Area) 	331 

Proposed Amendment to Or
dinance 170, the Tax Con

cession 

Ordinance - SECOND READIN
G 	

326 

Amendments 
Spring Garden Road Comme

rcial Area Plan, and Ass
ociated 

Municipal Planning Strate
gy and Land Use Bylaw Ame

ndments 	248  

Municipal Development Pl
an Review - 

Proposed Amendments 

to Municipal Development 
Plan and Land Use Bylaw 
	 615  

Spring Garden Road Comme
rcial Area Plan and Asso

ciated MPS 

and Land Use Bylaw Amendm
ents 	

232 
 

ADJOURNED PUBLIC HEARING
 - Mainland South Second

ary Planning 

Strategy and Associated M
PS and Land Use Bylaw Ame

ndments 	237  

Report - PAC - Case No. 
5024 Land Use Bylaw Amen

dments: 

Video Tape Rentals - SET 
DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 
	 295  

Municipal Development Pl
an Review - Proposed Ame

ndments 

to Municipal Development 
Plan and Land Use Bylaw 
	 551  

Report - Retirement Comm
ittee re: Proposed Amend

ments to 

the Superannuation Act 
	

15 
 

Planning Advisory Commit
tee Report - General Ind

ustrial 

(I-3) Zone Amendments 
	

219 
 

Amendment to the Municip
al Planning Strategy and

 Land Use 

Bylaw - peninsula North S
econdary Planning Strateg

y 	 640  

Land Use Bylaw Amendment
 - R-2A (General Residen

tial 

Conversion) Uses in R-3 Z
ones - South End Area 
	 512  
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Municipal DEvelopment Plan
 Review - proposed Amendme

nts to 

Municipal Development Plan
 and Land Use Bylaw 

Municipal Development Pla
n Review: Proposed Amendm

ents to 	
657 

Municipal Development Plan
 and Land Use Bylaw 

Land Use Bylaw Amendments
 (Mainland Area) - SET DA

TE FOR 	
539 

PUBLIC HEARING 
456 

Case No. 5024 - Land Use 
Bylaw Amendments: Video T

ape  

Rentals 
181 

Motion - Alderman Meagher
 Re: Amendment to Ordinan

ce Number 

170, the Tax Concession O
rdinance - FIRST READING 	 256 

Notice of Motion Alderman
 Jeffrey re: Amendment to

 

Ordinance No. 116, the Ta
xi Ordinance 	 147 

Metropolitan Authority Pr
oposed Amendments 257 

Notice of Motion - Alderm
an Meagher re: Amendment 

to 

Ordinance 170, the Tax Con
cession Ordinance 	

227 

SECOND ADJOURNMENT - PUBL
IC HEARING - Mainland Sou

th Second. 

Plan. Strat. and Associat
ed MPS and LUB Amendments

 	 269 

Motion Alderman R. Grant 
- Amendment to Ordinance 

No. 121, 

The Retail Shop Closing O
rdinance - FIRST READING 	

95 

Municipal Planning Strate
gy Amendment - 5561-65 Mo

rris St. 
61 

Case Nos. 4519 and 4797 -
 General Industrial (I-3)

 Zone 

Amendments 	
119 

Municipal Planning Strate
gy Amendment - 5821 and 5

841 Lady 

Hammond Road (Case No. 48
41) 	

39 

Notice of Motion - Alderm
an R. Grant re: Amendment

 to 

Ordinance 121, The Retail
 Shop Closing Ordinance 
	 68 

Motion Alderman Cromwell 
re: Amendment to Ordinanc

e No. 130 

- The Electrical Code Ord
inance - FIRST READING 
	 121 

Notice of Motion Alderman
 Cromwell re: Amendment t

o 

Ordinance No. 130, the El
ectrical Code Ordinance 
	 99 

Motion Alderman Cromwell 
re: Proposed Amendments t

o 

Ordinance No. 147, The Do
g Ordinance - FIRST READI

NG 	 39 

Motion - Alderman Jeffrey
 - Proposed Amemdment to 

Ordinance 

Number 116 - the Taxi Ord
inance - FIRST READING 
	 181 

Alderman Cromwell re: Not
ice of Motion to Amend Or

dinance 

No. 147, The Dog Ordinanc
e 	

22 

Motion Alderman OMalley R
e: Amendment to City Char

ter Re: 

Appointment of Manager of
 Executive Assistance to 

Council 	626 

Proposed Amendments - Mai
nland South Secondary Pla

nning 

Strategy and Land Use Byl
aw - Kelly St., DATE FOR 

HEARING 	686 

Motion Alderman Cromwell 
Re: First Reading of an O

rdinance 

to Amend License Fees 
	

626 

Motion Alderman OMalley r
e: Amendment to City Char

ter re: 

App t. of Manager of Execu
tive Assistance to City Co

uncil 	658  

Proposed Amendments - MSS
PS and Land Use Bylaw (Ma

inland 

Area) - Kelly Street - PA
C Report - SET DATE FOR P

. HEAR. 	657  

Proposed Amendment to MPS
 - Policy 7.8.2.2 (Part I

I, Section 

V, South End Plan) - Plan
ning Advisory Committee 
	 560  

Case No. 5024 - Amendment
 to the Land Use Bylaw - 

Rental 

Uses (Peninsula and Mainl
and Area) - Video Tape Re

ntals 	392  

Proposed Amendments to th
e Residential Parking Per

mit 

Ordinance 179 - Second Re
ading 	

451 
 

Amendment to Mainland Sou
th Secondary Planning Str

ategy - 

Kelly Street 	

452 

Case No. 5042 - Amendment
 - Industrial (I-3) Zone 

of the 	391
  

6. 



City Council Index 

Land Use Bylaw, Mainland Area 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re: 
Amendments - Lot Frontage 

and Area Requirements 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance 
Number 116, the Taxi 

Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Case No. 5042 - Industrial 1-3 Z
one Amendments - SET DATE 

FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance 
Number 170, The Tax 

Concessions Ordinance - SECOND RE
ADING 

Amendment to Development Agreeme
nt - Prison Lands 

Amendment to Ordinance No. 147, 
The Dog Ordinance - SECOND 

READING 
Proposed Amendment to Ordinance 

Number 116, the Taxi 

Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Case No. 4308 - Amendments to th
e Land Use Bylaw re Sub-

division of Land 

Amendment to Ordinance No. 130 -
 Electrical Code: SECOND 

READING 
Amendments to the Metropolitan A

uthority Act 

Amendment to Ordinance No. 121, 
the Retail Shop Closing 

Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Amendment to Ordinance Number 145
, The Tax Collection 

Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Proposed Amendments - Municipal 
planning Strategy (Part 11) 

Re: Heritage Policy Sets - Herit
age Policy (Def. Nov.28/85) 

Amendment to the Municipal plann
ing Strategy and Land Use 

Bylaw - Mainland South Secondary 
Planning Strategy 

Case No. 4621 - Amendment to the
 Land Use Bylaw: Bluestone 

Estates Subdivision, Purcell's Co
ve Road - DEFERRAL 

Amendments to the Land Use Bylaw
 Concerning the Subdivision 

of Land - Set date for Public Hea
ring 

Amusement 
Letter from Amusement Regulation

 Board re: Bingo Hall, Cork 

and Oxford Streets 	
147 

Alderman Dewell Petition re: Pro
posed Amusement Hall, 

Corner of Oxford and Cork Street
s 	

135 

Amusement Arcades 694 

Place of Amusement - Cork and Ox
ford Streets 179 

Andrew Street 
Case No. 4941 - Rezoning: 7187 A

 and B Andrew Street 

Case No. 4941 - Rezoning: 7187 A
 and B Andrew Street from 

R-2P to C-2A 
Case No. 4941 - Rezoning - 7187 

A and B Andrew Street - SET 

DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Andrews Street 
Residents of Andrews Street 

Animal Control 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: E

xpansion of Mandate of 

Animal Control Officer 

391 

457 

255 

295 

294 

195 

60 

217 

75 

140 

112 

119 

60 

84 

153 

38 

17 

577 

583 

455 

487 

302 
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Annang, 	Mr. 	Agei 
Presentation: 	Mr. 	Agei Annang, Tema, Ghana 

Apex Developments 
311 

Apex Developments Limited - Akin
s Cottage 

Appeal 

317 

Nova Scotia Hotel - Assessment 
Appeal 

561 

Report - Assessment Appeals - De
puty Mayor Flynn 

337 

Hotel Nova Scotian Assessment A
ppeal 

596 

Assessment Appeals 288 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 10
64 Bland Street 	(Case No. 

5137) 
710 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 25
 Bayview Road (Case No. 

5171) 
710 

Appeal of Minor Variance Approv
al - 3115 Ralston Avenue 

615 

Appeal of Variance Refusal at 6
243-45 Lawrence Street 

675 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 60
65 Cherry Street 615 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 25
45 Poplar Street 615 

Appeal of Variance Approval - 6
278 Duncan Street 479 

Appeal of Variance Approval - 3
205 Union Street 552 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 58
50 Hillside Avenue 395 

Appeal of Minor Variance - 2569
 Oxford Street 285 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 28
25 Agricola Street 313 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 57
40 Victoria Road 314 

Case No. 	4983 - Va
riance Appeal - 1816 Robie Stre

et 
110 

Appeal of Variance Refusal at 2
9 Rufus Avenue (11 Birch St.) 

Case No. 4974 - Variance Appeal
 - 19 Frederick Avenue 

Case No. 4972 - Variance Appeal
 - 33 Melody Drive 

Appeal of Variance Refusal - 40
 Flamingo Drive 

Application 
Question Alderman OMalley re: C

ity Signage - Development 

Application 
Resolution - Town of Vaughan, O

ntario, Applications to the 

Railway Transport Committee 
Resolution - Town of Vaughan, O

ntario: Applications to the 

Railway Transport Committee 

Question Alderman Downey re: Bu
ilding Permit Application 

85 

109 

109 

174 

226 

11 

51 
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2032-2036 Creighton Street 	 597 

Case No. 4912 - Application fo
r Contract Development, 2707- 

11 Clifton Street 	 84 

Case No. 4912 - Application fo
r Contract Development, 2707- 

11 Clifton Street 	
78 

Alderman Leiper Petition re: A
pplication to Rezone a 

Portion of Property on Stoneyb
rook Court from R-4 to R-2AM 1

10 

Application John Ross & Sons L
td. re: Junk Dealer License 

62 

Case No. 4898 - Schedule "K" A
pplication - Knightsridge 

Phases Three and Four 	
16 

Appointment 

Motion Alderman OMalley Re: Am
endment to City Charter Re: 

Appointment of Manager of Exec
utive Assistance to Council 	626 

Notice of Motion Alderman OMal
ley re: Amendment to City 

Charter re Appointment of Mana
ger of Executive Assistance 	600 

Recommendation for Appointment
 of Auditors 

588 

Appointment - City Clerk 694 

Appointment of Voting Delegate
s - U.N.S.M. Annual Conference

 

September 10-13, 1986 	
456 

 

Appointments 375 

Appointment to Concerns of Age
ing Committee - Deputy 

Mayor Flynn 	
336 

 
Appointment of Consultants - S

aint Andrew's Building 

Study 	
363 

 
Appointments 

Appointments 

Appointments 

Appointments 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn r
e: Appointments - World Trade

 

and Convention Centre Limited 
Board 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re
: Appointments to the Board 

of the World Trade and Convent
ion Centre 

Appointments 

Appointments 

Appointments - Aldermanic 

Appointments 

Citizens Appointments - Commit
tees, Boards and Commissions 

Appointments 

Appointments 

99 

44 

62 

97 

143 

122 

182 

632 

640 

686 

526 

413 

Appraisal 
Question Alderman Downey re: 

Appraisal of Property 661 

9. 
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Arcades 
Amusement Arcades 

Ardmore Playground 

Oxford Community Schoo
l/Ardmore Playground S

ummer 

Recreation Program 

Ardmore Playground - S
upervisor 

Armdale 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Christmas Tree 

at Armdale 

Rotary 

Armdale Rotary 

Question Alderman Dewe
ll re: Sign - Armdale 

Rotary 
564 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Sign - Armdale 

Rotary 
563 

694 

289 

253 

723 

Armshore Drive 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Heavy Tra 

re Regatta Point Devel
opment 

Art Allocation 

Art Allocation in Deve
lopment Projects 

Committee 

Art Gallery of N.S. 

Proposed Grant - Art G
allery of Nova Scotia 

ffic - Armshore Drive 
495 

- Planning Advisory 
255 

228 

Art Gallery of Nova Sc
otia - Finance Request

 111 

Assessment 

Hotel Nova Scotian Ass
essment Appeal 

Nova Scotia Hotel - As
sessment Appeal 

Report - Assessment Ap
peals - Deputy Mayor F

lynn 

Assessment Appeals 

Assistance 
Property Tax Assistanc

e 

Residential Rehabilita
tion Assistance Progra

m (RRAP) 

Alternatives & Assista
nce for those Engaged 

in Prostitution 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Assistance to P

ersons with 

Utility Bills 

Athletic Commission 
Proposed Reactivation 

of Athletic Commission
 (Safety at 

Halifax Forum During W
restling Matches) 

Audit 
City Auditor General R

eport - Independence o
f City Auditor 

(Item #8: Audit Commit
tee Report, October 16

, 1986 

Audit Committee 
Recommendation Audit C

ommittee - Diagnostic 
Audit for 

Capital Projects Admin
istration (TO BE TABLE

D) 

Recommendation - Audit
 Committee - Financial

 Statements, 

Data Processing, Mayor
 and Aldermen Travel E

xpenses 

Recommendation - Audit
 Committee re: Travel 

Expenses 

596 

561 

337 

288 

676 

715 

10 

126 

619 

679 

717 

252 
289 
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182 Question Deputy Mayor Flyn
n re: Audit Committee Revi

ew of 

External Auditors 

Auditors 

Recommendation for Appoint
ment of Auditors 

Authority 

Authority to Negotiate - B
renton Street and Dresden 

Row 

Lands 

Signing Authority on Equip
ment Replacement Accounts 

Royal 

Bank, Bank of Commerce & S
cotia Bank Computer Data C

entre 	623 

Authorization 

Request for Authorization 
of Deferral of Presenting 

of 

Budget 

Requested Authorization fo
r Insurance Settlement 

588 

587 

22 

Award 
Board of Trade Beaudificat

ion Award 

Question D. Grant re: Outs
tanding Women Award 

Ball Diamonds 

Question Alderman Walker r
e: Cost - Use of Ball Diam

onds 

Use of Ball Diamonds - Ald
erman Walker 

719 

611 

335 

259 

260 

486 

589 

Banking 
Banking Services - City of

 Halifax, and Its Boards a
nd 

Commissions 

Centralized Banking Agreem
ent - City of Halifax and 

Public 

Service Commission of Hali
fax 

Banks 
Signing Authority on Equip

ment Replacement Accounts 
Royal 

Bank, Bank of Commerce & S
cotia Bank Computer Data C

entre 	623 

Barrington Street 

Award of Tender - Housing 
Demonstration Project: Lot

 GR 

Barrington Street 
Street Closure - Proctor S

treet, from Brunswick Stre
et to 

Barrington Street 
Street Closure - Proctor S

treet from Brunswick Stree
t to 

Barrington Street 
Extension of Schedule "C" 

- Contract Development - 2
155-2157 

Barrington Street - SET DA
TE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Award of Tender 86-107 - R
enovations, 2155-57 Barrin

gton 

Street Men's Night Shelter
 

Case No. 4945 - Contract D
evelopment: Brunswick Stre

et/ 

Barrington Street/Proctor 
Street - SET DATE FOR HEAR

ING 

Question Alderman OMalley 
re: Crosswalk on Barringto

n 

Street 
Case No. 4945 - Contract D

evelopment, Brunswick Stre
et/ 

Barrington Street 
Case No. 4945 - Contract D

evelopment , Brunswick Str
eet/ 

Barrington Street 

Lease - Block AM, Barringt
on Street 

Acquisition - Land at Barr
ington and Blowers Streets

 

555 

80 

74 

380 

568 

93 

145 

201 

208 

554 

619 

11. 
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Lease - 2155-57 Barrington 
Street 

Question Alderman Downey re
: Purchase 2521 Barrington 

Street 

Lease of Lot Block GR, Barr
ington Street - Lease to No

n-

Profit Housing Society 

Case No. 5096 - Contract De
velopment: 2155-57 Barringt

on 

Street 

Case No. 5096 - Extension o
f Schedule "C", Contract De

velop-

ment - 2155-57 Barrington S
treet 

Acquisition - 2413 Barringt
on Street (Marcotte Propert

y) 

Lease of Block "AM" Barring
ton Street 

Question Alderman OMalley r
e: Grating - Duffus and 

Barrington Streets 

Question Alderman Downey re
: Access Housing - 

Barrington Street 

Case No. 4736 - Contract De
velopment - 1265-69 and 127

3-77 

Barrington Street 

Case No. 4736 - Contract De
velopment - 1265-69 and 127

3-77 

Barrington Street - SET DAT
E FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Case No. 3697 - Rezoning of
 Civic Nos. 2872, 2878 and 

2894 

Barrington Street From R-2 
to R-1 

Case Nos. 4285 and 3697 - R
ezoning of Civic Nos. 2872,

 2878, 

and 2894 Barrington Street 
from R-2 to R-1 

Cases 3697, 4285 - Rezoning
, R-2 to R-1 - 2872, 2878, 

2894 

Barrington Street - set dat
e for public hearing 

Case No. 4736 - Contract De
velopment: 1265-69 Barringt

on 

Street and 1273-77 Barringt
on Street 

Barrington MAINSTREET Progr
am - Signage Guidelines 

Barrington Street Reconstru
ction 

Basic Skills 
Job Training Programs - Bas

ic Skills & Development Pro
gram 

Basinview Sen. Cit. 

Basinview Senior Citizens C
lub 

Bauer Street 
Alderman Downey Petition re

: Bauer Street Residents re
 - 

Expansion of Firefighters C
lub, North Park & Bauer Str

eets 110 

Bayers Lake 
Pipe Crossing License - Bay

ers Lake 130 

Question Alderman Walker re
: Ward Location - Bayers La

ke 

and Ragged Lake 	

65 

Bayne Street 
Case No. 5066 - Rezoning C-

5 to C-3: Bayne, MacKintosh
 and 

Forrester Streets - SET DAT
E FOR PUBLIC HEARING 
	 455 

Case No. 5066 - Rezoning - 
Bayne Street and Forrester 

Street 
607 

Case No. 5066 - Rezoning: 
C-5 to C-3 - Bayne Street,

 

MacKintosh Street and Forre
ster Street 
	 582 

Case No. 5060 - Rezoning: 
C-5 to C-3 Bayne Street, 

MacKintosh Street and Forre
ster Street 
	

574 

554 

566 

555 

442 

433 

362 

397 

301 

334 

151 

61 

75 

83 

16 

172 

370 

136 

214 

287 
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Bayview Road 

Appeal of Variance Re
fusal - 25 Bayview Ro

ad (Case No. 

5171) 

Question Alderman Le
iper re: Bayview Roa

d Traffic Problems 

Bedford Highway 

Case No. 4991 - Disch
arge of Contract Deve

lopment Agreement 

Rezoning - Lot B-1 B
edford Highway 	

517 

Case No. 4991 - Disch
arge of Contract Deve

lopment Agreement 

and Rezoning: Lot B-
1 (Bedford Highway),

 	 508 

Acquisition - Canadia
n National Railway La

nds, Bedford 

Highway 	
138 

Proposed Special Comp
ensation - Mount Sain

t Vincent 

University 	
396 

Case No. 4991 - Disch
arge of Contract Deve

lopment Agreement 

and Rezoning - Lot B-
1 Bedford Hwy. - SET 

DATE FOR HEARING 	404 

Acquisition of Parcel
 AB-1, 246 Bedford Hi

ghway 
525 

534 Bedford Highway -
 John D. Izzard and F

rances Izzard 
51 

Bell Road 

Fatal Accident (Decem
ber 31, 1984), Bell R

oad and Sackville 

Street 	

725 

Bell Road Stables 

Halifax Junior Benga
l Lancers - Bell Roa

d Stables 

710 

659 

Bicentennial 
Case No. 5090 - Sche

dule K, Kearney Lake
 and Bicentennial 

Bicentennial Highway
 

Clean Up Bicentennia
l Highway - Alderman

 Walker 

Bicentennial Hwy. 

Northeast Corner of 
Kearney Lake Road an

d Bicentennial 

Highway - MPS and La
nd Use Bylaw 

Bicycle 
Question Alderman D.

 Grant Re: Bicycle S
afety 

Billboard 
Question Alderman Ha

mshaw re: Billboard 
- Rockingham 

Park Area 

Billboards 
Policy on Billboards

 in the City 

57 

595 

381 

718 

631 

299 

678 

Birch Street 
Appeal of Variance R

efusal at 29 Rufus A
venue (11 Birch St.)

 
85 

29 Rufus 

0 
 
1  , 

141 
Case No. 4973 - Disc

harge of Contract Ag
reement 

Avenue (11 Birch Str
eet) 

Birmingham Street 

Rezoning - Lot 6: Bi
rmingham Street 

Rezoning - Lot 6 - B
irmingham Street 

Rezoning - Lot 6 Bir
mingham Street - SET

 DATE FOR PUBLIC 

HEARING 

476 

466 

406 

13. 



City Council Index 

Bishop Street 

Nominated Heritage Prop
erties 1328-32 Hollis S

t. and 5172-76 

-78-82 Bishop Street - 
SET DATE FOR HEARING 

Black Street 

Alderman Downey Petitio
n re: Traffic Condition

s on North- 

wood Terrace and Black 
Street 

Blakeney, Dr. P. 

Moment of Silence - Dr.
 Phyllis Blakeley 

684 

110 

611 

710 
Bland Street 

Appeal of Variance Refu
sal - 1064 Bland Street

 (Case No. 

5137) 

Blasting 
Question Alderman Cromw

ell re: Blasting Permit
s 

98 

Question Alderman OMall
ey re: Blasting - Priso

n Land 

Development 	
226 

Blennerhassett, G.I. 

Moment of Silence - In 
Memory of Gladys I. Ble

nnerhassett, 

City Clerk 	
5 

Blowers Street 

Acquisition - Land at B
arrington and Blowers S

treets 
619 

Bluestone Estates 

Case No. 4621 - Amendme
nt to the Land Use Byla

w: Bluestone 

Estates Subdivision, Pu
rcell's Cove Road - DEF

ERRAL 

Bluestone Estates 

38 

370 

Board of Health 

Appointments 

Recommendation Re: No S
moking in the Work Plac

e 

Board of Health - Membe
rship 

Board of Health - Alder
man Jeffrey 

375 

36 

344 

338 

Board of Trade 
Board of Trade Beaudifi

cation Award 611 

Boards & Commissions 
Individual Liability - 

Boards and Commissions 
- Alderman R. 103 

Grant 
Appointments 	

122 

Appointments 	
99 

Appointments 	
62 

Appointments 	
44 

Appointments 	
22 

Appointments 	
182 

14. 

I? Ircree 
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Bishop Street 

Nominated Heritage P
roperties 1328-32 Ho

llis St. and 5172-76
 

-78-82 Bishop Street
 - SET DATE FOR HEAR

ING 
	 684 

Black Street 

Alderman Downey Peti
tion re: Traffic Con

ditions on North- 

wood Terrace and Bla
ck Street 
	 110 

Blakeney, Dr. P. 

Moment of Silence - 
Dr. Phyllis Blakeley

 
611 

Bland Street 

Appeal of Variance R
efusal - 1064 Bland 

Street (Case No. 

5137) 
	

710 

Blasting 
Question Alderman Cr

omwell re: Blasting 
Permits 98 

Question Alderman OM
alley re: Blasting -

 Prison Land 

Development 	

226 

Blennerhassett, G.I
. 

Moment of Silence - 
In Memory of Gladys 

I. Blennerhassett, 

City Clerk 	

5 

Blowers Street 

Acquisition - Land a
t Barrington and Blo

wers Streets 

Bluestone Estates 

Case No. 4621 - Amen
dment to the Land Us

e Bylaw: Bluestone 

Estates Subdivision,
 Purcell's Cove Road

 - DEFERRAL 

Bluestone Estates 

Board of Health 

Appointments 

Recommendation Re: N
o Smoking in the Wor

k Place 

Board of Health - Me
mbership 

Board of Health - Al
derman Jeffrey 

Board of Trade 

Board of Trade Beaud
ification Award 

Boards & Commission
s 

Individual Liability
 - Boards and Commis

sions - Alderman R. 103 

Grant 
Appointments 	

122 

Appointments 	

99 

Appointments 	

62 

Appointments 	

44 

Appointments 	

22 

Appointments 	

182 

619 

38 

370 

375 

36 

344 

338 

611 

14. 
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Boards and Comm. 

Citizens Appointme
nts - Committees, 

Boards and Commiss
ions 

Bobolink Street 

Award of Tender No
. 86-14: Bobolink 

Street - Nightinga
le 

Drive to End 

Borrowing 

Current Borrowing 
Resolution 

Current Borrowing 
Resolution 

Requested Guarante
e of Borrowing - M

etropolitan Author
ity 

Boulevards 

Question Alderman 
OMalley re: Snow P

lowing on Boulevar
ds 

Bowling for Milli
ons 

PRESENTATION - ALD
ERMAN JEFFREY (BOW

LING FOR MILLIONS)
 

break and enter 

Question Alderman 
Dewell re: Increas

ed Penalties - Bre
ak 

and Enter 

Brenton Street 

Authority to Negot
iate - Brenton Str

eet and Dresden Ro
w 

Lands 

Bright Place 

Renaming of Portio
n of Bright Street

 - Lady Hammond Ro
ad to 

Bright Place 

Bright Street 

Renaming of Portio
n of Bright Street

 - Lady Hammond Ro
ad to 

Bright Place 	

446 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Brigh

t Street 226 

Brook Street 
Question Deputy Ma

yor Jeffrey re: He
avy Trucks on Broo

k 

Street 

Brothers Meat Del
i 

Alderman Downey Pe
tition re: Brother

s Meat Delicatesse
n 

Brunswick Street 
Official Street Li

nes - Falkland Str
eet, Maitland Stre

et, 

Brunswick Street -
 SET DATE FOR PUBL

IC HEARING 

Encroachment Licen
se - 1569 Brunswic

k Street 

Street Closure - P
roctor Street from

 Brunswick Street 
to 

Barrington Street
 

Street Closure - P
roctor Street, fro

m Brunswick Street
 to 

Barrington Street
 

Case No. 5209 - Co
ntract Development

: 2507 Brunswick S
treet 

(McCully House) 
Case No. 4945 - Co

ntract Development
: Brunswick and 

Proctor Streets 
Street Lines - Bru

nswick Street, Pro
ctor Street and Co

gswell 

Street 
Street Lines - Bru

nswick, Proctor an
d Cogswell Streets

 

Case No. 4945 - Co
ntract Development

 , Brunswick Stree
t/ 

686 

422 

361 

713 

319 

128 

172 

724 

587 

446 

658 

135 

699 

553 

74 

80 

720 

606 

359 

345 
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Barrington Street 	
208 

Case No. 4945 - Contrac
t Development, Brunswic

k Street/ 

Barrington Street 	
201 

Underground Wiring - Br
unswick at Prince Stree

t - Tender 

Award 	
116 

Case No. 4945 - Contra
ct Development: Brunsw

ick Street/ 

Barrington Street/Proct
or Street - SET DATE FO

R HEARING 	93 

Budget 
Question Alderman R. Gr

ant Re: Halifax Distric
t School 

Board - 1987 Operating
 Budget 	

691 

Question Alderman R. G
rant re: 1986 Federal 

Budget 
98 

Request for Authorizati
on of Deferral of Prese

nting of 

Budget 	
22 

1987 Budget Review - Al
derman Cromwell 569 

Question Alderman Jeff
rey re: Capital Budget

 Allocation 

Public Garden Canteen W
ashrooms 	

329 

Operating Budget 170B 

Tabling of the Proposed
 1986 Operating Budget 147 

1986 Budget 118 

Capital Budget 
170A 

Building 
Question Alderman Meag

her Re: Burned-Out Bui
lding - Corner 

of Quinpool Road and Co
nnaught Avenue 	

410 

Question Alderman Down
ey re: Painting - Seni

or Citizens 

Buildings 	

187 

Question Alderman Down
ey re: Federal Buildin

g Site 722 

Question Alderman Meag
her re: Fire Damaged B

uilding - 

Quinpool Road and Conna
ught Avenue 	

304 

Buildings 
Question Alderman Dewe

ll re: Policy - Extra 
Units in 18 

Buildings  

Burial Allowance 

Funeral and Burial Allo
wance Policy 213 

Burton Ettinger Sch. 

Question Alderman Jeff
rey re: Construction -

 Burton 122 

Ettinger School  

Bus Bay 
Bus Bay - Dunbrack Stre

et at Rockingham Ridge 653 

Question Alderman Hams
haw re: Bus Bay - Rock

ingham 298 

Ridge  

Bus Route 
Question Alderman Walk

er re: Extension of Bu
s Route 44 

Bus Routes 
Question Alderman Crom

well re: Woodside Ferr
y - Bus Routes 499 

16. 



688 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Bus Shelter 

457 

Bus Stop - North St
reet 

Bus Stop - Corner o
f North 

Snow Removal - Bus 
Stops 

Bus Stop 

Question Alderman 
Meagher re: 

Question Alderman 
Meagher re: 

and Dublin Streets
 

Bus Stops 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: 

City Council Index 

Bus Service 

Alderman Walker Pe
tition re: Bus Ser

vice from Cowie Hi
ll 

and Kline Heights t
o Major Stevens Jr.

 High School 

Bus Shelter 

Question Deputy Ma
yor Jeffrey re: Re

quest for Bus Shelter 

86 

691 

Question Deputy Ma
yor Flynn re: Bus 

Stop Snow Clearing
 

Bus Stop - North St
reet - Alderman Mea

gher 

Bus. Imp. District
 

Business Improvemen
t District Commissi

ons - Poll for 

Approval 

Bylaw 
Question Alderman 

R. Grant re: Reque
st for Report 

Unsightly Premises
 Bylaw Enforcement

 

C.N. Railway 

Canadian National 
Railway - Pipe Cro

ssing Agreement 

Call for Proposals
 

Call for Proposals
 - Heliport (Upper

 Water Street) 

Campaign 
Capital Campaign -

 New Grace Hospita
l 

Question Alderman 
R. Grant re: Event

s - Halifax Likes 

Company Campaign 

Clean City Campaig
n 

Canada Trust 
Request to Fly Cit

y of Halifax Flag 
- Canada Trust 

Capital Punishment
 

Capital Punishment
 - Alderman Hamsha

w 

Capitol Stores 
Letter Re: Capitol

 Stores - Alderman
 Jeffrey 

Car Depositories 
Question Alderman 

R. Grant re: Indus
trial Zoning for 

Wrecked Car Deposi
tories 

Case No. 3697 
Case Nos. 4285 and

 3697 - Rezoning o
f Civic Nos. 2872,

 2878, 

and 2894 Barringto
n Street from R-2 

to R-1 

43 

20 

67 

501 

399 

331 

361 

481 

10 

376 

35 

716 

189 

102 

528 

83 
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Case No. 4797 

Case Nos. 4519 and 479
7 - General Industrial

 (I-3) Zone 

Amendments 

Case No. 5024 

Case Nos. 4926, 5024 -
 MPS Amendment and Con

tract Develop- 

ment - Morris and Quee
n Streets - SET DATE F

OR HEARING 

Cdn. Forces Shear. 

Request for Flypast - 
Canadian Forces Base S

hearwater 

Cdn. Nat. Railway 

Acquisition - Canadian
 National Railway Land

s, Bedford 

Highway 

Cenotaph 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Torch on Cenota

ph 

Question Alderman OMal
ley Re: Korean Conflic

t Cenotaph 

Inscription on Cenotap
h - Korean Conflict - 

Alderman 

OMalley 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Perpetual Light

 on Cenotaph 

Census Week 

Census Week Proclamati
on - May 30 to June 5,

 1986 

Cent. Spryfield Sch. 

Question Alderman R. G
rant Re: Crosswalk - C

entral 

Spryfield School 

Central Avenue 

Question Alderman Jeff
rey re: Intersection o

f Central 

Avenue and Alex Street
 

Central Bus. Dist. 

Taxi Bays - Central Bu
siness District 

Central Business 

Taxi Bays - Central Bu
siness District 

Centre 
New Parks and Grounds 

Maintenance Centre 

Quinpool Centre 

Change 
Request for Change of 

Name - Public Service 
Commission of 

Halifax 

Charge 
Pollution Control Char

ge - 1987 

charges 
Interest Rate on Local

 Improvement Charges 

Local Improvement Char
ges - paving Renewals:

 Petition 

Mumford Road Paving Re
newal 

River Road - Local Imp
rovement Charges 

Question Deputy Mayor 
Flynn re: Local Improv

ement Charges 

Paving Renewals 
Interest Rate on Local

 Improvement Charges 

18. 

119 

684 

424 

138 

599 

409 

339 

126 

296 

629 

123 

456 

329 

296 

725 

725 

680 

713 

400 

449 

183 
11 
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Cheapside 

Sale of Cheapside 

Chebucto Heights 

Tender - Phase 1: La
ndscaping Chebucto H

eights: Playing 

Fields 

Chebucto Landing 

Question Alderman Dow
ney Re: Surface Repai

rs - Chebucto 

Landing 

Qustion Alderman Down
ey re: Chebucto Landi

ng Site 

Chebucto Road 

Question Alderman Fly
nn re: City-owned Pro

perty - Chebucto 

Road/Philip Street 

Petition Alderman Dew
ell re: Chebucto Road

 Development 

Proposal 

Cherry Street 

Appeal of Variance Re
fusal - 6065 Cherry S

treet 

91 

402 

411 

378 

692 

444 

615 

Children's Dev. Cent
 

Lease Renewal - Child
ren's Development Cen

tre: 5557 Cunard 

Street 

Chocolate Lake 

Question Alderman R. 
Grant re: Request to 

Province Rezoning 

to Park - Chocolate L
ake 

Petition Alderman Wa
lker re: Chocolate L

ake 

Chocolate Lake Ctr. 

Award of Tender No. 8
5-56R: Reroofing - Ch

ocolate Lake 

Centre 

Christmas Break 

Christmas Break - Mee
tings 

Circle Drive 
Question Alderman Wal

ker re: Circle Drive 
and McMullin 

Road 

Citadel Hill 
Question Alderman Mea

gher re: Fees at Cita
del Hill 

Question Alderman Dew
ell re: Grounds at Ci

tadel Hill 

Citizens 
Citizens Appointments

 - Committees, Boards
 and Commissions 

citizenship 
Question Alderman Wa

lker re: Citizenship
 Court 

City Auditor General
 

City Auditor General 
Report - Independence

 of City Auditor 

(Item #8: Audit Comm
ittee Report, Octobe

r 16, 1986 

Annual Report - City 
Auditor General 

Annual Report - City 
Auditor General 

Question Alderman ()M
alley re: City Audito

r Generals Annual 

Report 

586 

496 

584 

421 

620 

375 

333 

331 

686 

723 

679 

622 

369 

599 
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City Charter 

Deferred Taxes - Ordinance No. 137
 and Tax Relief for Senior 

Citizens and Others (City Charter 
Section 227) 

Motion Alderman OMalley re: Amend
ment to City Charter re: 

Appt. of Manager of Executive Assi
stance to City Council 

Motion Alderman OMalley Re: Amend
ment to City Charter Re: 

Appointment of Manager of Executiv
e Assistance to Council 

Notice of Motion Alderman OMalley
 re: Amendment to City 

Charter re Appointment of Manager 
of Executive Assistance 

1986 Legislation 

City Clerk 
Appointment - City Clerk 

Question Alderman Cromwell re: Ci
ty Clerk's Position 

City Council 

Motion Alderman OMalley re: Amend
ment to City Charter re: 

Appt. of Manager of Executive Assi
stance to City Council 

Report from Council's Committee on
 Tax Concessions 

Introduction of School Board Membe
rs to City Council 

Presentation of Trophy to Constabl
e Ron Josey - Annual City 

Council and Staff Golf Tournament
 

Presentation - by the Nova Scotia 
Heart Foundation to City 

Council 
Christmas Break - Meetings 

Committees on Council 

Rescheduling of Regular City Counc
il Meeting from March 27 

to March 26, 1986 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Cou

ncil Representation -

Halifax Housing Authority 

Council Rules of Order - Alderman
 OMalley 

Question Alderman OMalley Re: Ald
ermanic Agenda 

for Meetings of Committee of the W
hole and City 

Summer Holidays - Halifax City Co
uncil 

Question Alderman Hamshaw re: Ann
ual Vacation 

City Council 

City Flag 
Use of City Flag 

211 

658 

626 

600 

139 

694 

500 

  

  

Packages 
Council 

- Halifax 

658 

480 

29 

30 

5 

620 

398 

56 

143 

6651 

409 

287 

225 

443 

Request for Use of City Flag 

city hall 
Question Alderman Walker re: Secu

rity 

Hall 
Award of Tender No. 86-96 - Mecha

nical 

Hall) 
Tender 86-136 - Drywall & Plaster 

Work 

City Hall 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Te

nders 

and Computer Enhancements and Upgr
ade 

Precautions - City 

and Electrical (City 

- Third Floor 

- City Hall Elevator 

182 

723 

692 

699 

496 
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Award of Tender 86-96: Mecha
nical and Electrical 

(City Hall) 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re
: Lunchroom Facilities - Cit

y 

Hall Staff 

City Hall Renovations 

City Hall Renovation Progra
m 

Question Alderman Walker re:
 Security - City Hall 

Question Alderman Walker re:
 Dust Protection from Chute 

City Hall 

City of Dartmouth 

Question Alderman Meagher re
: Relocation of Government 

Office - City of Dartmouth 

Reciprocal Pension Agreement
 - City of Dartmouth 

Moving of Government Offices
 to Dartmouth - Alderman Mea

gher 

City of Halifax 

Transfer of 120 Acres of Pub
lic Service Commission Prope

rty 

- Cowie Hill Area to City of
 Halifax 

Report on Stormwater Managem
ent in the City of Halifax 

Centralized Banking Agreemen
t - City of Halifax and Publ

ic 

Service Commission of Halifa
x 

Kingfisher Mascot 

Banking Services - City of H
alifax, and Its Boards and 

Commissions 
Presentation: City of Halifa

x Golf Tournament Trophy 

Question Alderman R. Grant r
e: Events - Halifax Likes 

Company Campaign 

Dog Control - City of Halifa
x - Deputy Mayor Flynn 

City of Halifax v. Revenue H
otels and Director of Assess

ment 

City of Halifax Heritage Adv
isory Committee 1985 Annual 

Report - TO BE TABLED 

City of Kitchener 
Question Alderman Leiper re:

 City of Kitchener Resolutio
n 

City of Regina 
City of Regina Request Re: 

CTC Railway Relocation 

and Crossing Act 

City Sewage 
Question Alderman Hamshaw re

: Dumping of Sewage into Cit
y 

Sewage 
City Solicitor 

Question Alderman Meagher re
: Report - City Solicitor Di

s- 

cretionary Power - Garbage R
emoval and Landscaping 

Claim 

 

Settlement of Claim - Estate
 of Robert Bruce Craig 

319 

182 

65 

93 

588 

42 

482 

447 

330 

126 

723 

683 

635 

401 

558 

589 

118 

486 

580 

376 

68 

486 

403 

721 

21. 
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Claremont Street 

Case No. 5046 - Street
 Closure and Rezoning 

- Claremont 

Street 

Case•No. 5046 - Propos
ed Development - Clare

mont Street 

Rezoning - Portions of
 Claremont Street and 

Regent Road, 

and Street Closure 

Petition Alderman Dew
ell re: Rezoning of L

ots 13-20 and 

Portion of Claremont S
treet and Regent Road,

 Case No. 5046 

Proposed Development 
- Claremont Street 

Clarke, Ronald J. 

Moment of Silence - Ro
nald J. Clarke, Fire D

epartment 

Clean-up 

Question Alderman OMa
lley Re: Leaf Clean-u

p 
630 

Cleanup 
Question Alderman Mea

gher re: Leaf Clean-u
p in Ward 4 

661 

Clifton Street 

Case No. 4912 - Applic
ation for Contract Dev

elopment, 2707- 

11 Clifton Street 
	 78 

Case No. 4912 - Applic
ation for Contract Dev

elopment, 2707- 

11 Clifton Street 
	 84 

Case No. 4912 - Contra
ct Development - 2707-

11 Clifton St. 
15 

closure 
Case No. 4738 - Contra

ct Development - 334-3
38 Herring Cove 

Road and Street Closur
e, Herring Cove Road 
	 3 

Street Closure - Proc
tor Street 1 

Question Alderman Dew
ell Re: Closure of Sc

hools 629 

Club 
Basinview Senior Citi

zens Club 287 

CN Overpass 
Street Closure - porti

on of Kempt Road (Parc
el "P") between 

Commission Street and 
the CN Overpass 
	

510 

Coalition 
Halifax Shipyard Coali

tion Membership 320 

Coat of Arms 
Request for Use of Coa

t of Arms - Halfiax Ri
fles Armoury 

Association 

Cogswell Street 
Street Lines - Brunswi

ck Street, Proctor Str
eet and Cogswell 

Street 
Street Lines - Brunswi

ck, Proctor and Cogswe
ll Streets 

Question Alderman Dow
ney re: Street Cleani

ng - North 

Cogswell and Agricola
 Street 

Com. City Government 
Special Meeting on Com

mission on City Govern
ment 

Question Alderman R. 
Grant re: Commission 

on City 

700 

607 

709 

675 

567 

390 

458 

359 

345 

379 

215 

22. 
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Government 

Com. Tax Concessions
 

Report from Council's
 Committee on Tax Con

cessions 

commendation 

Commendation - Herit
age Advisory Committ

ee: Founders 

Square, Prince and H
ollis Street 

Commercial Area Plan
 

Quinpool Road Commerc
ial Area Plan and Pen

insula Centre 

Secondary Planning S
trategy 

(A) Quinpool Road Commerc
ial Area Plan; and 

(B) Peninsula Centre Seco
ndary Planning Strate

gy 

Spring Garden Road Co
mmercial Area Plan - 

SET DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Commercial Tenant 

5994 Spring Garden Ro
ad - Commercial Tenan

t Lease 
9 

Commission 

Business Improvement 
District Commissions 

- Poll for 

Approval 
399 

Halifax Industrial C
ommission 

 

27 

Athletic Commission 

 

44 

Halifax Industrial C
ommission 31 

Commission Street 

Street Closure - Port
ion of Kempt Road (Pa

rcel "P") between 

Commission Street an
d the CN Overpass 
	

510 

Committee 
City Auditor General 

Report - Independence
 of City Auditor 

(Item #8: Audit Comm
ittee Report, Octobe

r 16, 1986 	
679 

Recommedation - Tax C
oncessions and Grants

 Committee 593 

MDP Review - Recommen
dations of the Reside

ntial Environments 

and Economic Developm
ent Sub Committees - 

SET DATE FOR PH 
	374 

Recommendations - Lak
es & Waterways Adviso

ry Committee 557 

Recommendations - Lak
es and Waterways Comm

ittee 593 

Question Alderman R. 
Grant re: Rep. from L

akes and Waterways 

Advisory Committee - 
Proposed Relocation o

f Race Track 
	723 

Halifax Commonwealth
 Bid Committee Repor

t - 1994 Common- 

wealth Games 	

712 

Establishment of the 
Lakes and Waterways C

ommittee as 321 

a Council Committee 
 

Nomination UNSM Exec
utive Committee 

345 

Committees on Counci
l 	

398 

Committees 
Citizens Appointment

s - Committees, Boar
ds and Commissions 686 

Commons 
Question Alderman Cr

omwell re: User Fees
 for Commons 

Question Alderman Do
wney re: User Fees f

or Commons 

23. 

146 
128 

 

659 

480 

716 

306 

263 

38 



City Council Index 

User Fees - Central Commons
 

213 

Question Alderman Meagher re
: Condition of Trees on Comm

ons 

User Fees for Commons 	

123 

139 

User Fees - Central Commons 
- Alderman Meagher 

191 

Question Alderman Meagher re
: Condition of Central Commo

ns 
305 

Commonwealth 

Halifax Commonwealth Bid Com
mittee Report - 1994 Common-

 

wealth Games 	
712 

Community 

C-2A (Minor Commercial) Zon
e: Community Facilities 

Planning Advisory Committee 
Report - DATE FOR PUBLIC HEA

RING 685 

Community Centre 

Mainland South Community Cen
tre Corporation Request 623 

Community Facilities 

C-2A Zone Requirements - Com
munity Facilities 180 

Community Facility 

C-2A (Minor Commercial) Zone
 - Community Facilities Plan

ning 

Advisory Committee Report - 
SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 
	655 

Compensation 
Proposed Special Compensatio

n - Mount Saint Vincent 

University 	
396 

Competition 
Question Alderman OMalley R

e: Competition - Firefighte
rs 

Design Competition - Spring 
Garden Road Parking Lots 

Design Competition - Spring 
Garden Road Parking Lots 

computer 
Recommendation to Purchase A

dditional Computer Capacity 
-

Metropolitan Transit 

File #87216 - Computer Equi
pment 

Award of Tender 877222 - Com
puter Software and Equipment

 

for Collectors and Engineeri
ng Offices 

Concerns of Ageing 
Appointment to Concerns of A

geing Committee - Deputy 

Mayor Flynn 

Concession 
Tender No. 86-47 - Public Ga

rdens Canteen Concession 

Tender Call - Canoe Concess
ion 

Concessions 
Tax Concessions for New Deve

lopment During Construction 

Proposed Tax Concessions 

Motion Alderman Meagher re:
 Reconsideration of City Co

uncil 

630 

398 

445 

714 

560 

698 

336 

137 

177 

624 

481 

24. 



551 

526 

87 

221 

304 

689 

531 

450 

410 

690 

490 

422 

114 

12 

598 

565 

302 

122 

562 

412 

288 

141 

3 

1 

69 

City Council Index
 

Agenda Items 10.1 
and 10.2 - Septemb

er 11, 1986 

Proposed Tax Conc
essions 

Conference 

Resolutions - FCM
: 1986 Conference

 

Federation of Cana
dian Municipalitie

s: 1986 Annual 

Conference - Voti
ng Accreditation 

Connaught Avenue 

Question Alderman
 Meagher re: Fire

 Damaged Building
 

Quinpool Road and
 Connaught Avenue

 

Question Alderman
 Meagher re: Gutt

ed Building - Con
naught 

Avenue and Quinpo
ol Road 

Gutted House - Con
naught Avenue/Quin

pool Road - Alderm
an 

Meagher 

Gutted House - Qui
npool Road and Con

naught Avenue 

Question Alderman
 Meagher Re: Burn

ed-Out Building -
 Corner 

of Quinpool Road 
and Connaught Ave

nue 

Question Alderman
 Dewell re: Manho

le Covers - Conna
ught 

Avenue 

Gutted House - Con
naught Avenue/Quin

pool Road 

Connolly Street 

Award of Tender N
o. 

and Gutter Renewa
l 

Conservation 

Heritage Conserva
tion Incentives 

Construction 

World Trade & Conv
ention Centre - Sh

areable Constructi
on 

Costs 
Question Alderman

 Dewell re: Sidew
alk Construction 

Question Alderman
 Meagher re: Rest

riction of Hours 
- 

Construction Work
 

Question Alderman
 R. Grant re: Fil

ling of Propertie
s for 

Purposes of Const
ruction 

Question Alderman
 Jeffrey re: Cons

truction - Burton
 

Ettinger School 

Question Alderman
 Jeffrey re: Cons

truction - Main A
venue 

Contract 

Additional Funds 
- Contract #85-35

 

St. Mary's Univers
ity Huskies Stadiu

m - Contract 

Case No. 4973 - Di
scharge of Contrac

t Agreement - 29 R
ufus 

Avenue (11 Birch 
Street) 

Case No. 4738 - Co
ntract Development

 - 334-338 Herring
 Cove 

Road and Street Cl
osure, Herring Cov

e Road 

Case No. 4859 - Co
ntract Development

, 124 Herring Cove
 Road 

Contract - Snow Re
moval - Alderman R

. Grant 

25. 

86-16 - Connolly S
treet - Paving,

 Curb 



City Council I
ndex 

Contract Devel
opment 

Case No. 4912 
- Application 

for Contract D
evelopment, 27

07-

11 Clifton St
reet 

Case No. 4912 
- Application 

for Contract D
evelopment, 27

07-

11 Clifton St
reet 

Case No. 5209 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2507
 Brunswick Str

eet 

(McCully Hous
e) 

Case No. 5180 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 255-
65 Gottingen S

t. 

and 5458-62 No
rth Street (SE

T DATE FOR PUB
LIC HEARING) 

Case No. 4945 
- Contract Dev

elopment: Brun
swick and 

Proctor Stree
ts 

Case No. 4859
 - 

Road 

Case No. 4991
 - 

and Rezoning:
 

Case No. 5050
 - 

Street 

Case No. 4950
 - 

Case No. 5050 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 961 
South Bland 

Street 

Case No. 5053 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 3055
 Agricola Stre

et 

Case No. 4950 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 216
2-2164 Robie 

Street 

Case No. 4993 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2020
 Maynard Stree

t 

Case No. 4991 
- Discharge of

 Contract Deve
lopment Agreem

ent 

Rezoning - Lot
 B-1 Bedford H

ighway 

Case No. 3938 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 578
4-90 South Str

eet 

Case No. 5043 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2186
 Windsor Stree

t 

Case No. 5050 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 961
 South Bland 

Street 
Case No. 5004 

- Contract Dev
elopment: 2098

 Creighton Str
eet 

Contract Devel
opment - Case 

No. 5005 - 209
8 Creighton St

reet 

Case No. 4586 
- Contract Dev

elopment Agree
ment: Melville

 

Ridge 
Case No. 4811 

- Contract Dev
elopmenet: Blo

ck 1 - Cowie H
ill 

- 	
Contract Devel

opment - 2186 
Windsor Street

 

PUBLIC HEARING
 

- 
Contract Devel

opment: Lot C-
lA Kelly Stree

t 

Case No. 4964 
- Contract Dev

elopment: Lot 
C-1A Kelly Str

eet 

Case No. 5053 
- Contract Dev

elopment: Olan
ds Breweries L

td. 

3055
 Agricola Stre

et - SET DATE 
FOR PUBLIC HEA

RING 

Case No. 5050 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 961
 South Bland 

Street - SET D
ATE FOR PUBLIC

 HEARING 

Contract Devel
opment - Case 

No. 5053 - 305
5 Agricola Str

eet 

Case No. 5096 
- Extension of

 Schedule "C",
 contract Deve

lop-

ment - 2155-57
 Barrington St

reet 

Contract Devel
opment: 124 He

rring Cove 

Discharge of C
ontract Develo

pment Agreemen
t 

Lot B-1 (Bedfo
rd Highway) 

Contract Devel
opment - 961 S

outh Bland 

Contract Devel
opment: 2162-6

4 Robie Street
 

Case No. 5043 
SET DATE FOR 

Case No. 4964 

84 

78 

720 

718 

606 

655 

508 

608 

511 

613 

478 

520 

477 

517 

559 

476 

544 

478 

471 

453 

403 

405 

421 

443 

406 

405 

471 

433 

26. 
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dex 

Case No. 5039 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 1601
 Lower Water 

Street 

Case No. 4993 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2020
 Maynard Stree

t -

SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 

Case No. 5096 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2155
-57 Barrington

 

Street 

Case No. 4981 -
 Contract Devel

opment - 2385 H
unter Street 

Case No. 5039 -
 Contract Devel

opment, 1601 Lo
wer Water 

Street 

Extension of Sc
hedule "C" - Co

ntract Developm
ent - 2155-2157

 

Barrington Stre
et - SET DATE F

OR PUBLIC HEARI
NG 

Case No. 4991 -
 Discharge of C

ontract Develop
ment Agreement 

and Rezoning - 
Lot B-1 Bedford

 Hwy. - SET DAT
E FOR HEARING 

Case No. 5004 -
 Contract Devel

opment - 2098 C
reighton Street

 

- SET DATE FOR
 PUBLIC HEARIN

G 

Contract Develo
pment - Case No

. 5043 - 2186 W
indsor Street 

Contract Develo
pment - Case No

. 4993 - 2020 M
aynard Street 

Case No. 4950 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2162
-64 Robie Stre

et 

Case No. 4950 -
 Contract Devel

opment - 2162-6
4 Robie Street 

Case No. 4847 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2029
 North Park 

Street (Fire F
ighters Club B

uilding) 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 238
5 Hunter Stree

t 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 238
5 Hunter Stree

t 

Case No. 5017 
- Contract Dev

elopment - Que
en Street 

Case No. 4847 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2029
 North Park 

Street 

Case No. 4964 
- Contract Dev

elopment - Lot
 C-lA Kelly St

reet 

Contract Devel
opment - 1601 

Lower Water St
reet - SET DAT

E 

FOR PUBLIC HEA
RING 

Case No. 4945 
- Contract Dev

elopment, Brun
swick Street/ 

Barrington Str
eet 

Case No. 4847 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 202
9 North Park 

Street - SET D
ATE FOR PUBLIC

 HEARING 

Case No. 4945 
- Contract Dev

elopment , Bru
nswick Street/

 

Barrington Str
eet 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment and L
ot Consolidati

on 

2388-92 Gottin
gen Street 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2385
 Hunter Street

 -

SET DATE FOR H
EARING 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2388
-2392 Gottinge

n 

Street 
Case No. 4961 

- Contract Dev
elopment and L

ot Consolidati
on 

2388-2392 Gott
ingen Street: 

SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 

Case No. 4945 
- Contract Dev

elopment: Brun
swick Street/ 

Barrington Str
eet/roctor Str

eet - SET DATE
 FOR HEARING 

Case No. 4692 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 605
2-6056 Quinpoo

l 

Case No. 4736 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 126
5-69 and 1273-

77 

Road 

438 

404 

442 

395 

425 

380 

404 

405 

467 

468 

453 

372 

266 

359 

346 

371 

284 

371 

344 

201 

121 

208 

236 

217 

248 

120 

93 

227 

27. 
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Barrington Street
 

Case No. 4738 - Co
ntract Development

: 334-338 Herring 
cove 

Road, and Street C
losure - Herring C

ove Road 

Case No. 4736 - Co
ntract Development

 - 1265-69 and 127
3-77 

Barrington Street 
- SET DATE FOR PUB

LIC HEARING 

Case No. 4912 - Co
ntract Development

 - 2707-11 Clifton
 St. 

Case No. 4738 - Co
ntract Development

: 334-338 Herring 
Cove 

Road and Street Cl
osure - Herring Co

ve Road 

Case No. 4341 - Co
ntract Development

 - Rockingham Ridg
e -

Shopping Centre P
hase 

Case No. 4859 - Co
ntract Development

: 124 Herring Cove
 Rd. 

Case No. 4736 - Co
ntract Development

: 1265-69 Barringt
on 

Street and 1273-77
 Barrington Street

 

Contribution 

Hemlock Ravine - N
ature Conservancy 

of Canada Contribu
tion 

50 

Controls 
Question Alderman 

Cromwell re: Contr
ols - Exterior of 

Housing 

Conveyance 
Street Closure and

 Conveyance - Rock
ingstone Road (Por

tion) 

- SET DATE FOR PU
BLIC HEARING 

Cork Street 
Alderman Dewell P

etition re: Propo
sed Amusement Hal

l, 

Corner of Oxford a
nd Cork Streets 

Letter from Amusem
ent Regulation Boa

rd re: Bingo Hall,
 Cork 

and Oxford Street
s 

Place of Amusement
 - Cork and Oxford

 Streets 

Coronation Avenue
 

47 Coronation Ave
nue 

Correspondence 
Correspondence Ald

erman Dewell re: p
oint Pleasant Park

 583 

Petition Alderman 
Dewell re: Corresp

ondence, St. Cathe
rines 

School Parent Teac
hers Association r

e New Gymnasium 
	 676 

Cost 
Qustion Alderman 

R. Grant re: Cost
 of Curb Cuts for

 600 

Driveways 
Question Alderman 

Walker re: Cost - 
Use of Ball Diamon

ds 259 

Cost Share 
Provincial Cost-Sh

aring - Social Pla
nning Department 317 

Cost Sharing 
Homes for Special 

Care - Provincial 
Cost-Sharing 

Provincial/City Co
nstruction Cost-Sh

aring Agreement No
. 38 

Case No. 4832 - Co
st Sharing - Crest

haven Estates Subd
iv. 

484 

196 

61 

151 

31 

61 

15 

6 

62 

6 

172 

567 

719 

135 

147 

179 

486 

28. 
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ndex 

cost-Sharing 

Case No. 4786 
	

Cost-Sharing: 
Langbrae Garde

ns Subdivision
 

Costs 

World Trade & 
Convention Cen

tre - Shareabl
e Construction

 

Costs 

Council Chambe
r 

Lighting - Cou
ncil Chamber r

e: Live T. V. 
Coverage 

County of Hali
fax 

Sewage Connect
ion to County 

Sewage System 
- Alderman 

OMalley 

Question Alder
man OMalley re

: Status of Ne
gotiations wit

h 

the County of 
Halifax - Sewe

r Connection 

course 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Firearms Cour
se 

court 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Citizenship C
ourt 723 

COW 
Question Alder

man Walker re:
 Question Peri

od during 

Committee of t
he Whole Counc

il 

Cowie Hill 

Halifax Distri
ct School Boar

d Report re: T
ransportation 

of 

Students from 
Major Stevens 

Junior High to
 Cowie Hill 

Transfer of 12
0 Acres of Pub

lic Service Co
mmission Prope

rty 

- Cowie Hill A
rea to City of

 Halifax 

Alderman Cromw
ell re: Motion

 of Reconsider
ation of Jan. 

16 

City Council a
genda item - C

owie Hill Play
ground 

Alderman Cromw
ell re: Motion

 to Reconsider
 Jan. 16 City 

Council item -
 Cowie Hill Pl

ayground 

Alderman Cromw
ell re Notice 

of Motion to R
econsider Jan.

 16 

City Council a
genda item re 

Cowie Hill Pla
yground 

Case No. 4811 
- Contract Dev

elopmenet: Blo
ck 1 - Cowie H

ill 

Acquisition of
 Block P.C. 

- Cowie Hill 

Option to Purc
hase - P.S.C. 

Lands: Cowie H
ill 

Alderman Walke
r Petition re:

 Bus Service f
rom Cowie Hill

 

and Kline Heig
hts to Major S

tevens Jr. Hig
h School 

Cowie Hill Pla
yground 

Cpt. Wm. Spry 
Lodge 

Petition Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Residents o
f Captain Will

iam 

Spry Lodge in 
Opposition of 

Coin-operated 
Laundry Machin

es 	
675 

Craig, Robert 
Bruce 

Settlement of 
Claim - Estate

 of Robert Bru
ce Craig 

Creighton Stre
et 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 Building Perm
it Application

 

2032-2036 Crei
ghton Street 

Case No. 5004 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2098
 Creighton Str

eet 

Case No. 5004 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 209
8 Creighton St

reet 

- SET DATE FOR
 PUBLIC HEARIN

G 

454 

12 

590 

103 

224 

723 

659 

148 

401 

32 

50 

22 

403 

251 

317 

86 

8 

93 

597 

478 

405 

29. 
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Contract Develop
ment - Case No. 

5005 - 2098 Crei
ghton Street 

Encroachment - 
2051-53 Creight

on Street 

2032 Creighton 
Street - Alderm

an Downey 

Question Alderm
an Downey re: 2

020-2032 Creigh
ton Street 

Cresthaven Driv
e 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw Re: 

Postal Service 
- Dunbrack 

Street/Cresthav
en Area 

Cresthaven Esta
tes 

Case No. 4947 -
 Rezoning from 

R-2 to R-1: Cre
sthaven 

Estates, Phase 
One Subdivision

 

Case No. 4947 -
 Rezoning from 

R-1 to R-2: Por
tion of 

Cresthaven Esta
tes Subdivision

 (Phase One) 

Case No. 4947 -
 Rezoning from 

R-2 to R-1, Cre
sthaven Estates

 

- Phase One: SE
T DATE FOR PUBL

IC HEARING 

Case No. 4832 -
 Cost Sharing -

 Cresthaven Est
ates Subdiv. 

Grosvenor Road 
and Area - Traf

fic and Safety:
 Cresthaven 

Estates 

Cresthaven Subd
iv. 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

Cresthaven Subd
ivision 

Crossing Guards
 

Stipend Increas
e for Crossing 

Guards - Alderm
an OMalley 

Crosswalk 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

Re: Enforcement
 of Crosswalk 

Regulations 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Flynn Re

: No Passing Si
gns at 

Crosswalks 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Signs 

Question Alderm
an OMalley re: 

Street 

Crosswalks - Al
derman Jeffrey 

Crosswalk - Cent
ral 

Crosswalk - Livi
ngstone 

Crosswalk - Norm
andy Drive 

Crosswalk - Dart
mouth Avenue 

Crosswalks 

Crosswalk Sign 

No Passing Here 
to Crosswalk 

Crosswalk on Bar
rington 

Question Alderm
an R. Grant Re:

 

Spryfield Schoo
l 

Question Alderm
an OMalley Re: 

Street 

Question Alderm
an OMalley Re: 

Question Alderm
an OMalley re: 

and Novalea Dri
ve 

Question Alderm
an Meagher re: 

Question Alderm
an Meagher re: 

471 

293 

636 

333 

407 

284 

266 

120 

61 

90 

41 

340 

689 

628 

376 

145 

663 

629 

410 

410 

127 

223 

223 

Crown Drive 
Question Alderm

an Walker Re: T
ruck Traffic - 

Crown Drive 409 

30. 
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Cunard Street 

Lease Renewal 
- Children's D

evelopment Cen
tre: 5557 Cuna

rd 

Street 

Dakin Drive 

Abandonment - 
Easements: 16 

and 20 Dakin D
rive 

Expropriation 
Settlement - 1

6 & 20 Dakin D
rive 

Dalhousie Med
. Schl. 

PRESENTATION -
 DALHOUSIE MED

ICAL SCHOOL 

Damage 

Question Alder
man Jeffrey re

: Damage - Gra
ssed Area Betw

een 

Property and 
Sidewalk 

Dartmouth Ave
nue 

Question Alder
man ()Malley r

e: Crosswalk -
 Dartmouth Ave

nue 

and Novalea D
rive 

Data Processi
ng 

Recommendation
 - Audit Commi

ttee - Financi
al Statements,

 

Data Processin
g, Mayor and A

ldermen Travel
 Expenses 

Day, Charles 

Presentation -
 Long Service 

Award: Charles
 Day, Halifax 

Fire Departme
nt 

Deal Street 

Question Alder
man Jeffrey re

: Snow Plowing
 - Percy and D

eal 

Streets 

Decision 

Question Alder
man Meagher re

: Decision Sup
reme Corut of 

Quebec re Sun
day Closings 

Deferral 
Request for Au

thorization of
 Deferral of P

resenting of 

Budget 

Delegates 
Appointment of

 Voting Delega
tes - U.N.S.M.

 Annual Confer
ence 

September 10-
13, 1986 

Demonstration
 

Financing - Pr
ovincial Housi

ng Demonstrati
on Project 

Dentith Road 

Acquisition - 
9 and 11 Denti

th Road ( Port
ions) 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Increased T
ime for Green 

Light Dentith 
Road and Old S

ambro Road 

Deposit 
Question Alder

man R. Grant R
e: Direct Depo

sit of Payroll
 

Cheques 

Detailed Area
 Plan 

Mainland South
 Detailed Area

 Plan 

Detailed Area 
Plan - Lady Ha

mmond Road and
 Area 

Development 
Job Training P

rograms - Basi
c Skills & Dev

elopment Progr
am 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Heavy Traffic
 - Armshore Dr

ive 

re Regatta poi
nt Development

 

Tax Concessions
 
 for New Devel

opment During 
Construction 

586 

34 

212 

172 

183 

127 

252 

5 

18 

499 

22 

456 

679 

588 

330 

628 

129 

256 

214 

495 

624 

31. 



City Council I
ndex 

Question Alde
rman OMalley 

re: Minister 
of Developmen

t -

Procedure for
 Advising of 

Proposed Dev.
 within an Ar

ea 

Petition Alde
rman Dewell r

e: Chebucto R
oad Developme

nt 

Proposal 

Case No. 4859
 - Contract D

evelopment, 1
24 Herring Co

ve Road 

Question Alde
rman OMalley 

re: 

Development 

Amendment to 
Development A

greement - Pr
ison Lands 

Question Alde
rman Cromwell

 re: Waterfro
nt Developmen

t 

Question Alde
rman Walker r

e: Edmonds Gr
ounds Develop

ment 

Question Alde
rman Downey r

e: Housing De
velopment: Ge

rrish 

and Maynard S
treets 

Art Allocatio
n in Developm

ent Projects 
- Planning Ad

visory 

Committee 

Grosvenor Sch
ool Developme

nt Proposal 

Question Alde
rman OMalley 

re: City Sign
age - Develop

ment 

Application 

Case No. 4662
 - Regatta Po

int Residenti
al Developmen

t 

Job Training 
Programs & Ba

sic Training 
Skills & Deve

lopment 

Program - Ald
erman Downey 

Case No. 5046
 - Proposed D

evelopment - 
Claremont Str

eet 

Proposed Deve
lopment - Cla

remont Street
 

Question Alde
rman Downey r

e: Developmen
t of Green La

ntern 

Building 

Time of Devel
opment Permit

s 

Question Alde
rman Walker r

e: Commercial
/Residential 

Development S
outh End of P

unch Bowl 

Development A
round Public 

Gardens - Rep
orts from Pla

nning 

Advisory Comm
ittee and Sta

ff 

Devonshire Ce
ntre 

Notice of Mot
ion Alderman 

Cromwell re: 
Reconsiderati

on of 

May 15/86 Cou
ncil - Adviso

ry Committee,
 Devonshire C

entre 

Motion Alderm
an Cromwell: 

City Council 
Resolution Re

: 

"Motion from 
Advisory Comm

ittee on Devo
nshire Centre

" 

Motion from A
dvisory Commi

ttee on Devon
shire Centre 

Motion Alderm
an R. Cromwel

l: City Counc
il Resolution

 Re: 

"Motion from 
Advisory Comm

ittee on Devo
nshire Centre

" 

Devonshire Ce
ntre 

Motion Alderm
an R. Cromwel

l - Reconsid.
 City Council

 - Reso. 

May 15, 1986 
"Motion from 

Ad. Comm. on 
Devonshire Ce

ntre" 

Devonshire Ce
ntre 

Blasting - Pri
son Land 

498 

444 

1 

226 

195 

187 

562 

128 

255 

256 

226 

141 

191 

607 

567 

566 

493 

301 

120 

260 

314 

253 

313 

484 

285 

35 



Limited to 829
 MacLean 

Street 

City Council I
ndex 

Devonshire Ri
nk 

Question Alde
rman OMalley 

re: Devonshir
e Rink 

Dillon Avenue
 

Question Alde
rman Hamshaw 

re: Sidewalk 
- Dillon Aven

ue 

Dir, of Asses
sment 

City of Halif
ax v. Revenue

 Hotels and D
irector of As

sessment 

direction 

Direction - F
ully Elected 

School Boards
 - Alderman F

lynn 

Disaster 

Saint John Di
saster 

Disposal 

Proposed User
 Fee for Soli

d Waste Dispo
sal 

Dockage 

Motion - Alde
rman D. Grant

: Reconsidera
tion of City 

Council 

Resolution of
 March 13, 19

86 - Dockage 
- Halifax Wat

erfront 	173 

Waterfront Do
ckage - Lease

 of Site "B""
 175 

Alderman D. G
rant Notice o

f Motion of R
econsideratio

n Re: 

March 13/86 C
ouncil item -

 Dockage Hali
fax Waterfron

t 
	129 

Dockage - Hal
ifax Waterfro

nt 

Dockage - Hal
ifax Waterfro

nt 

Dockage - Hal
ifax Waterfro

nt 

Dog Control 

Question Alde
rman Walker r

e: Dog Contro
l 

Question Alde
rman Walker r

e: Dog Contro
l 

Dog Control -
 City of Hali

fax - Deputy 
Mayor Flynn 

Dogs 
Question Alde

rman Walker R
e: Dog Licens

es 

Dominion Met
als 

Relocation of
 Dominion Met

als 

(Alderman D. 
Grant) 

Petition Alde
rman D. Grant

 re: 

Limited to 82
9 MacLean Str

eet 

Donaldson Ave
nue 

Civic Number 
35 Donaldson 

Avenue 

Case No. 4440
 - Rezoning, 

Proposed Lots
 DO-1, DO-2 a

nd 

Parcel COH-1 
Donaldson Ave

nue/Dunbrack 
Street 

Case No. 4440
 - Rezoning -

 Proposed Lot
s DO-1, DO-2 

and 

COH-1 Donalds
on Avenue/Dun

brack Street 

Case No. 4440
 - Rezoning, 

Proposed Lots
 DO-1, DO-2 a

nd 

Parcel coH-1 
Donaldson Ave

nue/Dunbrack 
Street 

Case No. 4440
 - Rezoning, 

Proposed Lots
 DO-1, DO-2 a

nd 

Parcel COH-1 D
onaldson Ave, 

ue/Dunbrack St
reet 

186 

125 

486 

700 

214 

118 

Relocation - D
ominion Metals

 

- Easement 

113 

51 

9 

65 

222 

68 

627 

727 

712 

363 

83 

135 

108 

77 

33. 



City Council Index 

Case No. 4440 - Rezoning, Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-2 and 

Parcel COH-1 Donaldson Ave./Dunbrack St. set date for 
Doucette, Harold 
Petition Re: Proposed Transfer 
Harold Doucette 

Downey, Billy 
presentations: 

Downey, Raymond 
Presentations: 

Drainage 
Tender No. 86-27: Drainage Improvements - St. Francis 

School Sportsfield 

Award of Tender #85-25 - Drainage Improvements 

654 

to Raymond Downey and Billy Downey 

to Raymond Downey and Billy Downey 

- School Principal 

PH 	16 

316 

515 

515 

506 

Dresden Row 
Traffic Improvements - Sackville Street at Dresden Row 

374 

Authority to Negotiate - Brenton Street and Dresden Row 

Lands 
	 587 

Discharge of Agreement - 1546 Dresden Row 
459 

Driveway 
Question Alderman Downey re: 
Market and Ferry Wharf 

Driveway - 6284 Yukon Street 

Driveway - Fisherman's 
299 

624 

Driveways 
Qustion Alderman R. Grant re: Cost of Curb Cuts for 

Driveways 
Driving 
Question Alderman Leiper re: Halifax Police Department 

Safe Driving Program 
Dublin Street 
Question Alderman Meagher re: 

and Dublin Streets 
Duffus Street 
Question Alderman OMalley re: 
Barrington Streets 

Duffy, William 
Promotion of William 

Dunbrack Street 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Street Signage - Dunbrack 

and Main Avenue 
Case No. 4440 - Rezoning - Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-2 and 

COH-1 Donaldson Avenue/Dunbrack Street 
Case No. 4440 - Rezoning, Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-2 and 

Parcel COH-1 Donaldson Avenue/Dunbrack Street 

Case No. 4440 - Rezoning, Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-i and 

Parcel COH-1 Donaldson Avenue/Dunbrack Street 

Case No. 4440 - Rezoning, Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-2 and 

Sale 
COH-1 Donaldson Avenue/Dunbrack Street 

- Parcel 102A and 103A, Dunbrack and Ross Streets 

Case No. 4440 - Rezoning, Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-2 and 

Duffy - Deputy Mayor Flynn 

Bus Stop - Corner of North 

Grating - Duffus and 

600 

721 

457 

301 

337 

142 

135 

108 

77 

83 

678 

34. 



City Council Index 

Parcel COH-1 Donaldson Av
e./Dunbrack St. set date 

for PH 

Question Alderman Hamsha
w Re: Postal Service - D

unbrack 

Street/Cresthaven Area 

Question Alderman Jeffre
y re: No Right Hand Turn

 - Dunbrack 

Street 

Bus Bay - Dunbrack Stree
t at Rockingham Ridge 

Question Alderman D. Gra
nt re: Access to Dunbrac

k Street 

Duncan Street 

Appeal of Variance Appro
val - 6278 Duncan Street

 

Laundromat - Corner of D
uncan and Windsor Street

s 

Dutch Village Road 

Acquisition - Alma Cresc
ent and Dutch Village Ro

ad 

Acquisition - Alma Cresc
ent and Dutch Village Ro

ad 

Question Alderman Jeffre
y re: Sidewalk Damage - 

Dutch 

Village Road and Titus 
Street 

Sale - 3620 Dutch Villag
e Road (Portion) 

Civic Nos. 3860 and 3868
 Dutch Village Road 

Easement 
Civic Number 35 Donaldso

n Avenue - Easement 

Easements 
Abandonment - Easements:

 16 and 20 Dakin Drive 
	

34 

Easement - H-222 and H-2
23 Halifax Port Corporat

ion 
	

287 

Econ. Dev. Subcomm. 

Municipal Development Pl
an Review: Recommendatio

ns of the 

Residential Environments
 and Economic Developmen

t Subcomm. 
	456 

Edmonds Grounds 
Question Alderman Walker

 re: Edmonds Grounds Dev
elopment 562 

Education 
Question Alderman Dewell

 re: Zoning Bylaw Educat
ion - Real 

Estate Agents 

Eligibility 
Question Alderman R. Gra

nt re: Voter Eligibility
 - Planning 

Matters 

Employment 
Question Alderman Downey

 re: Employment Students
 for 

Summer Work 

Encroachment 
Encroachment License - 1

569 Brunswick Street 

Encroachments - Grosven
or School 

Encroachment - 2051-53 C
reighton Street 

16 

407 

65 

653 

225 

479 

533 

398 

362 

183 

34 

86 

363 

497 

144 

334' 

553 

524 

293 

35. 



City Council Ind
ex 

Enforcement 

Question Deputy
 Mayor Jeffrey 

Re: Enforcement
 of Crosswalk 

Regulations 

equipment 

Award of Tender 
877222 - Compute

r Software and E
quipment 

for Collectors 
and Engineering

 Offices 

Award of Tender
 No. 85-299 - F

ire Alarm Equip
ment 

File #87216 - C
omputer Equipme

nt 

Everest Drive 

Sale - 5 Everes
t Drive 

Excavation 

Question Alderm
an Downey Re: G

as Leak - Excav
ation in old 

Service Station
 Area 

Exec. Assistanc
e 

Motion Alderman
 OMalley re: Am

endment to City
 Charter re: 

Appt. of Manage
r of Executive 

Assistance to C
ity Council 

Exec. Assistanc
e Mgr 

Notice of Motio
n Alderman OMal

ley re: Amendme
nt to City 

Charter re Appo
intment of Mana

ger of Executiv
e Assistance 

Executive Servi
ces 

Consideration o
f Administrativ

e Order for Exe
cutive Services

 

SET DATE FOR ME
ETING - Alderma

n OMalley 

Exemption 

Question Alderm
an Walker re: E

xemption of Tax
es for Widows 

Expansion 

Question Alderm
an R. Grant re:

 Expansion of V
olunteer Snow 

Clearing Progra
m 

Expenditure 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture 

Statment of Rev
enue and Expend

itures 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture - TO BE 
TABLED 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture - TO BE 
TABLED 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture 

Statement of Re
venue and Expen

diture 

Continuing Expe
nditures in 198

7 - Social Plan
ning Sundries 

Overexpenditure
 - Herring Cove

 Road - Phase 1
1 

Continuing Expe
nditures in 198

6 - Social Plan
ning Sundries 

689 

698 

682 

560 

11 

630 

658 

600 

495 

301 

563 

679 

694 

567 

447 

252 

298 

33 

379 

501 

714 

137 

12 

36. 



City Counc
il Index 

Expressio
n Sympath

y 

Expression
 of Sympat

hy - Space
 Shuttle '

Challenger
' Tragedy 

Expropriat
ion 

Expropriat
ion Settle

ment - 16 
& 20 Dakin

 Drive 

Expropriat
ion of Par

cel 123A, 
Civic #50 

Old Sambro
 Road 

Expropriat
ion - Parc

el 123A, C
ivic No. 5

0 Old Samb
ro Road 

Extension 

Case No. 5
096 - Exte

nsion of S
chedule "C

", Contrac
t Develop-

 

ment - 21
55-57 Bar

rington S
treet 	

433 

Question A
lderman Wa

lker re: E
xtension o

f Bus Rout
e 

44 

External 
Auditors 

Question D
eputy Mayo

r Flynn re
: Audit Co

mmittee Re
view of 

External 
Auditors 	

182 

Facilities
 

Question A
lderman Je

ffrey re: 
Lunchroom 

Facilities
 - City 

Hall Staf
f 	

42 

C-2A (Mino
r Commerci

al) Zone: 
Community 

Facilities
 

Planning A
dvisory Co

mmittee Re
port - DAT

E FOR PUBL
IC HEARING

 685 

Question 
Alderman 

Downey re
: Skating

 Faciliti
es 722 

Facility 

Qustion Al
derman R. 

Grant re: 
News Repor

t - Downto
wn 

Tourist B
us Facili

ty 	

377 

Fairview 
Jr. High 

Award of T
ender #86-

108 - Rest
oration an

d Landscap
ing - 

Fairview J
unior High

 School Sp
orts Field

 	

530 

 

Falkland 
Street 

Official S
treet Line

s - Falkla
nd Street,

 Maitland 
Street, 

Brunswick 
Street - S

ET DATE FO
R PUBLIC H

EARING 
	

699 
 

ECM 
Resolutio

ns - FCM:
 1986 Con

ference 

Resolution
 - FCM - D

e-Indexing
 of Family

 Allowance
 

Federation
 of Canadi

an Municip
alities: 1

986 Annual
 

Conferenc
e - Votin

g Accredi
tation 

federal 

 

Question 
Alderman 

Downey re
: Federal

 Building
 Site 

Federal B
uilding 

Question 
Alderman 

Downey Re
: Gotting

en Street
 Federal 

Building 
Site 

fee 
Proposed O

rdinance t
o Amend Li

cense Fees
 - SECOND 

READING 

Fees 
Notice of

 Motion A
lderman C

romwell r
e: First 

Reading o
f 

and Ordin
ance to A

mend Lice
nse Fees 

Motion Alde
rman 

 Cromwell 
Re: First 

Reading of
 an Ordina

nce 

to Amend 
License F

ees 

License a
nd Fees A

nnual Rev
iew 

30 

212 

232 

33 

87 

117 

221 

722 

411 

717 

601 

626 

554 

37. 



City Counci
l Index 

Question Al
derman Meag

her re: Fee
s at Citade

l Hill 

Fern Avenue
 
	

333 

Question Al
derman OMal

ley re: Fir
e - Fern Av

enue 

Fern Lane 
	

300 

Street Clos
ure - Porti

on of Fern 
Lane 550 

Street Clos
ure - Porti

on of Fern 
Lane 516 

Street Clos
ure - South

ernmost Por
tion of Fer

n Lane 464 

Street Clos
ure - Porti

on of Fern 
Lane: SET D

ATE FOR PUB
LIC 

HEARING 
	

397 

Street Clos
ure - Porti

on of Fern 
Lane 475 

Fern Street
 

Question Al
derman OMal

ley re: Fer
n Street Cl

osure 529 

Ferry Wharf
 

Question Al
derman Down

ey re: Driv
eway - Fish

erman's 

Market and 
Ferry Wharf

 	

299 

File 
File #87216

 - Computer
 Equipment 

560 

Finance Sup
port 

Finance Sup
port Reques

t - Metro F
estival Ass

ociation 

Financial S
tatement 

Recommendat
ion - Audit

 Committee 
- Financial

 Statements
, 

Data Proces
sing, Mayor

 and Alderm
en Travel E

xpenses 

Financing 

Financing -
 Provincial

 Housing De
monstration

 Project 

Fire 
Question Al

derman OMal
ley re: Fir

e - Fern Av
enue 

Fire Depart
ment 

Fire Depart
ment Recrui

tment 

Fire Fighte
rs Club 

Case No. 48
47 - Contra

ct Developm
ent: 2029 N

orth Park 

Street (Fir
e Fighters 

Club Buildi
ng) 

Fire Statio
n 

Question Al
derman Hams

haw re: Roc
kingham Fir

e Station 

Mainland No
rth Fire St

ation - Pha
se II 

fireamrs 
Question Al

derman Walk
er re: Fire

arms Course
 

Firefighter
s 

Question Al
derman OMal

ley Re: Com
petition - 

Firefighter
s 

62 

252 

679 

300 

557 

266 

567 

524 

723 

630 



City Council Ind
ex 

Firefighters' C
lub 

Alderman Downey 
Petition re: Bau

er Street Reside
nts re - 

Expansion of Fir
efighters Club, 

North Park & Bau
er Streets 110 

Fiscal Year 

Halifax Civic H
ospital Fiscal 

Year 

Fisherman's Mar
ket 	

53 

 

Question Alderm
an Downey re: D

riveway - Fishe
rman's 

Market and Ferr
y Wharf 	

299 

flag 

Request to Fly C
ity of Halifax F

lag - Canada Tru
st 

Question Alderm
an Walker re: M

aple Leaf on No
va Scotia 

Flag 

Flags 
Flags 

400 

Flagstaff 

Question Alderm
an Walker re: R

eplacement of C
rown on 

Flagstaff 
	

599 

Flamingo Drive 

Appeal of Varian
ce Refusal - 40 

Flamingo Drive 174 

Float 
City Float 

52 

Flypast 

Request for Flyp
ast - Canadian F

orces Base Shear
water 	 424 

Forrester Stree
t 

Case No. 5066 -
 Rezoning: C-5 

to C-3 - Bayne 
Street, 

MacKintosh Stre
et and Forreste

r Street 	
582 

Case No. 5060 -
 Rezoning: C-5 

to C-3 Bayne St
reet, 

MacKintosh Stre
et and Forreste

r Street 	
574 

Case No. 5066 - 
Rezoning - Bayne

 Street and Forr
ester Street 607 

Forum Commissio
n 

Question Alderma
n Jeffrey re: Fo

rum Commission -
 Six Month 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Forum Commissio
n Request 

Question Alderma
n R. Grant re: R

eport - Forum Co
mmission 

Report for 1986
 

Establishment of
 an Equipment Re

serve Account 

Individual Liab
ility 527 

527 

63 

Forward Avenue 

Petition Alderm
an Walker re: C

onstruction of 
Public 

Housing or Non-P
rofit Housing - 

Williams Lake Ro
ad 
	 360 

Forward Avenue 
- Alderman Walk

er 
	 381 

Founders Square
 

Commendation - 
Heritage Adviso

ry Committee: F
ounders 

Square, Prince 
and Hollis Stre

et 

Frederick Avenu
e 

Case No. 4974 - 
Variance Appeal 

- 19 Frederick A
venue 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Acquisition - F
rederick 

Avenue and Hill
crest Avenue 

716 

658 

716 

109 

184 

39. 



City Council Ind
ex 

Frog Pond 

Chip Seal Build
-up at Frog Pon

d 

Fund 
Grace Maternity

 Hospital Reque
st 

Question Alderma
n R. Grant re: P

ress Release - P
ollution 

Control Fund 

Capital Grant F
und 

Funds 

Nova Scotia Trac
k and Field - Re

quest for Funds 

Financial Reque
st - Nova Scoti

a Tattoo 

Nova Scotia Trac
k and Field - Re

quest for Funds 
- Alderman 

Meagher 

Senior Citizens
 Transportation

 Needs Re: Redi
rection 

of Subsidy Fund
s 

Transfer of Capi
tal Funds to Roc

kingham Fire Hal
l 

Renovation Proj
ect 

Request for Addi
tional Funds - H

alifax Taxi Comm
ission 

Question Alderm
an R. Grant re:

 Discretionary 
Funding -

School Board 

Additional Fund
s - Contract #8

5-35 

Funeral Allowan
ce 

Funeral and Bur
ial Allowance P

olicy 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Funeral Allowan
ce for 

Indigent Person
s 

Funeral Allowan
ces for Indigen

t Persons 

G.B. Isnor Mano
r 

Petition Alderm
an Downey re: U

se of Coin Oper
ated Washers 

and Dryers in G
ordon B. Isnor 

Manor 

Games 
Halifax Commonwe

alth Bid Committ
ee Report - 1994

 Common- 

wealth Games 

Garbage 
Question Alderm

an Meagher re: 
Report - City S

olicitor Dis- 

cretionary Power
 - Garbage Remov

al and Landscapi
ng 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Garbage Contain
er - 89 

Sunnybrae Avenu
e 

Question Alderma
n Jeffrey re: Ma

jor Stevens Ball
 Park - 

Garbage 

Question Alderm
an Walker re: U

se of Grocery B
ags for 

Garbage 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 

Halifax 	

Garbage - South 
End of H 

Question Alderm
an Hamshaw re: 

for Garbage 	

Use of Small Gro
cery Bags 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Garbage - Schoo
l Avenue 

367 

584 

528 

401 

681 

494 

666 

322 

716 

323 

660 

412 

213 

96 

58 

553 

712 

65 

17 

221 

599 

528 

298 

258 



City Council I
ndex 

Gas Stations 

Question Alder
man Cromwell R

e: Self-Servic
e Gas Stations

 

Gebhardt Stree
t 

Case No. 5089 
- Rezoning - 2

4 Gebhardt Str
eet 

George Street 

Question Alder
man Meagher re

: Vehicle Dama
ge - Prince an

d 

George Street
s 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 Street Repair
s - George Str

eet 

Gerrish Street
 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 Housing Devel
opment: Gerris

h 

and Maynard S
treets 

Purchase of 55
21 Gerrish Str

eet 

412 

595 

123 

223 

128 

585 

26 

31 

49 

146 

236 

120 

718 

718 

632 

446 

248 

534 

411 

286 

320 

138 

18 

723 
635 

Ginger's 

Heritage Heari
ng - Recommend

ed Heritage Pr
operties, 1268

-72 

Hollis Street 
(Ginger's) 

Recommended He
ritage Propert

ies - 1268-72 
Hollis Street 

(Ginger's) 

Recommended He
ritage Propert

ies - 1268-72 
Hollis Street 

(Ginger's) 

Gladstone Stre
et 

Question Alder
man Meagher re

: Car Lot, Nor
th and Gladsto

ne 

Streets 

Gottingen Stre
et 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment and L
ot Consolidati

on -

2388-92 Gottin
gen Street 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment and L
ot Consolidati

on 

2388-2392 Gott
ingen Street: 

SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 

Case No. 5180 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 255-
65 Gottingen S

t. 

and 5458-62 No
rth Street (SE

T DATE FOR PUB
LIC HEARING) 

Lease - 2555-6
5 Gottingen St

reet and 5458-
62 North 

Street 

Award of Tende
r - Mural at 2

330 Gottingen 
Street 

Lease - 2330 G
ottingen Stree

t (Club 55) 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2388
-2392 Gottinge

n 

Street 

Gottingen Stre
et Revitalizat

ion - Alderman
 Downey 

Question Alder
man Downey Re:

 Gottingen Str
eet Federal 

Building Site
 

Gottingen Stre
et Marketing S

trategy Study 

Gottingen Stre
et Marketing S

tudy 

Gottingen Stre
et Marketing S

trategy Study 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 Gottingen Str
eet Planning 

Strategy 

government 
Question Alder

man Meagher re
: Relocation o

f Government 

Office - City 
of Dartmouth 

Moving of Gove
rnment Offices

 to Dartmouth 
- Alderman Mea

gher 

41. 



City Council I
ndex 

Grace Hospital
 

Capital Campai
gn - New Grace

 Hospital 

Grace Maternit
y 

Notice of Moti
on Alderman D.

 Grant re: Cit
y Council Res.

 

November 13/86
 re Grace Mate

rnity Hospital
 Request 

Motion of Reco
nsideration Al

derman Cromwel
l re: City Cou

ncil 

Res. October 3
0/86 re Grace 

Maternity Hosp
ital Request 

Alderman Cromw
ell Notice of 

Motion - Recon
sideration of 

Oct. 

30th Resolutio
n re Grace Mat

ernity Hospita
l Request 

Grace Maternit
y Hospital Req

uest 

Grace Maternit
y Hospital Req

uest 

Grafton Street
 

Question Alder
man Meagher re

: Two Way Traf
fic Market and

 

Grafton Stree
ts 	

378 

Question Alder
man Downey re:

 Information R
eport - Market

 & 

Grafton Strs. 
- Conversion t

o Two-Way Traf
fic Circulatio

n 	333 

Grand Parade 

Question Alder
man R. Grnat r

e: Regulations
 and Enforceme

nt 

of Parking in 
the Grand Para

de 	
377 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Parking, Gran
d Parade 97 

Question Alder
man R. Grant R

e: Parking Enf
orcement - Gra

nd 

Parade 	

628 

Question Alder
man Walker Re:

 Parking - Gra
nd Parade 408 

Grant 

Grace Maternit
y Hospital Req

uest 

Recommedation 
- Tax Concessi

ons and Grants
 Committee 

Request for Gr
ant - North En

d Community He
alth Associati

on 

Capital Grant 
Fund 

Start-Up Grant
 - Phoenix Hou

se 

Grants 
Halifax Harbou

rfest Society 
(Joseph Howe F

estival) 

Recommendation
s - Tax Conces

sions and Gran
ts Committee 

Metro Festival
 Association 

Art Gallery of
 Nova Scotia -

 Finance Reque
st 

Tax and Grants
 Committee - R

ecommendations
 - Alderman 

Meagher 
Question Alder

man OMalley re
: Capital Gran

ts - Tax and 

Grants Commit
tee 

Tax Concession
s and Grants 

Proposed Grant
 - Art Gallery

 of Nova Scoti
a 

10 

667 

647 

631 

617 

584 

584 

593 

397 

401 

719 

174 

525 

286 

111 

666 

22 

10 

228 

42. 



City Council Index
 

Green Lantern Bld
g. 

Question Alderman 
Downey re: Develop

ment of Green Lant
ern 

Building 

Grosvenor Road 

Sale of Grosvenor
 Lots (Tender #86

-139) 

Grosvenor Road and
 Area - Traffic an

d Safety: Cresthav
en 

Estates 

Grosvenor School 

Sale of Portion of Grosvenor
 School Lands 

Encroachments - G
rosvenor School 

Former Grosvenor 
School Property 

Grosvenor School 
Development Propo

sal 

Grounds 

New Parks and Grou
nds Maintenance Ce

ntre 296 

Gymnasium 

Petition Alderman 
Dewell re: Corresp

ondence, St. Cathe
rines 

School Parent Teac
hers Association r

e New Gymnasium 	
676 

Halicon 

Sale of Halicon Shares 
305 

Sale of Halicon S
hares 

Halifax Commons 

User Fees - Halif
ax Commons re: Sc

otia Branch Legio
n 

User Fees - City o
f Halifax Commons 

(Deputy Mayor Flyn
n 

Halifax Dev. Ltd.
 

Halifax Developmen
ts Limited - Stage

 X Lands and Proct
or 

Street 

Halifax Fire Dept
. 

Presentation - Lon
g Service Award: C

harles Day, Halifa
x 

Fire Department 

Question Alderman 
OMalley Re: Compet

ition - Firefighte
rs 

Moment of Silence 
- Ronald J. Clarke

, Fire Department 

Tender No. 85-164 
- Mainland North F

ire Station Traini
ng 

Centre 
Award of Tender #

86-94: Replacemen
t of Foam Pumper 

Halifax Fire Depa
rtment 

Tender #86-50(R) -
 One 1986 Model 1/

2 Ton Pick-Up Truc
k 

(Halifax Fire Dep
artment) 

MOMENT OF SILENCE 
- FIREFIGHTER - AL

 SPAGNOLI 

Halifax Forum 
Proposed Reactivat

ion of Athletic Co
mmission (Safety a

t 

Halifax Forum Dur
ing Wrestling Mat

ches) 

Safety at the Hali
fax Forum During W

restling Matches -
 

Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman
 Walker re: Wrest

ling Matches - Ha
lifax 

566 

720 

90 

681 

524 

116 

256 

297 

450 

413 

90 

5 

630 

390 

34 

616 

316 

357 

619 

568 
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Green Lantern Bldg
. 

Question Alderman 
Downey re: Develop

ment of Green Lant
ern 

Building 

Grosvenor Road 

Sale of Grosvenor 
Lots (Tender #86-1

39) 

Grosvenor Road and
 Area - Traffic an

d Safety: Cresthav
en 

Estates 

Grosvenor School 

Sale of Portion of
 Grosvenor School 

Lands 

Encroachments - Gr
osvenor School 

Former Grosvenor S
chool Property 

Grosvenor School D
evelopment Proposa

l 

Grounds 

New Parks and Grou
nds Maintenance Ce

ntre 
296 

Gymnasium 

Petition Alderman 
Dewell re: Corresp

ondence, St. Cathe
rines 

School Parent Teac
hers Association r

e New Gymnasium 
	 676 

Halicon 

Sale of Halicon S
hares 

566 

720 

90 

681 

524 

116 

256 

305 

Sale of Halicon S
hares 

Halifax Commons 

User Fees - Halifa
x Commons re: Scot

ia Branch Legion 

User Fees - City o
f Halifax Commons 

(Deputy Mayor Flyn
n 

Halifax Dev. Ltd.
 

Halifax Developmen
ts Limited - Stage

 X Lands and Proct
or 

Street 

Halifax Fire Dept
. 

Presentation - Lon
g Service Award: C

harles Day, Halifa
x 

Fire Department 

Question Alderman 
OMalley Re: Compet

ition - Firefighte
rs 

Moment of Silence 
- Ronald J. Clarke

, Fire Department 

Tender No. 85-164 
- Mainland North F

ire Station Traini
ng 

Centre 
Award of Tender #8

6-94: Replacement 
of Foam Pumper 

Halifax Fire Depa
rtment 

Tender #86-50(R) -
 One 1986 Model 1/

2 Ton Pick-Up Truc
k 

(Halifax Fire Dep
artment) 

MOMENT OF SILENCE 
- FIREFIGHTER - AL

 SPAGNOLI 

Halifax Forum 

Proposed Reactivat
ion of Athletic Co

mmission (Safety a
t 

Halifax Forum Duri
ng Wrestling Match

es) 

Safety at the Hali
fax Forum During W

restling Matches -
 

Alderman Walker 

Question Alderman 
Walker re: Wrestli

ng Matches - Halif
ax 

297 

450 

413 

90 

5 

630 

390 

34 

616 

316 

357 

619 

568 

43. 



City Council I
ndex 

Forum 

Question Alder
man Jeffrey re

: 

Halifax Founda
tion 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: 

Halifax Hall 

Question Alder
man Cromwell r

e: 

Halifax Harbou
r 

Question Alder
man R. Grant R

e: 

Topsoil - Halif
ax Forum 
	20 

259 

Halifax Foundat
ion 

124 

Use of Halifax 
Hall 

722 

Halifax Harbour
 

Sewage Treatme
nt - Halifax H

arbour 
	

412 

366 

re: Letter 

re: Letter 

Letter 

Letter 

to Halifax 

to Halifax 

to Halifax 

to Halifax 

Herald 

Herald 

Chronicle 

Herald 

Halifax Herald
 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 Re: 

Herald 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 Re: 

144 

21 

125 

63 

Halifax Natal
 Day 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Special Loc
ation for Iris

h 

Children - Hal
ifax Natal Day

 Parade 

Halifax Natal
 Day 

Question Alder
man Dewell re:

 Halifax Natal
 Day - 1986 

Parchute - Nat
al Day - Nova 

Parachutes 

Halifax Polic
e Dept. 

Supply & Insta
llation of Ele

ven Motorchcle
 Radios - Hali

fax 

Police Departm
ent (Tender #8

4656-0) 

Question Alder
man Downey Re:

 Use of Volvos
 - Halifax Pol

ice 

Department 

Presentation: 
Retired Cpl Ke

nneth Nehiley,
 Halifax Polic

e 

Department - L
ong Service Aw

ard 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Formation of 
a Canine Unit 

- 

Halifax Polic
e Department 

Tender No. 86-
46: Duct Clean

ing - Halifax 
Police Departm

ent 

Tender No. 85-
171 - One 1986

 Four-Wheel Dr
ive: Halifax 

Police Depart
ment 

Tender No. 85-
169 - Eight Fo

ur-Door Sedans
: Halifax Poli

ce 

Department 

Tender No. 85-
170 - One 1986

 3/4 Ton Van: 
Halifax Police

 

Department 

Tender No. 86-
41 - Five Harl

ey Davidson Mo
torcycles: 

Halifax Polic
e Department 

Halifax Port 
corp. 

Easement - H-2
22 and H-223 H

alifax Port co
rporation 

185 

57 

42 

374 

444 

411 

282 

143 

136 

41 

40 

40 

41 

287 

44. 
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Halifax Seniors
 

Halifax Seniors
 Housing Societ

y 

Halifax Shipyar
d 	

176 

 

Halifax Shipyar
d Coalition Mem

bership 

Halifax Shipyar
d Coalition Mem

bership 

Halifax Shipyar
d Coalition Mem

bership 

Halifax Taxi Co
mm. 

Request for Addi
tional Funds - H

alifax Taxi Comm
ission 

Halifax Waterfr
ont 

Motion - Alderma
n D. Grant: Reco

nsideration of C
ity Council 

Resolution of Ma
rch 13, 1986 - D

ockage - Halifax
 Waterfront 

Alderman D. Gran
t Notice of Moti

on of Reconsider
ation Re: 

March 13/86 Coun
cil item - Docka

ge Halifax Water
front 

Dockage - Halif
ax Waterfront 

Question Alderma
n Cromwell re: W

aterfront Develo
pment 

Dockage - Halif
ax Waterfront 

Dockage - Halif
ax Waterfront 

Waterfront Dock
age - Lease of 

Site "B"" 

Halifax West 

Tender 86-123 H
alifax West - D

rainage Improve
ments 596 

Harbour City Ho
mes 

Harbour City Hom
es (Non-Profit H

ousing Society) 
- 

Promotional Bro
cure - TO BE TA

BLED 	
.59*_ 

Harbour Walk 

Waterfront - Te
mporary Harbour

 Walk 483 

Hawkins, WO1 Go
rdon 

Recommendation 
for Promotion -

 WO1 Gordon Haw
kins 

Hearing 
Case No. 5180 - 

Contract Develop
ment: 255-65 Got

tingen St. 

and 5458-62 Nor
th Street (SET 

DATE FOR PUBLIC
 HEARING) 
	718 

Street Closure a
nd Conveyance - 

Rockingstone Roa
d (Portion) 

- SET DATE FOR 
PUBLIC HEARING 
	

719 

Land Use Bylaw A
mendments (Mainl

and Area) - SET 
DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 	

456 

Quinpool Road Co
mmercial Area Pl

an and Secondary
 Planning 

Strategy/PAC Re
port: SET DATES

 FOR PUBLIC HEA
RINGS 
	 218 

Closure and Sale
 - Portion of Wi

lliams Lake Road
 (Lots WL-1 

and WL-2) SET D
ATE FOR PUBLIC 

HEARING 
	

88 

Amendments to th
e Land Use Bylaw

 Concerning the 
Subdivision 

of Land - Set d
ate for Public 

Hearing 
	

17 

Recommended Heri
tage Properties:

 5853, 5857-63 &
 5871 Spring 

Garden Road; 15
44 Summer Stree

t (SET DATE FOR
 HEARING) 
	206 

C-2A (Minor Com
mercial) Zone: 

Community Facil
ities 

Planning Adviso
ry Committee Re

port - DATE FOR
 PUBLIC HEARING

 685 

320 

286 

215 

323 

173 

129 

113 

187 

9 

51 

175 

265 

45. 



City Council Index 

Proposed Amendment
s - Mainland South

 Secondary Plannin
g 

Strategy and Land 
Use Bylaw - Kelly 

St., DATE FOR HEAR
ING 

Case No. 4440 - Re
zoning, Proposed L

ots DO-1, DO-2 and
 

Parcel COH-1 Donal
dson Ave./Dunbrack

 St. set date for 
PH 

Heritage Hearing -
 Recommended Herit

age Properties, 12
68-72 

Hollis Street (Gi
nger's) 

Case No. 5195 - Zo
ning: 6070-6074 So

uth Street - SET D
ATE 

FOR PUBLIC HEARIN
G 

Case No. 4961 - Co
ntract Development

 and Lot Consolida
tion - 

2388-2392 Gottinge
n Street: SET DATE

 FOR PUBLIC HEARIN
G 

Case No. 5053 - Co
ntract Development

: Olands Breweries
 Ltd. 

3055 Agricola Stre
et - SET DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Extension of Sched
ule "C" - Contract

 Development - 215
5-2157 

Barrington Street 
- SET DATE FOR PUB

LIC HEARING 

Proposed Amendment
s - MSSPS and Land

 Use Bylaw (Mainla
nd 

Area) - Kelly Stre
et - PAC Report - 

SET DATE FOR P. HE
AR. 

Case No. 4991 - Di
scharge of Contrac

t Development Agre
ement 

and Rezoning - Lot
 B-1 Bedford Hwy. 

- SET DATE FOR HEA
RING 

Street Closure and
 Sale - Warners Co

urt & Adjacent Lot
s - 

SET DATE FOR PUBLI
C HEARING 

Street Closure - P
ortion of Fern Lan

e: SET DATE FOR PU
BLIC 

HEARING 

Case No. 4993 - Co
ntract Development

: 2020 Maynard Str
eet 

SET DATE FOR PUBLI
C HEARING 

Case No. 5004 - Co
ntract Development

 - 2098 Creighton 
Street 

- SET DATE FOR PUB
LIC HEARING 

Case No. 5043 - Co
ntract Development

 - 2186 Windsor St
reet -

SET DATE FOR PUBLI
C HEARING 

Peninsula Area Lan
d Use Bylaw - R-2A

 Uses in R-3 Zones
: 

SET DATE FOR PUBLI
C HEARING 

Case No. 4941 - Re
zoning - 7187 A an

d B Andrew Street 
- SET 

DATE FOR PUBLIC HE
ARING 

Case No. 5125 - Re
zoning: 12 Pinewoo

d Terrace from R-2
 to 

R-1 - SET DATE FOR
 PUBLIC HEARING 

Rezoning - Lot 6 B
irmingham Street -

 SET DATE FOR PUBL
IC 

HEARING 
Amendment to the L

and Use Bylaw - C-
2A Zone: SET DATE 

FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Case No. 5050 - Co
ntract Development

 -

Street - SET DATE 
FOR PUBLIC HEARING

 

Peninsula North Se
condary Planning S

trategy 

Public Hearing 

MDP Review - Recom
mendations of the 

Residential 

and Economic Devel
opment Sub Committ

ees - SET 

Case No. 4981 - Co
ntract Development

: 2385 Hunter 

SET DATE FOR HEARI
NG 

Closure of Tower R
oad (University Av

enue to South 

SET DATE FOR PUBLI
C HEARING 

Case No. 4947 - Re
zoning from R-2 to

 R-1, Cresthaven 

- Phase One: SET D
ATE FOR PUBLIC HEA

RING 

Case No. 5071 - Re
zoning - 1279 Quee

n Street - SET 

FOR PUBLIC HEARING
 

Recommended Herita
ge Property - 1544

 Summer Street 

DATE FOR HEARING 

Quinpool Road Comm
ercial Area Plan a

nd Peninsula HEARI
NG

Centre 

Secondary Planning
 Strategy - DATE F

OR PUBLIC  

Case No. 5016 - Re
zoning - Lot K-9A-

1 Stoneybrook Cour
t 

961 South Bland 

- Adjourned 

Environments 

DATE FOR PH 
Street - 

Street) - 

Estates 

DATE 

- SET 

686 

16 

26 

684 

120 

406 

380 

657 

404 

113 

397 

404 

405 

405 

452 

455 

455 

406 

454 

405 

658 

374 

217 

91 

120 

372 

359 

249 

46. 
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SET DATE FOR PU
BLIC HEARING 

Case No. 4847 - 
Contract Develop

ment - 2029 Nort
h Park 	

372 

Street - SET DA
TE FOR PUBLIC H

EARING 

Contract Develop
ment - 1601 Lowe

r Water Street -
 SET DATE 	

121 

FOR PUBLIC HEAR
ING 

Nominated Herit
age Properties 

1328-32 Hollis 
St. and 5172-76

 344 

-78-82 Bishop S
treet - SET DAT

E FOR HEARING 	
684 

Report - Heritag
e Advisory Commi

ttee - Date for 
Heritage 

Hearing (Deferr
ed) - 1268-70 H

ollis Street 	
14 

Case No. 4736 - 
Contract Develop

ment - 1265-69 a
nd 1273-77 

Barrington Stre
et - SET DATE F

OR PUBLIC HEARI
NG 	 61 

Mainland South S
econdary Plannin

g Strategy - SET
 DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 	

36 

Cases 3697, 4285
 - Rezoning, R-2

 to R-1 - 2872, 
2878, 2894 

Barrington Stre
et - set date f

or public heari
ng 	 16 

Review of Publi
c Hearing Proce

ss 620 

C-2A (Minor Comm
ercial) Zone - C

ommunity Facilit
ies Planning 

Advisory Committ
ee Report - SET 

DATE FOR PUBLIC 
HEARING 	655

 

Question Alderm
an R. Grant re:

 Review of Publ
ic Hearing 

Process 	

564 

Case No. 5066 -
 Rezoning C-5 t

o C-3: Bayne, M
acKintosh and 

Forrester Stree
ts - SET DATE F

OR PUBLIC HEARI
NG 	

455 

Case No. 4747 -
 Lots A-2 and A

-3: Knightsridg
e Subdivision 

- SET DATE FOR 
PUBLIC HEARING 
	

454 

Question Alderm
an R. Grant Re:

 Review of Publ
ic Hearing 

Process 	

407 

Case No. 5042 -
 Industrial 1-3

 Zone Amendment
s - SET DATE 

FOR PUBLIC HEAR
ING 	

295 

Heritage Hearin
g - 1544 Summer

 Street 283 

Spring Garden R
oad Commercial 

Area Plan - SET
 DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 	

38 

Date for Hearin
g - Nominated H

eritage Propert
ies - SET 655 

DATE FOR HEARIN
G 

Date for Hearin
g - Nominated H

eritage Propert
ies: 

1350-52-54-56 Q
ueen Street 
	

715 

Adjourned Publi
c Hearing: Peni

nsula North Sec
ondary 

Planning Strate
gy 	

686 

Hearing - Recom
mended Heritage

 Property - 154
4 Summer 711 

Street 
Hearing - Recom

mended Heritage
 Property - 154

4 Summer 396 

Street 
Public Hearing 

- Kelly Street 
(Alderman Walke

r) 412 

Hearing - Recom
mended Heritage

 Properties: 15
44 Summer 199 

Street 
Heritage Hearin

g Re: 1544 Summ
er Street - Her

itage 265 

Property 	
5853, 5857-63 

Hearing: Recomm
ended Heritage 

Properties: 
199 

and 5871 Spring
 Garden Road 

Date for Hearin
g - Recommended

 Heritage Prope
rties 12 

Heliport 
Call for propos

als - Heliport 
(Upper Water St

reet) 481 

47. 
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Hemlock Ravine 

Hemlock Ravine - N
ature Conservancy 

of Canada Contribu
tion 

Henderson, Mrs. K
. 

Presentation: Mrs
. Kathy Henderson

 

Heritage 

Proposed Amendment
s - Municipal Plan

ning Strategy (Par
t 11) 

Re: Heritage Polic
y Sets - Heritage 

Policy (Def. Nov.28/85) 

Date for Hearing -
 Nominated Heritag

e Properties: 

1350-52-54-56 Que
en Street 

Hearing - Recommen
ded Heritage Prope

rty - 1544 Summer 

Street 

Date for Hearing -
 Nominated Heritag

e Properties - SET
 

DATE FOR HEARING 

Hearing - Recommen
ded Heritage Prope

rty - 1544 Summer 

Street 

Alteration - 5216 
Smith Street - Reg

istered Heritage 

Property - Herita
ge Advisory Commi

ttee 

Heritage Hearing 
Re: 1544 Summer S

treet - Heritage 

Property 

Request for Deferr
al of Heritage Hea

rings - Spring Gar
den 

Road and Summer S
treet 

Hearing: Recommen
ded Heritage Prop

erties: 5853, 585
7-63 

and 5871 Spring G
arden Road 

Hearing - Recomme
nded Heritage Pro

perties: 1544 Sum
mer 

Street 
Recommended Histo

ric Designation -
 "Rocking Stone" 

St. Paul's Cemete
ry - Heritage Reg

istration 

Date for Hearing 
- Recommended Her

itage Properties 

Report - Heritage
 Advisory committ

ee - Alteration -
 1041 

Tower Road - Regi
stered Heritage P

roperty 

Report - Heritage
 Advisory committ

ee - Date for Her
itage 

Hearing (Deferred
) - 1268-70 Holli

s Street 

Nominated Heritag
e Properties 1328

-32 Hollis St. an
d 5172-76 

-78-82 Bishop Str
eet - SET DATE FO

R HEARING 

Alterations - 568
3 Inglis Street -

 Registered Herit
age 

Property 
Recommended Herit

age Property - 15
44 Summer Street 

- SET 

DATE FOR HEARING 

Recommended Herit
age Property - 10

29 South Park Str
eet 

Question Alderman
 Hamshaw re: Desi

gnated Heritage 

Properties 
Recommended Herit

age Properties: 5
853, 5857-63 & 58

71 Spring 

Garden Road; 1544
 Summer Street (S

ET DATE FOR HEARI
NG) 

Heritage Conserva
tion Incentives 

Heritage Hearing 
- 1544 Summer Str

eet 

Recommended Herit
age Properties - 

1268-72 Hollis St
reet 

(Ginger's) 
Heritage Hearing 

- Recommended Her
itage Properties,

 1268-72 

Hollis Street (Gi
nger's) 

50 

549 

84 

715 

711 

655 

396 

370 

265 

92 

199 

199 

176 

52 

12 

14 

14 

684 

464 

359 

92 

221 

206 

114 

283 

49 

26 

48. 



31 

716 

403 

31 

21 

3 

184 

693 

655 

496 

407 

1 

137 

6 

43 

6 

65 

692 

360 

212 

451 

665 

53 

174 

143 

556 

City Council Index 

Recommended Heritage
 Properties - 1268-7

2 Hollis Street 

(Ginger's) 

Heritage Adv. Comm.
 

Commendation - Heri
tage Advisory Commi

ttee: Founders 

Square, Prince and 
Hollis Street 

City of Halifax Heri
tage Advisory Commit

tee 1985 Annual 

Report - TO BE TABL
ED 

Herring Cove Road 

Case No. 4738 - Cont
ract Development: 33

4-338 Herring Cove 

Road, and Street Clo
sure - Herring Cove 

Road 

Question Alderman R
. Grant re: Traffic

 Lights - Williams 

Lake Road and Herrin
g cove Road 

Case No. 4738 - Cont
ract Development - 3

34-338 Herring Cove 

Road and Street Clos
ure, Herring Cove Ro

ad 

Question Alderman W
alker re: Path - No

va Scotia Yacht 

Squadron to Herring
 Cove 

Sale - 225 Herring 
Cove Road 

Case No. 4859 - Cont
ract Development: 12

4 Herring Cove 

Road 
Question Alderman R

. Grant re: Alvina 
Nursery, Herring Co

ve 

Road 
Question Alderman R

. Grant Re: Traffic
 Lights - Herring 

Cove Road and Willia
ms Lake Road 

Case No. 4859 - Cont
ract Development, 12

4 Herring Cove Road 

Overexpenditure - He
rring Cove Road - Ph

ase 11 

Case No. 4859 - Con
tract Development: 

124 Herring Cove Rd
. 

Question Alderman R
. Grant re: Case No

. 4738 - 334-338 

Herring Cove Road 

Case No. 4738 - Con
tract Development: 

334-338 Herring Cov
e 

Road and Street Clos
ure - Herring Cove R

oad 

Question Alderman W
alker re: Liability

 - Herring Cove Roa
d 

Light Change 

Question Alderman W
alker re: Herring C

ove Road 

Civic No. 234 Herrin
g Cove Road - Allen 

& Dorothy Tanner 

Property 
225 Herring Cove Roa

d - Surplus Property
 Disposition 

Hfx. Civic Hospital
 

Recommendation - Tas
k Force on the Agein

g Population re: 

Halifax Civic Hospi
tal 

Letter from Civic Ho
spital - Beds for Ex

tended Care 

Alderman 0Malley 

Halifax Civic Hospit
al Fiscal Year 

Hfx. Hbrfest Societ
y 

Halifax Harbourfest 
Society (Joseph Howe

 Festival) 

Hfx. Housing Auth. 
Question Alderman J

effrey re: Council 
Representation - 

Halifax Housing Aut
hority 

Change in Police - 
Halifax Housing Aut

hority: Laundromats
 

49. 
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Question Alderman 
OMalley re: Reques

ted Report - Halif
ax 

Housing Authority 

Question Alderman 
Jeffrey re: Halifax Housing Aut

hority 

Halifax Housing Aut
hority (Alderman OM

alley) 

Hfx. Industrial Co
m. 

Report - Industria
l Commission re: 3

700 Acres - Annexe
d 

Land: Susie Lake 
Area 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell re: Reque

sted Report 

Industrial Commiss
ion 

Question Alderman 
Cromwell Re: Reque

sted Reports - Sel
f- 

Serve Stations and 
Industrial Commissi

on 

Land Sales Policy f
or Halifax Industri

al Park and Conveya
nce 

of Land Deeds in Ha
lifax Industrial Pa

rk 

Halifax Industrial 
Commission Recommen

dations 

662 

96 

727 

682 

662 

631 

373 

254 

Hfx. Likes Company
 

Question Alderman 
OMalley re: Report

 - Halifax Likes 

Company 

Question Alderman 
OMalley re: Halifa

x Likes Company 

599 

498 

721 Hfx. Police Dept. 

Question Alderman 
Leiper re: Halifax

 Police Department
 

Safe Driving Progr
am 

Hfx. Rifles Armour
y 

Request for Use of 
Coat of Arms - Half

iax Rifles Armoury 

Association 

Hfx.-Dart. Industr
y 

Halifax-Dartmouth 
Industries Limited

 re: Tax Relief 

Hillcrest Avenue 

Question Alderman 
Jeffrey re: 

Avenue and Hillcre
st Avenue 

Hillside Avenue 

Appeal of Variance
 Refusal - 

Acquisition - Frede
rick 

5850 Hillside Avenu
e 

458 

111 

184 

395 

Holidays 
Summer Holidays - 

Halifax City Counc
il 

Question Alderman 
OMalley re: Holida

ys Act 

287 

691 

Hollis Street 
Report - Heritage A

dvisory Committee -
 Date for Heritage 

Hearing (Deferred) 
- 1268-70 Hollis St

reet 

Nominated Heritage 
Properties 1328-32 

Hollis St. and 5172
-76 

-78-82 Bishop Stre
et - SET DATE FOR 

HEARING 

Commendation - Her
itage Advisory Com

mittee: Founders 

Square, Prince and
 Hollis Street 

Tender #86-29 - Hol
lis Street to Princ

e Street to Sackvil
le 

Street - Undergrou
nd Wiring 

Heritage Hearing -
 Recommended Herit

age Properties, 12
68-72 

Hollis Street (Gin
ger's) 

Recommended Herita
ge Properties - 12

68-72 Hollis Stree
t 

(Ginger's) 
Recommended Herita

ge Properties - 12
68-72 Hollis Stree

t 

(Ginger's) 

14 

684 

716 

297 

26 

49 

31 

50. 



City Council Ina
ex 

Homes Special C
are 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Homes for Speci
al Care 

Hood Street 

Windsor and Hood
 Intersection - 

Alderman Dewell 

Hotel Nova Scot
ian 

Hotel Nova Scot
ian Assessment 

Appeal 

House 

Status - Civic N
o. 6587 Quinpool

 Road (Gutted Ho
use) 

Gutted House - C
onnaught Avenue/

Quinpool Road 

Question Alderm
an Meagher re: 

Gutted House - 
6587 

Quinpool Road 

Question Alderma
n Meagher re: Gu

tted Building - 
Connaught 

Avenue and Quin
pool Road 

Gutted House - C
onnaught Avenue/

Quinpool Road - 
Alderman 

Meagher 

Housing 

Financing - Prov
incial Housing D

emonstration Pro
ject 

Question Alderma
n D. Grant re: P

rovincial Fundin
g for 

Housing Units 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 Controls - Ext
erior of 

Housing 

Award of Tender 
- Housing Demons

tration Project:
 Lot GR 

Barrington Stre
et 

Hanover Agreemen
t - Main Avenue 

Seniors Public H
ousing 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 Status - Senio
rs Housing 

Petition Alderm
an Walker re: C

onstruction of 
Public 

Housing or Non-P
rofit Housing - 

Williams Lake Ro
ad 

Provincial Housi
ng Demonstration

 Project - 1986 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 Housing Propos
al 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 Seniors Housin
g 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 Land for Senio
rs Housing 

Question Alderm
an Downey re: A

ccess Housing -
 

Barrington Stre
et 

Question Alderm
an Downey re: H

ousing Developm
ent: Gerrish 

and Maynard Str
eets 

Units of Public 
Housing for Seni

ors Citizens 

Housing Sites an
d Programs (Nova

 Scotia Departme
nt of 

Housing Request
s) 

Question Alderm
an Cromwell re:

 Affordable Hou
sing 

Affordable Housi
ng - Alderman Me

agher 

Halifax Seniors
 Housing Societ

y 

Allowance - Pers
ons in 

330 

532 

596 

622 

490 

600 

689 

531 

679 

67 

567 

555 

620 

500 

360 

361 

147 

566 

529 

334 

128 

211 

251 

125 

44 

176 

51. 
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ndex 

Housing Sumpo
sium 

Report - Panel
 of the Halifa

x Housing Symp
osium 

Hunter Street
 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 238
5 Hunter Stree

t 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 238
5 Hunter Stree

t 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment - 238
5 Hunter Stree

t 

Case No. 4981 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 2385
 Hunter Street

 -

SET DATE FOR 
HEARING 

I.W.K. Hospit
al 

Izaak Walton K
illam Hospital

 Telethon - Up
date 

IBM Computers
 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Purchase of
 IBM Computers

 
124 

Improvements 

Tender No. 86-
27: Drainage I

mprovements - 
St. Francis 

School Sports
field 
	

506 

Indigent Pers
ons 

Question Alder
man Jeffrey re

: Funeral Allo
wance for 

Indigent Pers
ons 
	

96 

Funeral Allowa
nce Policy - I

ndigent Person
s 117 

Funeral Allowa
nces for Indig

ent Persons 58 

Industrial Pa
rk 

Recommendation
s - Transit Ad

visory Committ
ee (Service to

 

Industrial Par
ks and Metro T

ransit Becomin
g Line Dept.) 
	591 

Sale of Lot 7C
 - Ragged Lake

 Area (Halifax
 Industrial 

Park) 	

485 

Sanitary Sewer
 - Industrial 

Park 
13 

Question Alder
man Cromwell r

e: Industrial 
Park Update 567 

Servicing Indu
strial Park La

nds 
587 

Information 

Integrated Uti
lity Informati

on System 
449 

Inglis Street
 

Alterations - 
5683 Inglis St

reet - Registe
red Heritage 

Property 

Installation 
Petition Alder

man R. Grant r
e: Residents o

f Captain Will
iam 

Spry Lodge in 
Opposition of 

Coin-operated 
Laundry Machin

es 	
675 

Petition Alder
man Downey re:

 Residents of 
Sunrise Manor 

in 

Opposition to 
Installation o

f Coin-operate
d Laundry Mach

ine 675 

Insurance 
Requested Auth

orization for 
Insurance Sett

lement 719 

380 

368 

395 

346 

359 

217 

311 

464 

Renewal of Ins
urance Coverag

e 

52. 



City Council Ind
ex 

Int. Day of Pea
ce 

PRESENTATION - 
MR. AUSTIN REPA

TH RE: 

OF PEACE 

Interest 

Interest Rate o
n Local Improve

ment Charges 

Interest Rate o
n Local Improve

ment 

Interest Rate o
n Past Due Taxe

s 

Interest Rate o
n Past Due Taxe

s 

Charges 

11 

713 

400 

92 

Intersections 

Question Alderm
an Walker re: 

sections 

Introduction 

Introduction - 
Miss Patricia 

Real Estate Sign
s at Inter- 

Newman (Miss Hal
ifax) 

20 

INTERNATIONAL DA
Y 

358 

474 

Introduction of
 School Board M

embers to City 
Council 29 

Invest Advisory
 Com. 

Investment Advi
sory Committee 

Report 112 

Investment 

Question Alderm
an R. Grant 

and Mortgage 

Isleville Stree
t 

Question Alderm
an OMalley 

Isleville Stree
ts 

Question Alderm
an OMalley 

Street 

Izzard, John 

534 Bedford Hig
hway - John 

re: Investment 
League Savings 

re: City Proper
ty - Young and 

re: Truck Traff
ic - Isleville 

D. Izzard and Fr
ances Izzard 

496 

377 

127 

51 

Job Training 
Job Training Pr

ograms & Basic 
Training Skills

 & Development 

Program - Alder
man Downey 

Job Training Pr
ograms - Basic 

Skills & Develo
pment Program 

Joseph Howe Fes
tival 

Halifax Harbour
fest Society (J

oseph Howe Fest
ival) 

Josey, Constabl
e Ron 

Presentation of
 Trophy to Cons

table 

Council and Sta
ff Golf Tournam

ent 

Joyce Avenue 

Petition Re: St
reet Improvemen

ts 

Joyce Avenue 

Jr. Bengal Lanc
ers 

Halifax Junior 
Bengal 

Jubilee Road 
Case No. 5068 -

 6247 Jubilee R
oad: Rezoning 

Lancers 
- Bell Road Stab

les 

Ron Josey - Annu
al City 

Residents of 

191 

214 

174 

30 

316 

57 

683 

53. 
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City Council :n
cex 

Int. Day of Pe
ace 

PRESENTATION -
 MR. AUSTIN R=

RATH R=: :NTER
NATIONA: DAY 

OF PEACE 

Interest 

Interest Rate 
on Local Impro

vement Charces
 

Interest Rate 
on Local Impro

vement Charces
 

Interest Rate 
on Past Due Ta

xes 

Interest Rate 
on Past Due Ta

xes 

Intersections 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Real Estate S
 	at Inter- 

sections 

Introduction 

Introduction -
 Miss Patricia

 Newman (Miss 
Halifax) 

Introduction o
f School Board

 Members to Ci
ty Council 

Invest Advisor
y Com. 

Investment Adv
isory Committe

e Report 

Investment 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Investment 
League Savings

 

and Mortgage 

Isleville Stre
et 

Question Alder
man OMalley re

: City Propert
y - Young and 

Isleville Stre
ets 

Question Alder
man OMalley re

: Truck Traffi
c - Isleville 

Street 

Izzard, John 

534 Bedford Hi
ghway - John D

. Izzard and F
rances Izzard 

Job Training 

Job Training P
rograms & Basi

c Training Ski
lls & Developm

ent 

Program - Alde
rman Downey 	

191 

Job Training P
rograms - Basi

c Skills & Dev
elopment Progr

am 
214 

Joseph Howe Fe
stival 

Halifax Harbou
rfest Society 

(Joseph Howe F
estival) 

Josey, Constab
le Ron 

Presentation o
f Trophy to Co

nstable Ron Jo
sey - Annual C

ity 

Council and St
aff Golf Tourn

ament 

Joyce Avenue 
Petition Re: S

treet Improvem
ents - Residen

ts of 

Joyce Avenue 

Jr. Bengal Lan
cers 

Halifax Junior
 Bengal Lancer

s - Bell Road 
Stables 

Jubilee Road 

Case No. 5068 
- 6247 Jubilee

 Road: Rezonin
g 

53. 

35S 

11 

400 

97  

20 

474 

79 

112 

496 

377 

1 -77 

51 

174 

30 

316 

57 

683 



City Council I
ndex 

Junk Dealer 

Application Jo
hn Ross & Sons

 Ltd. re: Junk
 Dealer Licens

e 

Kaye Street 

Kaye Street Re
lief Sewer - T

ender 85-35 

Kearney Lake 

Case No. 5090 
- Schedule K, 

Kearney Lake a
nd Bicentennia

l 

Kearney Lake 
Road 

Question Alder
man Hamshaw re

: Snow Removal
 - Kearney Lak

e 

Road 

Northeast Corn
er of Kearney 

Lake Road and 
Bicentennial 

Highway - MPS 
and Land Use B

ylaw 

Kelly Street 

Amendment to M
ainland South 

Secondary Plan
ning Strategy 

-

Kelly Street 

Proposed Amend
ments - MSSPS 

and Land Use B
ylaw (Mainland

 

Area) - Kelly 
Street - PAC R

eport - SET DA
TE FOR P. HEAR

. 

Proposed Amend
ments - Mainla

nd South Secon
dary Planning 

Strategy and L
and Use Bylaw 

- Kelly St., D
ATE FOR HEARIN

G 

Public Hearing
 - Kelly Stree

t (Alderman Wa
lker) 

Case No. 4964 
- Contract Dev

elopment: Lot 
C-lA Kelly Str

eet 

Case No. 4964 
- Contract Dev

elopment: Lot 
C-lA Kelly Str

eet 

Case No. 4964 
- Contract Dev

elopment - Lot
 C-lA Kelly St

reet 

Kelly Street A
rea - Proposed

 Plan Amendmen
t 

Kempt Road 

Closure and Sa
le - portion o

f Kempt Road (
Parcel P) 

Street Closure
 - Portion of 

Kempt Road (Pa
rcel "P") betw

een 

Commission Str
eet and the CN

 Overpass 

Street Closure
 - Portion of 

Kempt Road (Pa
rcel "P") 

Kerr, E.A. 

Appointment - 
City Clerk 

Kidston Road 
Award of Tende

r No. 86-03 - 
Kidston Road S

torm Sewer 

Kingfisher 

Kingfisher Mas
cot - Alderman

 R. Grant 

Kingfisher Ma
scot 

Kinsman, Sgt.
 Albert 

Moment of Sile
nce: Sergeant 

Albert Kinsman
 

Kitchener, On
tario 

Resolution - C
ity of Kitchen

er re Postal S
ervices 

62 

13 

595 

125 

718 

452 

657 

686 

412 

443 

421 

371 

724 

446 

510 

517 

694 

423 

339 

118 

311 

677 

54. 



Kline Heights
 

Alderman Walke
r Petition re:

 Bus Service f
rom Cowie Hill

 

and Kline Heig
hts to Major S

tevens Jr. Hig
h School 

Knightsridge 

Case No. 4747 
- Amendment to

 Development A
greement, Stag

e 

II, Schedule "
K" - Knightsri

dge Subdivisio
n 

Case No. 4747 
- Lots A-2, A-

3: Knightsridg
e Subdivision 

(Application f
or Amendment t

o Stage 11, Sc
hedule "K" 

Case No. 4898 
- Schedule "K"

 Application -
 Knightsridge 

Phases Three 
and Four 

Knightsridge 
Sub. 

Case No. 4747 
- Lots A-2 and

 A-3: Knightsr
idge Subdivisi

on 

- SET DATE FO
R PUBLIC HEAR

ING 

Korean Confli
ct 

Question Alder
man OMalley Re

: Korean Confl
ict Cenotaph 

Inscription on
 Cenotaph - Ko

rean Conflict 
- Alderman 

OMalley 

Lady Hammond 
Road 

Municipal Plan
ning Strategy 

Amendment - 58
21 and 5841 La

dy 

Hammond Road 
(Case No. 484

1) 

Renaming of Po
rtion of Brigh

t Street - Lad
y Hammond Road

 to 

Bright Place 

Detailed Area 
Plan - Lady Ha

mmond Road and
 Area 

Case No. 4911 
- Rezoning: 62

00 Lady Hammon
d Road 

Case No. 4911 
- Rezoning - 6

200 Lady Hammo
nd Road 

Case No. 4888 
- 6130-6142 La

dy Hammond Roa
d - Rezoning 

Case No. 4888 
- Rezoning - 6

130-42 Lady Ha
mmond Road 

Case No. 4888 
- Rezoning, 61

30-6142 Lady H
ammond Road 

Question Alder
man Dewell re:

 Detailed Area
 Plan - 

Lady Hammond 
Road 

Question Alder
man OMalley re

: Possible Det
ailed Area Pla

n- 

Lady Hammond 
Road 

Lakes & Water
ways 

Planning Advis
ory Committee 

Recommendation
s re: Lakes an

d 

Waterways 	

220 

Recommendation
s - Lakes and 

Waterways Comm
ittee 593 

Lakes & Waterw
ays Advisory C

ommittee 557 

Motion - Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Establishme
nt of the Lake

s 

and Waterways 
Committee as a

 Council Commi
ttee 
	

257 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Lakes and W
aterways Advis

ory 98 

Sub-Committee
 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: Rep. from L
akes and Water

ways 

Advisory Commi
ttee - Propose

d Relocation o
f Race Track 
	723 

Establishment 
of the Lakes a

nd Waterways C
ommittee as 321 

a Council Com
mittee  

Motion Alderma
n R. Grant Re:

 Establishment
 of Lakes and 284 

Waterways Comm
ittee as a Cou

ncil Committee
 

86 

582 

575 

16 

454 

409 

339 

39 

446 

256 

315 

325 

207 

94 

200 

226 

224 

Recommendatio
ns - 



City Counci
l Index 

Land 

Acquisition
 - Land at 

Barrington 
and Blowers

 Streets 

Amendment t
o Developme

nt Agreemen
t - Prison 

Lands 

Sale of Pro
ctor Street

/Trade Mart
 Lands 

Report - In
dustrial Co

mmission re
: 3700 Acre

s - Annexed
 

Land: Susi
e Lake Are

a 

Sale of Por
tion of Gro

svenor Scho
ol Lands 

Lease - Pun
ch Bowl Lan

d (Alderman
 Walker) 

Option to P
urchase - P

.S.C. Lands
: Cowie Hil

l 

Land Sales 
Policy for 

Halifax Ind
ustrial Par

k and Conve
yance 

of Land Dee
ds in Halif

ax Industri
al Park 

Purchase of
 Public Ser

vice Commis
sion Lands 

Acquisition
 - Canadian

 National R
ailway Land

s, Bedford 

Highway 

Question Al
derman Crom

well re: La
nd for Seni

ors Housing
 

Servicing I
ndustrial P

ark Lands 

Sale of Lan
ds - Nova S

cotia Dept.
 of Housing

 

Question Al
derman OMal

ley re: Bla
sting - Pri

son Land 

Development
 

Prison Land
s 

619 

195 

264 

682 

681 

260 

317 

373 

90 

138 

529 

587 

445 

226 

257 

Land Use By
law 

Northeast C
orner of Ke

arney Lake 
Road and Bi

centennial 

Highway - M
PS and Land

 Use Bylaw 
	

718 

Quinpool Rd
. Commercia

l Area Plan
, Amendment

s, Peninsul
a 

Centre Seco
ndary Plann

ing Strateg
y and Land 

Use Bylaw 
	439 

Municipal D
evelopment 

Plan Review
 - Proposed

 Amendments
 

to Municipa
l Developme

nt Plan and
 Land Use B

ylaw 	
551 

SECOND ADJO
URNMENT - P

UBLIC HEARI
NG - Mainla

nd South Se
cond. 

Plan. Strat
. and Assoc

iated MPS a
nd LUB Amen

dments 
	 269 

Municipal D
evelopment 

Plan Review
 - Proposed

 Amendments
 

to Municipa
l Developme

nt Plan and
 Land Use B

ylaw 
	

615 

Municipal D
evelopment 

Plan Review
 - Proposed

 Amendments
 to 

Muncipal De
velopment P

lan and Lan
d Use Bylaw

 	
594 

Municipal D
evelopment 

Plan Review
: Proposed 

Amendments 
to 

Municipal D
evelopment 

Plan and La
nd Use Byla

w 	
539 

Amendment t
o the Munic

ipal Planni
ng Strategy

 and Land U
se 

Bylaw - Pen
insula Nort

h Secondary
 Planning S

trategy 
	 640 

Municipal D
Evelopment 

Plan Review
 - Proposed

 Amendments
 to 

Municipal D
evelopment 

Plan and La
nd Use Byla

w 
	

657 

Amendment t
o the Munic

ipal Planni
ng Strategy

 and Land U
se 

Bylaw - Mai
nland South

 Secondary 
Planning St

rategy 
	 153 

Report - PA
C - Case No

. 5024 Land
 Use Bylaw 

Amendments:
 

Video Tape 
Rentals - S

ET DATE FOR
 PUBLIC HEA

RING 
	

295 

Spring Gard
en Road Com

mercial Are
a Plan and 

Associated 
MPS 

and Land Us
e Bylaw Ame

ndments 
	

232 

ADJOURNED P
UBLIC HEARI

NG - Mainla
nd South Se

condary Pla
nning 

56. 
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City Council I
ndex 

Strategy and A
ssociated MPS 

and Land Use B
ylaw Amendment

s 

Spring Garden 
Road Commercia

l Area Plan, a
nd Associated 

Municipal Plan
ning Strategy 

and Land Use B
ylaw Amendment

s 

Case No. 5161 
- Amendment to

 Land Use Byla
w: Semi-Detach

ed 

Dwellings 

Case No. 4980 
- Amendment to

 the Land Use 
Bylaw (C-2A Zo

ne) 

Amendment to t
he Municipal P

lanning Strate
gy and Land Us

e 

Bylaw - Penins
ula North Seco

ndary Planning
 Strategy 

Case No. 4980 
- Amendment to

 C-2A Minor Co
mmercial Zone 

(Land Use Byl
aw) 

Peninsula Area
 Land Use Byla

w - R-2A Uses 
in R-3 Zones: 

SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 

Amendment to t
he Land Use By

law - C-2A Zon
e: SET DATE FO

R 

PUBLIC HEARIN
G 

Case No. 5042 
- Amendment to

 the Industria
l (I-3) Zone o

f 

the Land Use B
ylaw, Mainland

 Area 

Case No. 5024 
- Amendment to

 the Land Use 
Bylaw - Rental

 

Uses (Peninsul
a and Mainland

 Area) - Video
 Tape Rentals 

Question Alder
man R. Grant r

e: June 12,198
6 City Council

 

Agenda Item - 
Amendment to L

and Use Bylaw 
(Mainland Area

) 

Amendment to t
he Land Use By

law (Mainland 
Area) 

Case No. 5042 
- Amendment - 

Industrial (I-
3) Zone of the

 

Land Use Bylaw
, Mainland Are

a 

Case No. 5024 
- Amendment to

 the Land Use 
Bylaw - Rental

 

Uses (Peninsul
a and Mainland

 Area) - Video
 Tape Rentals 

Case No. 4308 
- Amendments t

o the Land Use
 Bylaw re Sub-

 

division of L
and 

Case No. 4621 
- Amendment to

 the Land Use 
Bylaw: Bluesto

ne 

Estates Subdiv
ision, Purcell

's Cove Road -
 DEFERRAL 

Amendments to 
the Land Use B

ylaw Concernin
g the Subdivis

ion 

of Land - Set 
date for Publi

c Hearing 

Land Use Bylaw
 Amendment - R

-2A (General R
esidential 

Conversion) Us
es in R-3 Zone

s - South End 
Area 

Land Use Bylaw
 Amendment (Ma

inland Area) -
 R-3 (Multiple

 

Dwellig) Zone
 

Land Use Bylaw
 Amendment - R

-2A Uses in R-
3 Zones - Sout

h 

End Area 
Land Use Bylaw

 Amendment - (
Mainland Area)

 - R-3 (Multip
le 

Dwelling) Zon
e 

Land Use Bylaw
 Amendments (M

ainland Area) 
- SET DATE FOR

 

PUBLIC HEARIN
G 

Case No. 5024 
- Land Use Byl

aw Amendments:
 Video Tape 

Rentals 

Lands 
Grosvenor Sch

ool Lands 

Landscaping 
Award of Tende

r #86-108 - Re
storation and 

Landscaping -

Fairview Junio
r High School 

Sports Field 

Langbrae Gard
ens 

Case No. 4680 
- Langbrae Gar

dens, Phase On
e 

237 

248 

717 

578 

640 

583 

452 

454 

388 

389 

331 

327 

391 

392 

75 

38 

17 

512 

510 

521 

518 

456 

181 

484 

530 

180 

57. 



City Council I
ndex 

Langbrae Subd
ivision 

Case No. 4786
 - Cost-Shari

ng: Langbrae 
Gardens Subdi

vision 

Launch 

Tender 85-72 
- Seaview Par

k Boat Launch
 

Laundromat 

Laundromat - 
Corner of Dun

can and Winds
or Streets 

Laundromats 

Petition Alde
rman Downey r

e: Use of Coi
n Operated Wa

shers 

and Dryers in
 Gordon B. Is

nor Manor 

Change in Pol
ice - Halifax

 Housing Auth
ority: Laundr

omats 

laundry 

Petition Alde
rman R. Grant

 re: Resident
s of Captain 

William 

Spry Lodge in
 Opposition o

f Coin-operat
ed Laundry Ma

chines 	675 

Petition Alde
rman Downey r

e: Residents 
of Sunrise Ma

nor in 

Opposition to
 Installation

 of Coin-oper
ated Laundry 

Machine 675 

Lawrence Stre
et 

Appeal of Var
iance Refusal

 at 6243-45 L
awrence Stree

t 
675 

Lawton's Drug
 Store 

Question Alde
rman Hamshaw 

re: Closure o
f Post Office

 

Facilities, L
awton's Drug 

Store, Rockin
gham 

League Save. 
& Mort. 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 re: Investme
nt League Sav

ings 

and Mortgage 

Leak 
Question Alde

rman Downey R
e: Gas Leak -

 Excavation i
n old 

Service Stati
on Area 

Lease 
Waterfront Do

ckage - Lease
 of Site "B""

 

5994 Spring G
arden Road - 

Rental Lease 

5990 Spring G
arden Road - 

Rental Lease 

5994 Spring G
arden Road - 

Commercial Te
nant Lease 

Lease - 2555-
65 Gottingen 

Street and 54
58-62 North 

Street 
Lease Renewal

 - Children's
 Development 

Centre: 5557 
Cunard 

Street 
Lease of Lot 

Block GR, Bar
rington Stree

t - Lease to 
Non- 

Profit Housin
g Society 

Lease - Block
 AM, Barringt

on Street 

Lease - 2155-
57 Barrington

 Street 

Lease - 5228-
5336 North St

reet 

Lease - 2330 
Gottingen Str

eet (Club 55)
 

Lease of Bloc
k "AM" Barrin

gton Street 

Lease - punch
 Bowl Land (A

lderman Walke
r) 

454 

596 

533 

553 

556 

41 

496 

630 

175 

398 

365 

9 

718 

586 

555 

554 

554 

398 

446 

397 
260 

58. 
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ndex 

leaves 

Question Alde
rman Meagher 

re: Removal o
f Leaves 

Question Alde
rman Dewell r

e: 	Leaf Removal P
rogram 
	 690 

Legislation 

1986 Legislat
ion 

Noise Legisla
tion 

Letter 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 re: Letter t
o Halifax Her

ald 

Question Alde
rman Cromwell

 re: Letter f
rom the Honor

able 

David Nantes,
 Sewer Connec

tion 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 re: Letter t
o Halifax Her

ald 

Letter from C
ivic Hospital

 - Beds for E
xtended Care 

-

Alderman OMal
ley 

Question Alde
rman Meagher 

re: Letter to
 the Honourab

le 

F. MacDonald, 
Minister of Em

ployment and I
mmigration 

Letter Re: Ca
pitol Stores 

- Alderman Je
ffrey 

Letter from A
musement Regu

lation Board 
re: Bingo Hal

l, Cork 

and Oxford St
reets 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 Re: Letter t
o Halifax Chr

onicle 

Herald 

Letter from Co
uncil to Chair

man ofthe Sena
te Committee o

n 

Social Servic
es - Alderman

 Leiper 

Letter from So
cial Services 

- Michael Mall
oy - Alderman 

Jeffrey 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 Re: Letter t
o Halifax Her

ald 

Liability 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 re: Report -
 Forum Commis

sion 

Individual Li
ability 

Question Alde
rman Walker r

e: Liability 
- Herring Cov

e Road 

Light Change 

Individual Li
ability - Boa

rds and Commi
ssions - Alde

rman R. 

Grant 

Library 
Question Alde

rman R. Grant
 Re: Former L

ibrary Premis
es - 

Mainland Sout
h 

License 
Motion Alderm

an Cromwell R
e: First Read

ing of an Ord
inance 

to Amend Lice
nse Fees 

Notice of Mot
ion Alderman 

Cromwell re: 
First Reading

 of 

and Ordinance
 to Amend Lic

ense Fees 

Application J
ohn Ross & So

ns Ltd. re: J
unk Dealer Li

cense 

Proposed Ordi
nance to Amen

d License Fee
s - SECOND RE

ADING 

Question Alde
rman Walker R

e: Dog Licens
es 

Encroachment 
License - 156

9 Brunswick S
treet 

691 

139 

56 

144 

147 

21 

665 

305 

102 

147 

125 

69 

69 

63 

63 

65 

103 

43 

626 

601 

62 

717 

627 

553 

59. 



City Council I
naex 

License and Fe
es Annual Revi

ew 

Pipe Crossing 
License - Baye

rs Lake 

Lighting 

Lighting - Cou
ncil Chamber r

e: Live T. V. 
Coverage 

Livingstone St
reet 

Question Alder
man OMalley Re

: Crosswalk - 
Livingstone 

Street 

Loading Zones 

Question Deput
y Mayor Jeffre

y re: Loading 
Zones 

local improvem
ent 

Interest Rate 
on Local Impro

vement Charges
 

River Road - L
ocal Improveme

nt Charges 

Question Deput
y Mayor Flynn 

re: Local Impr
ovement Charge

s 

Paving Renewa
ls 

Local Improvem
ent Charges - 

Paving Renewal
s: Petition 

Mumford Road P
aving Renewal 

Interest Rate 
on Local Impro

vement Charges
 

location 

Question Alder
man Jeffrey re

: Location of 
Saint John, Ne

w 

Brunswick News
paper in Halif

ax 

Long Service A
ward 

Presentation: 
Retired Cpl Ke

nneth Nehiley,
 Halifax Polic

e 

Department - L
ong Service Aw

ard 

Presentation -
 Long Service 

Award: Charles
 Day, Halifax 

Fire Departmen
t 

Loss 
Loss of 1986 D

odge 4WD 1/2
  Ton EV292 

Lot Consolidat
ion 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment and L
ot Consolidati

on 

2388-92 Gottin
gen Street 
	

236 

Case No. 4961 
- Contract Dev

elopment and L
ot Consolidati

on 

2388-2392 Gott
ingen Street: 

SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 
	120 

Lower Water St
reet 

Case No. 5039 
- Contract Dev

elopment: 1601
 Lower Water 438 

Street  
Case No. 5039 

- Contract Dev
elopment, 1601

 Lower Water 425 

Street  
Contract Devel

opment - 1601 
Lower Water St

reet - SET DAT
E 344 

FOR PUBLIC HEA
RING 

 

Tender No. 86-
01 - Lower Wat

er Street 
254 

MacDonald Stre
et 

Question Alder
man Walker re:

 Traffic Light
s - MacDonald 

Street and Qui
npool Road 
	

259 

MacGillivray, 
Joanne 

PRESENTATION -
 SOCIAL PLANNI

NG DEPARTMENT 
STAFF - IN MEM

ORY 357 

OF JOANNE MACG
ILLIVRAY 

 

554 

130 

590 

410 

688 

713 

449 

183 

400 

11 

563 

282 

5 

189 

60. 
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MacIntosh Run 

Macintosh Clean-up
 - Alderman R. Gra

nt 

MacKay, Dr. Andre
w 

Presentation - Dr.
 Andrew W. MacKay 

MacKintosh Street
 

Case No. 5066 - Re
zoning C-5 to C-3:

 Bayne, MacKintosh
 and 

Forrester Streets 
- SET DATE FOR PUB

LIC HEARING 

Case No. 5060 - Re
zoning: C-5 to C-3

 Bayne Street, 

MacKintosh Street 
and Forrester Stre

et 

Case No. 5066 - Re
zoning: C-5 to C-3

 - Bayne Street, 

MacKintosh Street 
and Forrester Stre

et 

MacLean Street 

Relocation of Domi
nion Metals Limite

d to 829 MacLean S
treet 

(Alderman D. Gran
t) 

Petition Alderman 
D. Grant re: Reloc

ation - Dominion M
etals 

Limited to 829 Mac
Lean Street 

Main Avenue 

Question Alderman 
Jeffrey re: Street

 Signage - Dunbrac
k 

and Main Avenue 

Hanover Agreement 
- Main Avenue Seni

ors Public Housing
 

Case No. 5118 - Re
zoning on Main Ave

nue - Alderman Lei
per 

Question Alderman 
Jeffrey re: Constr

uction - Main Aven
ue 

Public Hearing Re:
 Case No. 5118 - R

ezoning - 21 Main 

Avenue from R-2P t
o R-2AM 

Question Alderman 
Jeffrey Re: Street

 Repairs - Main Av
enue 

Question Alderman 
Leiper re: Closure

 of Main Avenue 

Mainland 
Land Use Bylaw Ame

ndment (Mainland A
rea) - R-3 (Multip

le 

Dwellig) Zone 	

510 

Question Alderman 
R. Grant re: June 

12,1986 City Counc
il 

Agenda Item - Amen
dment to Land Use 

Bylaw (Mainland Ar
ea) 	331

 

Amendment to the L
and Use Bylaw (Mai

nland Area) 327 

Land Use Bylaw Ame
ndment - (Mainland

 Area) - R-3 (Mult
iple 

Dwelling) zone 	

518 

Mainland Area 
Case No. 5024 - Am

endment to the Lan
d Use Bylaw - Rent

al 

Uses (Peninsula an
d Mainland Area) -

 Video Tape Rental
s 	

392 

Case No. 5024 - Am
endment to the Lan

d Use Bylaw - Rent
al 

Uses (Peninsula an
d Mainland Area) -

 Video Tape Rental
s 	

389 

Case No. 5042 - Am
endment to the Ind

ustrial (I-3) Zone
 of 

the Land Use Bylaw
, Mainland Area 
	

388 

Land Use Bylaw Ame
ndments (Mainland 

Area) - SET DATE F
OR 456 

PUBLIC HEARING 
Case No. 5042 - Am

endment - Industri
al (I-3) Zone of t

he 

Land Use Bylaw, Ma
inland Area 
	

391 

Mainland North 
Petition Alderman 

Leiper re: Traffic
 Problems - Mainla

nd 

North 	

583 

Traffic in Mainlan
d North - Alderman

 Leiper 
	

601 

338 

474 

455 

574 

582 

727 

712 

142 

620 

601 

562 

674 

408 

331 

61. 
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aex 

Tender No. 85-1
64 - Mainland N

orth Fire Stati
on Training 

Centre 
34 

Mainland North 
Fire Station - 

Phase II 

Mainland North 
Common - Site R

ecommendation 	

524 

 
335 

Mainland South
 

Amendment to th
e Municipal Pla

nning Strategy 
and Land Use 

Bylaw - Mainlan
d South Seconda

ry Planning Str
ategy 	 153 

Question Alder
man R. Grant R

e: Former Libr
ary Premises 

Mainland South
 	

43 

Proposed Amendm
ents - Mainland

 South Secondar
y Planning 

Strategy and La
nd Use Bylaw - 

Kelly St., DATE
 FOR HEARING 	686 

Proposed Amendm
ents - MSSPS an

d Land Use Byla
w (Mainland 

Area) - Kelly S
treet - PAC Rep

ort - SET DATE 
FOR P. HEAR. 	657 

Amendment to Ma
inland South Se

condary Plannin
g Strategy - 

Kelly Street 	

452 

Traffic - Main
land South 371 

Mainland South 
Community Centr

e Corporation R
equest 

623 

Mainland South 
Secondary Plann

ing Strategy 418 

Mainland South 
Secondary Plann

ing Strategy 392 

SECOND ADJOURNM
ENT - PUBLIC HE

ARING - Mainlan
d South Second.

 

Plan. Strat. an
d Associated MP

S and LUB Amend
ments 	

269 

ADJOURNED PUBLI
C HEARING - Mai

nland South Sec
ondary Planning

 

Strategy and As
sociated MPS an

d Land Use Byla
w Amendments 
	237 

Mainland South 
Detailed Area P

lan 129 

Mainland South 
Secondary Plann

ing Strategy - 
SET DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING
 	

36 

 

Mainstreet 
Barrington MAIN

STREET Program 
- Signage Guide

lines 370 

Maintenance 

New Parks and G
rounds Maintena

nce Centre 

Maitland Stree
t 

Official Street
 Lines - Falkla

nd Street, Mait
land Street, 

Brunswick Stree
t - SET DATE FO

R PUBLIC HEARIN
G 

Major Stevens 
Jr. 

Halifax Distri
ct School Boar

d Report re: T
ransportation 

of 

Students from M
ajor Stevens Ju

nior High to Co
wie Hill 

Major Stevens 
park 

Question Alderm
an Jeffrey re: 

Major Stevens B
all Park - 

Garbage 

Malloy, Michae
l 

Letter from Soc
ial Services - 

Michael Malloy 
- Alderman 

Jeffrey 

Mandate 
Question Alder

man R. Grant r
e: Expansion o

f Mandate of 

Animal Control
 Officer 

296 

699 

148 

221 

69 

302 

61. 



- 2020 Maynard Str
eet 

2020 Maynard Stree
t 

2020 Maynard Stree
t 

Walker re: Circle
 Drive and McMull

in 

City Council Index
 

Manors 

Transit Service t
o Manors 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Snow 

Clearing- Sunrise
 and 

Northwood Manors 

Margaret Road 

Bus Shelter - Marg
aret Road - Alderm

an Walker 

Maritime Formless
 

Maritime Formless 
Ltd. - Tender Nos.

 85-06, 86-09 and 
86-10 

13 

64 

381 

500 

Maritime Tel & Te
l 

Question Alderman
 Meagher Re: MT&T

 Project - Corner
 of 

Quinpool Road and
 Oxford Street 	

410 

Market Street 

Question Alderman
 Meagher re: Two 

Way Traffic Marke
t and 

Grafton Streets 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Infor

mation Report - M
arket & 

Grafton Strs. - Co
nversion to Two-Wa

y Traffic Circulat
ion 

Underground Wiring
 - Market Str eet 

378 

333 

589 

Marketing Strateg
y 

Gottingen Street 
Marketing Strateg

y Study 

Gottingen Street 
Marketing Strateg

y Study 

Marketing Study 

Gottingen Street 
Marketing Study 

Mascot 
Kingfisher Mascot

 - Alderman R. Gr
ant 

Kingfisher Mascot
 

286 

138 

Maynard Street 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: Housi

ng 

and Maynard Stree
ts 

Question Alderman
 Downey re: 

Streets 

Contract Developm
ent - Case No. 49

93 

Case No. 4993 - C
ontract Developme

nt: 

SET DATE FOR PUBL
IC HEARING 

Case No. 4993 - C
ontract Developme

nt: 

McCully House 

Case No. 5209 - C
ontract Developme

nt: 

(McCully House) 

McCully House 

Development: Gerr
ish 

128 

146 

468 

404 

477 

2507 Brunswick Str
eet 

720 

289 

Four Units on West
 and Maynard 

McMullin Road 

Question Alderman
 

Road 



ew - 

City Council Index 

meeting 

Consideration of Admin
istrative Order for Ex

ecutive Services 

SET DATE FOR MEETING -
 Alderman OMalley 

Question Alderman OMal
ley Re: Aldermanic Age

nda Packages 

for Meetings of Commit
tee of the Whole and C

ity Council 

Resolution to UNSM Reg
ional Meeting 

Rescheduling of Regula
r City Council Meeting

 from March 27 

to March 26, 1986 

Delegates to the U.N.S
.M. Regional Committee

 Meeting - 

June 19th - Deputy May
or Flynn 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Meeting with Mi

nister of 

Highways and Premier r
e St. Margaret's Bay R

oad 

Question Alderman Crom
well re: Meeting - Enf

orcement Minor 

Variance Decisions 

Special Meeting on Com
mission on City Govern

ment 

Meetings 
Christmas Break - Meet

ings 

495 

409 

345 

56 

337 

495 

334 

215 

620 

Melody Drive 

Case No. 4972 - Varian
ce Appeal - 33 Melody 

Drive 
109 

Melville Cove 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Submerged Boats

 - Melville 

Cove 
Melville Development 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Street Width - 

Purcell's Cove 

Road (Melville Develop
ment) 

Melville Ridge 
Case No. 4586 - Contra

ct Development Agreeme
nt: Melville 

Ridge 
Question Alderman Walk

er re: Trucks - Melvil
le Ridge 

Development 

Membership 
Halifax Shipyard Coali

tion Membership 

Halifax Shipyard Coali
tion Membership 

Board of Health - Memb
ership 

Halifax Shipyard Coali
tion Membership 

Metro Festival Assoc 
Finance Support Reques

t - Metro Festival Ass
ociation 

Metro Festival Associa
tion 

Metro. Auth. Act 
Amendments to the Metr

opolitan Authority Act
 

Metropolian Auth. 
Requested Guarantee of

 Borrowing - Metropoli
tan Authority 

184 

259 

453 

659 

320 

286 

344 

215 

62 

286 

112 

319 

63. 
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Metropolitan Auth. 

Metropolitan Authority Pro
posed Amendments 

257 

Metropolitan Transit 

Recommendations - Transit 
Advisory Committee (Servic

e to 

Industrial Parks and Metro
 Transit Becoming Line Dep

t.) 	591 

Petition Alderman D. Gran
t Re: Rerouting of Halifa

x 

Metropolitan Transit Route
 #9 	 396 

Mgr. Exec. Assist. 

Motion Alderman OMalley R
e: Amendment to City Char

ter Re: 

Appointment of Manager of 
Executive Assistance to Co

uncil 	626 

Min. Employ & Immig. 

Question Alderman Meagher
 re: Letter to the Honour

able 

F. MacDonald, Minister of 
Employment and Immigration

 	305 

Min. of Development 

Question Alderman OMalley
 re: Minister of Developm

ent - 

Procedure for Advising of 
Proposed Dev. within an Ar

ea 	498 

Min. of Highways 

Question Alderman Walker 
re: Meeting with Minister

 of 

Highways and Premier re St
. Margaret's Bay Road 	

495 

Minor Variance 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 25 Bayview Road (Case N

o. 

5171) 	
710 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 1064 Bland Street (Case

 No. 

5137) 	
710 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 at 6243-45 Lawrence Stree

t 
675 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 6065 Cherry Street 615 

Appeal of Minor Variance A
pproval - 3115 Ralston Ave

nue 
615 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 2545 Poplar Street 615 

Appeal of Variance Approva
l - 6278 Duncan Street 479 

Appeal of Variance Approva
l - 3205 Union Street 552 

Question Alderman Cromwel
l re: Meeting - Enforceme

nt Minor 

Variance Decisions 	
334 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 5850 Hillside Avenue 395 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 2825 Agricola Street 313 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 5740 Victoria Road 314 

Appeal of Minor Variance -
 2569 Oxford Street 285 

Case No. 4972 - Variance A
ppeal - 33 Melody Drive 109 

Case No. 4983 - Variance 
Appeal - 1816 Robie Stree

t 110 

Case No. 4974 - Variance A
ppeal - 19 Frederick Avenu

e 109 

Appeal of Variance Refusa
l at 29 Rufus Avenue (11 

Birch St.) 85 

Appeal of Variance Refusal
 - 40 Flamingo Drive 174 

64. 



':;;77777.7 

City Council Index 

Moment of Silence 

MOMENT OF SILENCE - F
IREFIGHTER - AL SPAGN

OLI 

Moment of Silence: S
ergeant Albert Kinsm

an 

Moment of Silence - I
n Memory of Gladys I.

 Blennerhassett, 

City Clerk 

Moment of Silence - 
Dr. Phyllis Blakeley

 

Moment of Silence - R
onald J. Clarke, Fire

 Department 

Monument 

Monument in Honor of
 Papal Visit 56 

Moorings 

Question Deputy Mayo
r Flynn re: Moorings

 - North West 

Arm 	

561 

Morris Street 

Request for Plan Ame
ndment - Morris St. 

at Queen St.: 

Planning Adv. Commit
tee Report (SET DATE

 FOR PUBLIC HEARING 
625 

Case Nos. 4926 and 5
054 - Request for Pl

an Amendment - 

Morris Street at Que
en Street 	

646 

Case Nos. 4926, 5024
 - MPS Amendment and

 Contract Develop- 

ment - Morris and Que
en Streets - SET DATE

 FOR HEARING 	
684 

Notice of Motion Ald
erman D. Grant re: C

ity Council Res. 

Nov. 13/86 - Request
 for Plan Amend. Mor

ris and Queen Sts. 6
63 

Motion of Reconsider
ation - Alderman D. 

Grant Re: Request 

For Plan Amendment, 
Morris Street at Que

en Street 	
672 

Municipal Planning S
trategy Amendment - 

5561-65 Morris St. 61 

Motion 
Motion Alderman R. C

romwell: City Counci
l Resolution Re: 

"Motion from Advisor
y Committee on Devon

shire Centre" 
	313 

Motion Alderman Crom
well: City Council R

esolution Re: 

"Motion from Advisor
y Committee on Devon

shire Centre" 
	314 

Motion from Advisory
 Committee on Devons

hire Centre 253 

Mountain Road 

Sale - 38 1/2 (Lot 1
64) Mountain Road 176 

Mt. St. Vincent 
Proposed Special Com

pensation - Mount Sa
int Vincent 

University 

Mumford Road 
Local Improvement Ch

arges - Paving Renew
als: Petition 

Mumford Road Paving 
Renewal 

Petition Deputy Mayo
r Flynn re: Objectio

n by Residents of 

Mumford Road re Asph
alt Paving of Mumfor

d Road 

Petition - Mumford R
oad 

Question Deputy Mayo
r Flynn re: Mumford 

Road Widening 

Mumford Road paving 
Renewal 

it 

357 

311 

5 

611 

390 

396 

400 

33 

142 

495 

179 

65. 
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Mun. Awareness Week 

Presentation - Municipal
 Awareness Week - Alderm

an D. Grant 

and M. Leiper 

Mun. Dev. Plan 	

204 

Municipal DEvelopment Pl
an Review - Proposed Ame

ndments to 

Municipal Development Pl
an and Land Use Bylaw  

Municipal Development Pl
an Review - Proposed Ame

ndments 	
657 

to Municipal Development
 Plan and Land Use Bylaw

 	 615 

Municipal Development Pl
an Review: Proposed Amen

dments to 
 

Municipal Development Pl
an and Land Use Bylaw 539 

Municipal Development Pl
an Review - Proposed Ame

ndments 
 

to Municipal Development
 Plan and Land Use Bylaw

 	 551 

Municipal Development Pl
an Review: Recommendatio

ns of the 

Residential Environments
 and Economic Developmen

t Subcomm. 	456 

MDP Review - Recommendat
ions of the Residential 

Environments 

and Economic Development
 Sub Committees - SET DA

TE FOR PH 	374 

Mun. Plan. Strategy 

Northeast Corner of Kear
ney Lake Road and Bicent

ennial 

Highway - MPS and Land U
se Bylaw 	

718 

SECOND ADJOURNMENT - PUB
LIC HEARING - Mainland S

outh Second. 

Plan. Strat. and Associa
ted MPS and LUB Amendmen

ts 	 269 

Case Nos. 4926, 5024 - M
PS Amendment and Contrac

t Develop- 

ment - Morris and Queen 
Streets - SET DATE FOR H

EARING 	684 

Proposed Amendment to MP
S - Policy 7.8.2.2 (Part

 II, Section 

V, South End Plan) - Pla
nning Advisory Committee

 	 560 

Spring Garden Road Comme
rcial Area Plan, and Ass

ociated 

Municipal Planning Strat
egy and Land Use Bylaw A

mendments 	248 

Spring Garden Road Comme
rcial Area Plan and Asso

ciated MPS 

and Land Use Bylaw Amend
ments 	

232 

ADJOURNED PUBLIC HEARING
 - Mainland South Second

ary Planning 

Strategy and Associated 
MPS and Land Use Bylaw A

mendments 	237 

Amendment to the Municip
al Planning Strategy and

 Land Use 

Bylaw - Mainland South S
econdary Planning Strate

gy 	 153  

Proposed Amendments - Mu
nicipal Planning Strateg

y (Part 11) 

Re: Heritage Policy Sets
 - Heritage Policy (Def.

 Nov.28/85) 	8
4  

Amendment to the Municip
al Planning Strategy and

 Land Use 

Bylaw - Peninsula North 
Secondary Planning Strat

egy 	
640  

Amendment to the Municip
al Planning Strategy and

 Land Use 

Bylaw - peninsula North 
Secondary Planning Strat

egy 	
640  

Municipal Planning Strat
egy Amendment - 5821 and

 5841 Lady 

Hammond Road (Case No. 4
841) 	

39 
 

Municipal Planning Strat
egy Amendment - 5561-65 

Morris St. 61 

Municipal Dev. Plan 
Municipal Development Pl

an Review - Proposed Ame
ndments to 

Muncipal Development Pla
n and Land Use Bylaw 
	 594  

N.S. Dept. Housing 
Sale of Lands - Nova Sco

tia Dept. of Housing 445 

Housing Sites and Progra
ms (Nova Scotia Departme

nt of 251 

Housing Requests) 

N.S. Heart Foundtn. 
Presentation - by the No

va Scotia Heart Foundati
on to City 5 

Council 

66. 
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N.S. Track & Field 

Nova Scotia Track and Fi
eld - Request for Funds 

- Alderman 

Meagher 

N.S. Track and Field 

Nova Scotia Track and Fi
eld - Request for Funds 

N.S. Yacht Squadron 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Path - Nova Scoti

a Yacht 

Squadron to Herring Cov
e 

Nantes, Hon. David 

Question Alderman Cromw
ell re: Letter from the

 Honorable 

David Nantes, Sewer Con
nection 

NATO 
Question Alderman Meagh

er re: Representation o
f Police 

Force - NATO Ministers 
Visit 

Nature Conserv. Can. 

Hemlock Ravine - Nature 
Conservancy of Canada Co

ntribution 

Negotiation 

Authority to Negotiate -
 Brenton Street and Dres

den Row 

Lands 

Negotiations 

Homes for Special Care 
Negotiations 

Nehiley, Cpl. Ken 

Presentation: Retired C
pl Kenneth Nehiley, Hal

ifax Police 

Department - Long Servi
ce Award 	

282 

Newman, Patricia 

Introduction - Miss Pat
ricia Newman (Miss Hali

fax) 
474 

Newspaper 
Question Alderman Jeffr

ey re: Location of Sain
t John, New 

Brunswick Newspaper in 
Halifax 

Nightingale Drive 
Award of Tender No. 86-

14: Bobolink Street - N
ightingale 

Drive to End 

Noise 
Question Alderman Cromw

ell re: Noise Ordinance
 

Noise Legislation 

666 

681 

184 

147 

305 

50 

587 

364 

Non-Profit Housing 
Lease of Lot Block GR, 

Barrington Street - Lea
se to Non- 

Profit Housing Society 

1111 	

Harbour City Homes (Non
-Profit Housing Society

) - 

Promotional Brocure - T
O BE TABLED 

Normandy Drive 
Question Alderman °Mall

ey Re: Crosswalk - Norm
andy Drive 

555 

592 

North End Com.Health 
Request for Grant - Nor

th End Community Health
 Association 



City Council Index 

North Park Street 

Alderman Downey Petitio
n re: Bauer Street Resi

dents re -

Expansion of Firefighte
rs Club, North Park & B

auer Streets 110 

Case No. 4847 - Contrac
t Development: 2029 Nor

th Park 

Street (Fire Fighters C
lub Building) 	 266 

Case No. 4847 - Contrac
t Development: 2029 Nor

th Park 

Street 	
284 

Case No. 4847 - Contrac
t Development - 2029 No

rth Park 

Street - SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 	

121 

North Street 

Case No. 5180 - Contrac
t Development: 255-65 G

ottingen St. 

and 5458-62 North Stree
t (SET DATE FOR PUBLIC 

HEARING) 	718 

Lease - 2555-65 Gotting
en Street and 5458-62 N

orth 

Street 	
718 

Question Alderman Meag
her re: Permit - 6156 

North Street 
186 

Question Alderman Meag
her re: Bus Stop - Nor

th Street 
43 

Question Alderman Meag
her re: Bus Stop - Cor

ner of North 

and Dublin Streets 	
457 

Bus Stop - North Street
 - Alderman Meagher 501 

Lease - 5228-5336 North
 Street 398 

Question Alderman Meag
her re: Car Lot, North

 and Gladstone 

Streets 	

146 

 

6273-77 North Street 
39 

6273-77 North Street 
17 

North West Arm 
Question Deputy Mayor 

Flynn re: Moorings - N
orth West 

Arm 
Question Alderman R. G

rant re: North West Ar
m Path Use as 

Bicycle 

Northwest Arm 

Northwest Interceptor S
ystem 

Northwood Terrace 
Alderman Downey Petiti

on re: Traffic Conditi
ons on North- 

wood Terrace and Black 
Street 

NOSCO Marine Ind. 
Request - Tax Reductio

n: NOSCO Marine Indust
ries Inc. NOSCO 

Grain 
Request - Tax Reduction

 - NOSCO Marine Industr
ies Inc. 

NOSCO Grain 

Notice of Motion 
Notice of Motion Alderm

an D. Grant re: City Co
uncil Res. 

November 13/86 re Grace
 Maternity Hospital Req

uest 

Nova Parachutes 
Parchute - Natal Day - 

Nova Parachutes 

Question Alderman Walk
er re: Nova Parachutes

 

561 

527 

653 

110 

676 

651 

667 

374 

143 

68. 
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Nova Scotia Hotel 

Nova Scotia Hotel -
 Assessment Appeal 

Nova Scotia Tattoo
 

Financial Request - Nova Scotia
 Tattoo 

561 

Novalea Drive 

Question Alderman O
Malley re: 

and Novalea Drive 

Question Alderman O
Malley re: 

Drive 

Oath of Office 

Oath of Office - Po
lice Recruit 

Crosswalk - Dartmou
th Avenue 

Icy Condition - Nova
lea 

Graduates 

494 

127 

128 

Offices 
	

611 

Moving of Governmen
t Offices to Dartmo

uth - Alderman Meag
her 

Olands Breweries L
td 
	

635 

Case No. 5053 - Con
tract Development: 

Olands Breweries Lt
d. 

3055 Agricola Stree
t - SET DATE FOR PU

BLIC HEARING 
	 406 

Old Sambro Road 

Award of Tender No.
 86-23 - Traffic Im

provements, Old Sam
bro 

Road 
	

196 

Question Alderman R
. Grant re: Increas

ed Time for Green 

Light Dentith Road 
and Old Sambro Road

 
	 330 

Expropriation of Pa
rcel 123A, Civic #5

0 Old Sambro Road 232 

Expropriation - Par
cel 123A, Civic No.

 50 Old Sambro Road
 

33 

Acquisition of Parc
el Kl-A, 56 Old Sam

bro Road 88 

Opening 
Sunday Openings 

713 

Opposition 
Petition Alderman D

owney re: Residents
 of Sunrise Manor i

n 

Opposition to Insta
llation of Coin-ope

rated Laundry Machi
ne 675 

Petition Alderman R
. Grant re: Residen

ts of Captain Willi
am 

Spry Lodge in Oppos
ition of Coin-opera

ted Laundry Machine
s 	675 

Ordinance 
Motion - Alderman M

eagher Re: Amendmen
t to Ordinance Numb

er 

170, the Tax Conces
sion Ordinance - FI

RST READING 	
256 

Notice of Motion Al
derman Jeffrey re: 

Amendment to 

Ordinance No. 116, 
the Taxi Ordinance 
	

147 

Motion Alderman Cro
mwell re: Amendment

 to Ordinance No. 1
30 

- The Electrical Co
de Ordinance - FIRS

T READING 	
121 

Notice of Motion - 
Alderman Meagher re

: Amendment to 

Ordinance 170, the 
Tax Concession Ordi

nance 	
227 

Motion Alderman Cro
mwell re: Proposed 

Amendments to 

Ordinance No. 147, 
The Dog Ordinance -

 FIRST READING 
	 39 

Notice of Motion Al
derman Cromwell re:

 Proposed Amendment
 

to Ordinance 137, t
he Deferred Payment

 of Tax Ordinance 
	724 

Motion - Alderman J
effrey - Proposed A

memdment to Ordinan
ce 

Number 116 - the Ta
xi Ordinance - FIRS

T READING 
	 181 

Notice of Motion Al
derman Cromwell re:

 Amendment to 

Ordinance No. 130, 
the Electrical Code

 Ordinance 
	 99 

Notice of Motion -
 Alderman R. Grant

 re: Amendment to 

II 

69. 
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188 

95 

22 

626 

601 

592 

560 

530 

409 

451 

294 

307 

326 

217 

119 

140 

211 

255 

60 

176 

185 

60 

717 

490 

406 

332 

70 

190 

City Council Index 

Ordinance 121, The Retail Shop Closing Ordinance 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Noise Ordinance 

Motion Alderman R. Grant - Amendment to Ordinance No. 121, 
The Retail Shop Closing Ordinance - FIRST READING 

Alderman Cromwell re: Notice of Motion to Amend Ordinance 
No. 147, The Dog Ordinance 

Motion Alderman Cromwell Re: First Reading of an Ordinance 
to Amend License Fees 

Notice of Motion Alderman Cromwell re: First Reading of 
and Ordinance to Amend License Fees 

Amendment to Ordinance Number 180 - The Streets Ordinance 
Second Reading 

Motion Deputy Mayor Flynn re: Amendment to Ordinance Number 
180 - The Streets Ordinance - FIRST READING 

Notice of Motion Deputy Mayor Flynn re Amendment to 
Ordinance 180 - The Streets Ordinance 

Question Alderman OMalley Re: Streets Ordinance 

Proposed Amendments to the Residential Parking Permit 
Ordinance 179 - Second Reading 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance Number 170, The Tax 
Concessions Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Notice of Motion Alderman Meagher re: Amendment to Ord. 
No. 179, the Residential Parking Permit Ordinance 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance 170, the Tax Concession 
Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance Number 116, the Taxi 
Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Amendment to Ordinance No. 121, the Retail Shop Closing 
Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Amendment to Ordinance No. 130 - Electrical Code: SECOND 
READING 

Deferred Taxes - Ordinance No. 137 and Tax Relief for Senior 
Citizens and Others (City Charter Section 227) 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance Number 116, the Taxi 
Ordinance - SECOND READING 

Amendment to Ordinance Number 145, The Tax Collection 

Ordinance - SECOND READING 
Deferred Taxes - Ordinance Number 137 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Ordinance - Filling of 

Properties 
Amendment to Ordinance No. 147, The Dog Ordinance - SECOND 

READING 
Proposed Ordinance to Amend License Fees - SECOND READING 

City Ordinance Enforcment Program 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance Number 179, the Residential 

Parking Permit Ordinance - FIRST READING 
Question Alderman OMalley re: Status - Ordinate 180 

Noise Ordinance - Alderman Meagher 

Ordinance No. 170 - Alderman Meagher 

70. 



City Council Index 

Overspend 

Richmond Family Court - Overspend 

Oxford School 

petition Alderman Meagher re: Oxford School P.T.A. 

Oxford Community School/Ardmore Playground Summer 
Recreation Program 

Oxford Street 

Question Alderman Meagher Re: MT&T Project - Corner of 

Quinpool Road and Oxford Street 

Letter from Amusement Regulation Board re: Bingo Hall, Cork 

and Oxford Streets 

Alderman Dewell Petition re: Proposed Amusement Hall, 

Corner of Oxford and Cork Streets 

Appeal of Minor Variance - 2569 Oxford Street 

Place of Amusement - Cork and Oxford Streets 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Utility Poles - Oxford Street 

Area 
Papal Visit 

Monument in Honor of Papal Visit 

Parachute Jump 

Request for Parachute Jump - Stadacona 

177 

111 

289 

410 

147 

135 

285 

179 

43 

56 

463 

park 
Recreation Park - Punch Bowl 

Parking 
Motion Alderman Meagher re: Reconsideration of City Council 

Agenda Items 10.1 and 10.2 - September 11, 1986 

Proposed Amendment to Ordinance Number 179, the Residential 

Parking Permit Ordinance - FIRST READING 

Design Competition - Spring Garden Road Parking Lots 

Design Competition - Spring Garden Road Parking Lots 

Question Alderman OMalley re: Snow Removal and Parking on 

Narrow Streets 
Tax Concessions for Parking Garages 

Question Alderman R. Great re: Regulations and Enforcement 

of Parking in the Grand Parade 
Question Alderman Walker re: Parking, Grand parade 

Alderman R. Grant re: Aldermanic Parking Passes 

Alderman G. OMalley re: Parking Fines - Street 

Alderman Downey re: Winter Parking Ban 

Alderman Walker re: Parking in Handicapped Zones 

Alderman R. Grant Re: Parking Enforcement - Grand 

71. 

Question 

Question 
Cleaning 
Question 

Question 

Question 
Parade 

699 

551 

406 

398 

445 

66 

677 

377 

97 

144 

188 

661 

692 

628 
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Question Alderman Walker Re: Parking - Grand Parade 

Question Alderman Walker re: Parking Area 
between 

Courthouse and Fishermans Market 

Residential Parking Permits 

Parking Meters 

Acquisition of 160 Parking Meters 

parks 	
447 

 

New Parks and Grounds Maintenance Centre 

parks and Grounds 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Use of Hous
e - Present 

Parks and Grounds Facility 

Participaction 

1986 Participaction Challenge 

payment 

Notice of Motion Alderman Cromwell re: Pro
posed Amendment 

to Ordinance 137, the Deferred Payment of T
ax Ordinance 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Payment of Ta
xes at Various 

Banks 
Payroll 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re: Direct Depo
sit of Payroll 

Cheques 

PCB 
PCB Storage - Alderman Downey 23 

penalties  

Question Alderman Dewell re: Increased Pen
alties - Break 

and Enter 
724 

Peninsula Area 

 

Peninsula Area Land Use Bylaw - R-2A Uses i
n R-3 Zones: 

SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 
452 

Peninsula Centre 

 

Quinpool Rd. Commercial Area Plan, Amendmen
ts, Peninsula 

Centre Secondary Planning Strategy and Land
 Use Bylaw 	439 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area & Amendments 
to Peninsula 

Centre Secondary Planning Strategy - PAC 
	 492 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan; Peninsu
la Centre Second- 

ary Planning Strategy; Rezoning, Pepperell 
Street 	 426 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan and Peni
nsula Centre 

Secondary Planning Strategy 	
306 

(A) Quinpool Road Commerci
al Area Plan; and 

(B) Peninsula Centre S
econdary Planning Strategy 
	 263 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan and Peni
nsula Centre 

Secondary Planning Strategy - DATE FOR PUBL
IC HEARING 	

249 

Peninsula North 
Report - Planning Advisory Committee - Peni

nsula North 

Secondary planning Strategy 
	

558 

Amendment to the Municipal Planning Strateg
y and Land Use 640 

Bylaw - Peninsula North Secondary Planning 
Strategy 

Amendment to the Municipal Planning Strateg
y and Land Use 640 

Bylaw - peninsula North Secondary Planning 
Strategy 

Adjourned Public Hearing: Peninsula North 
Secondary 686 

Planning Strategy  

72. 

408 

375 

368 

296 

303 

282 

724 

303 

628 
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Peninsula North Secondary Planning Stra
tegy - Adjourned 

Public Hearing 

peninsula North Secondary Planning Stra
tegy - Zoning of 

pilcher's Flowers, 2776 Windsor Street
 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Str
ategy 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Str
ategy - Planning 

Advisory Committee 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Str
ategy - Planning 

Advisory Committee 

Renaming Peninsula North Secondary Pla
nning Strategy 

Pension 

Reciprocal Pension Agreement - City of
 Dartmouth 

Pepperell Street 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan; Pe
ninsula Centre Second- 

ary Planning Strategy; Rezoning, Peppe
rell Street 

Percy Street 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Snow Plo
wing - Percy and Deal 

Streets 
Permit 

Question Alderman Downey re: Building 
Permit Application 

2032-2036 Creighton Street 

Permits 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Blasti

ng Permits 

Time of Development Permits 

Residential Parking Permits 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Permit -
 6156 North Street 

Permits for Regatta Point 

Question Alderman Walker re: Permits -
 Repair of Cars on 

Private Property 

Petition 
Forward Avenue - Alderman Walker 

Local Improvement Charges - Paving Ren
ewals: Petition 

Mumford Road Paving Renewal 
Petition Alderman D. Grant re: Relocat

ion - Dominion Metals 

Limited to 829 MacLean Street 

Petition Alderman Leiper re: Traffic P
roblems - Mainland 

North 
Petition Alderman Walker re: The Punc

h Bowl 

Petition Alderman Walker re: Chocolat
e Lake 

Petition Alderman Dewell re: Chebucto
 Road Development 

Proposal 
Petition Alderman Hamshaw re: Rezonin

g of Lot 12 on 

Pinewood Terrace to R-1 
Petition Alderman Walker re: Construc

tion of Public 

Housing or Non-Profit Housing - Willia
ms Lake Road 

Petition - Mumford Road 

73. 
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438 
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368 
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376 
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444 

360 
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Petition Re: Restoration of Bookmob
ile Service to 

Ward 8 
Philip Street 

Question Alderman Flynn re: City-ow
ned Property - Chebucto 

Road/Philip Street 

phoenix House 

Start-Up Grant - Phoenix House 

Phoenix House - Long Term Services f
or Youth Association 

Pinewood Terrace 

Petition Alderman Hamshaw re: Rezon
ing of Lot 12 on 

Pinewood Terrace to R-1 

Case No. 5125 - Rezonings: 12 Pinew
ood Terrace (Lot B-C) 

from R-2 to R-1 

Case No. 5125 - Rezoning - 12 Pinew
ood Terrace (Lot B-C) 

From R-2 to R-1 

Case No. 5125 - Rezoning: 12 Pinewo
od Terrace from R-2 to 

R-1 - SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Pioneer Avenue 

Acquisition - Parcel W, Pioneer Ave
nue 

Question Alderman Hamshaw re: Pion
eer Avenue 

143 

Plan. Advisory Comm. 

Proposed Amendment to MPS - Policy 7
.8.2.2 (Part II, Section 

V, South End Plan) - Planning Advis
ory Committee 	 560 

Art Allocation in Development Proje
cts - Planning Advisory 

Committee 	
255 

Development Around Public Gardens -
 Reports from Planning 

Advisory Committee and Staff 	
120 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area & Ame
ndments to Peninsula 

Centre Secondary Planning Strategy 
- PAC 	

492 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning 
Strategy - Planning 

Advisory Committee 	
492 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning 
Strategy - Planning 

Advisory Committee 	
491 

C-2A (Minor Commercial) Zone: Commu
nity Facilities 

Planning Advisory Committee Report 
- DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 685 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan 
and Secondary Planning 

Strategy/PAC Report: SET DATES FOR 
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
	 218 

Report - Planning Advisory Committe
e - Peninsula North 

Secondary Planning Strategy 
	

558 

Report - PAC - Case No. 5024 Land U
se Bylaw Amendments: 

Video Tape Rentals - SET DATE FOR P
UBLIC HEARING 
	 295 

C-2A (Minor Commercial) Zone - Comm
unity Facilities Planning 

Advisory Committee Report - SET DAT
E FOR PUBLIC HEARING 
	655  

Planning Advisory Committee Report 
- General Industrial 219 

(1-3) Zone Amendments  
Planning Advisory Committee Recomme

ndations re: Lakes and 220 

Waterways  
Planning 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Vote
r Eligibility - Planning 144 

Matters 
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692 

719 
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360 
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522 

455 
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Planning Strategy 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan and Peninsula C
entre 

Secondary Planning Strategy - DATE FOR PUBLIC HEAR
ING 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area & Amendments to Peni
nsula 

Centre Secondary Planning Strategy - PAC 

Amendment to Mainland South Secondary Planning Str
ategy 

Kelly Street 

Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan and Peninsula C
entre 

Secondary Planning Strategy 

Quinpool Rd. Commercial Area Plan, Amendments, Pen
insula 

Centre Secondary Planning Strategy and Land Use By
law 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strategy - Zoni
ng of 

Pilcher's Flowers, 2776 Windsor Street 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strategy - Adjo
urned 

public Hearing 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strategy 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strategy - Plan
ning 

Advisory Committee 
Mainland South Secondary Planning Strategy 

Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strategy - Plan
ning 

Advisory Committee 
Renaming Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strate

gy 

Mainland South Secondary Planning Strategy 

Mainland South Secondary Planning Strategy - SET D
ATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 
Question Alderman Downey re: Gottingen Street Pla

nning 

Strategy 
Plaque 

Papal Plaque 

Playground 
Alderman Cromwell re Notice of Motion to Reconside

r Jan. 16 

City Council agenda item re Cowie Hill Playground 

Alderman Cromwell re: Motion to Reconsider Jan. 1
6 City 

Council item - Cowie Hill Playground 

Alderman Cromwell re: Motion of Reconsideration o
f Jan. 16 

City Council agenda item - Cowie Hill Playground 

Cowie Hill Playground 

Point Pleasant Park 
Award of Tender No. 86-81 Point Pleasant Park Gate

house 

Correspondence Alderman Dewell re: Point Pleasant
 Park 

Police Act 
Proposed Police Act Regulations 

Proposed Police Act Regulations 

Police Act Regulations 

75. 

249 

492 

452 

306 

439 

663 

658 

438 

492 

418 

491 

296 

392 

36 

18 

694 

22 

50 

32 
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379 

583 

368 

335 
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Police Department 

565 

611 

Question Alderman Downey re: Prom
otions - Police Department 

Oath of Office - Police Recruit G
raduates 

police Force 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Rep
resentation of Police 

Force - NATO Ministers Visit 

Policy 

Proposed Amendments - Municipal Pl
anning Strategy (Part 11) 

Re: Heritage Policy Sets - Heritag
e Policy (Def. Nov.28/85) 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re: UN
SM Resolution Re: Policy 

Elected School Board Members 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re: C
orner Snow Plowing Policy 

Funeral Allowance Policy - Indige
nt Persons 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Pol
icy - Burnt Out Street 

Lights 

Policy on Billboards in the City 

84 

628 

67 

117 

64 

678 

556 

Land Sales Policy for Halifax Indu
strial Park and Conveyance 

of Land Deeds in Halifax Industri
al Park 	 373 

Funeral and Burial Allowance Poli
cy 

213 

18 

305 

Change in Police - Halifax Housin
g Authority: Laundromats 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Poli
cy - Extra Units in 

Buildings 

Poll 
Business Improvement District Comm

issions - Poll for 

Approval 

Pollution 
Pollution Control Charge - 1987 

Pollution Control 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Pr

ess Release - Pollution 

Control Fund 

Poplar Street 
Appeal of Variance Refusal - 2545

 Poplar Street 

Post Office 
Question Alderman Hamshaw re: Clo

sure of Post Office 

Facilities, Lawton's Drug Store, 
Rockingham 

Postal Services 
Resolution - City of Kitchener re

 Postal Services 

Presentation 
Presentation: City of Halifax Gol

f Tournament Trophy 

Presentation: 	
Mrs. Kathy Henderson 

Ports Canada 

Ports Canada Agreement - H-158 

Position 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Ci

ty Clerk's Position 

399 

680 

528 

615 

585 

500 

41 

677 

580 

549 

76. 
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Presentation - Dr. Andrew W. 
MacKay 

Presentations: to Raymond Dow
ney and Billy Downey 

Presentation: Mr. Agei Annan
g, Tema, Ghana 

PRESENTATION - MR. AUSTIN REP
ATH RE: INTERNATIONAL DAY 

OF PEACE 

PRESENTATION - SOCIAL PLANNING
 DEPARTMENT STAFF - IN MEMORY 

OF JOANNE MACGILLIVRAY 

Presentation - Municipal Awar
eness Week - Alderman D. Gran

t 

and M. Leiper 

Presentation: Retired Cpl Ken
neth Nehiley, Halifax Police 

Department - Long Service Awa
rd 

Presentation of Trophy to Con
stable Ron Josey - Annual Cit

y 

Council and Staff Golf Tourna
ment 

Presentation - by the Nova Sc
otia Heart Foundation to City

 

Council 

Presentation - Long Service A
ward: Charles Day, Halifax 

Fire Department 

PRESENTATION - DALHOUSIE MEDI
CAL SCHOOL 

PRESENTATION - ALDERMAN JEFFR
EY (BOWLING FOR MILLIONS) 

Press Release 
Question Alderman R. Grant re

: Press Release - Pollution 

Control Fund 

Prince Street 
Tender #86-29 - Hollis Street 

to Prince Street to Sackville 

Street - Underground Wiring 

Underground Wiring - Brunswick
 at Prince Street - Tender 

Award 
Question Alderman Meagher re:

 Vehicle Damage - Prince and 

George Streets 

Princeton Avenue 
Acquisition of Parcel H-4C, Ci

vic No. 27 Princeton Avenue 

Procedure 
Question Alderman °Malley re:

 Minister of Development - 

Procedure for Advising of Pro
posed Dev. within an Area 

Process 
Question Alderman R. Grant re

: Review of Public Hearing 

Process 
Review of Public Hearing Proc

ess 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re
: Review of Public Hearing 

Process 
Proclamation 

Census Week Proclamation - Ma
y 30 to June 5, 1986 

474 

515 

311 

358 

357 

204 

282 

30 

5 

172 

172 

297 

116 

123 

564 

620 

407 
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proctor Street 

Case No. 4945 - Contract D
evelopment: Brunswick Stre

et/ 

Barrington Street/Proctor S
treet - SET DATE FOR HEARIN

G 

Case No. 4945 - Contract D
evelopment: Brunswick and 

Proctor Streets 

Street Lines - Brunswick, 
Proctor and Cogswell Stree

ts 

Street Lines - Brunswick S
treet, Proctor Street and 

Cogswell 

Street 

Halifax Developments Limit
ed - Stage X Lands and Pro

ctor 

Street 

Street Closure - Proctor S
treet, from Brunswick Stre

et to 

Barrington Street 

Street Closure - Proctor 
Street 

93 

606 

345 

359 

90 

80 

1 

74 Street Closure - Proctor S
treet from Brunswick Stree

t to 

Barrington Street 

program 
Residential Rehabilitation

 Assistance Program (RRAP)
 

Question Alderman Leiper r
e: Halifax Police Departme

nt 

Safe Driving Program 

Question Alderman R. Grant
 re: Expansion of Voluntee

r Snow 

Clearing Program 

Oxford Community School/Ar
dmore Playground Summer 

Recreation Program 

Snow Clearing Program for 
Seniors - Diana Sarty 

715 

721 

563 

289 

671 

691 

671 

447 

490 

370 

721 

332 

Question Alderman Dewell 
re: 	Leaf Removal P

rogram 

Snow Clearing Program for 
Seniors - Diana Sarty 

City Hall Renovation Prog
ram 

City Ordinance Enforcment
 Program 

Barrington MAINSTREET Prog
ram - Signage Guidelines 

Question Alderman R. Grant
 re: Woodwise Program 

Question Alderman OMalley 
re: Repair Program for Sch

ool 

Board 

Programs 
Housing Sites and Programs

 (Nova Scotia Department o
f 

Housing Requests) 

Question Alderman Dewell r
e: Programs for Home Repai

rs 

Job Training Programs - Ba
sic Skills & Development P

rogram 

Job Training Programs & Ba
sic Training Skills & Deve

lopment 

Program - Alderman Downey
 

Project 
Financing - provincial Hou

sing Demonstration Project
 

Transfer of Capital Funds 
to Rockingham Fire Hall 

Renovation Project 
Award of Tender - Housing 

Demonstration Project: Lot
 GR 

251 

145 

214 

191 

679 

716 

78. 
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Barrington Street 

Question Alderman Meagher Re: MT&T Project - Corner of 
Quinpool Road and Oxford Street 
Question Alderman OMalley Re: Sidewalk Renewal Projects 

Provincial Housing Demonstration Project - 1986 

projects 

Recommendation Audit Committee - Diagnostic Audit for 
Capital Projects Administration (TO BE TABLED) 

Art Allocation in Development Projects - Planning Advisory 
Committee 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Sidewalk Renewal and Paving 
Projects 

promotion 
Promotion of William Duffy - Deputy Mayor Flynn 

Recommendation for Promotion - WO1 Gordon Hawkins 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Tourism Canada - Omission of 
Halifax From Promotional Material 

Promotions 
Question Alderman Downey re: Promotions - Police Department 

555 

410 

409 

361 

717 

255 

457 

337 

265 

125 

565 
Property 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Ordinance - Filling of 
Properties 
Question Alderman Downey re: Appraisal of Property 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Allen and Dorothy Tanner 
Property 

225 Herring Cove Road - Surplus Property Disposition 

Question Alderman Flynn re: City-owned Property - Chebucto 
Road/Philip Street 
Property Tax Assistance 

Question Alderman OMalley re: City Property - Young and 
Isleville Streets 

Question Alderman Walker re: Unsightly Premises 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Filling of Properties for 
Purposes of Construction 

Prostitution 
Alternatives & Assistance for those Engaged in Prostitution 

Street Prostitution and Related Issues 

Province 
Homes for Special Care - Provincial Cost-Sharing 

Provincial Funding 
Question Alderman D. Grant re: Provincial Funding for 
Housing Units 

79. 

185 

661 

377 

212 

692 

676 

377 

222 

302 

10 

209 

484 

67 
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Provincial/City 

Provincial/City Construction 
Cost-Sharing Agreement No. 38

 

provisions 

Question Alderman Dewell re:
 R-2 Zoning Provisions 

Public Garden 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re
: Capital 

Public Garden Canteen Washro
oms 

Public Gardens 
Question Alderman Cromwell r

e: Study 

Development Around Public Gardens - Reports from Planning 

Advisory Committee and Staff
 

Tender No. 86-47 - public Gardens Canteen Concession 

public Housing 
Question Alderman Downey re:

 Relcoation of Persons 

Public Housing 
Public Service Comm. 

Centralized Banking Agreement
 - City of Halifax and Public

 

Service Commission of Halifa
x 

Request for Change of Name -
 Public Service Commission of 

Halifax 
Transfer of 120 Acres of Publ

ic Service Commission Propert
y 

- Cowie Hill Area to City of
 Halifax 

Purchase of Public Service C
ommission Lands 

Option to Purchase - P.S.C. 
Lands: Cowie Hill 

Public Service Commission 19
85 Annual Report 

Punch Bowl 
Recreation Park - Punch Bowl

 

Petition Alderman Walker re:
 The Punch Bowl 

Question Alderman Walker re:
 Commercial/Residential 

Development South End of Pun
ch Bowl 

Lease - Punch Bowl Land (Ald
erman Walker) 

Question Alderman Walker re:
 Clean Up of Punch Bowl 

Purcell's Cove Road 
Case No. 4621 - Amendment to

 the Land Use Bylaw: Bluesto
ne 

Estates Subdivision, Purcell'
s Cove Road - DEFERRAL 

Question Alderman Walker re:
 Street Width - Purcell's Co

ve 

Road (Melville Development) 

purchase 
Recommendation to Purchase Ad

ditional Computer Capacity - 

Metropolitan Transit 

Purchase of 5521 Gerrish Str
eet 

Purchase 2521 Barrington 

80. 

Budget Allocation 

- Public Gardens 

in 

Question Alderman Downey 

Street 
Purchase of Public Service C

ommission Lands 

re: 

196 

724 

329 

20 

120 

137 

662 

589 

725 

401 

90 

317 

297 

699 

584 

301 

260 

301 

38 

259 

714 

585 

566 

90 

 

M~_raftelt,•Atant.. 

 



81. 

,hvoyASW: 

City Council Index 

purdy's Wharf Dev. 

Request - Tax Concessio
n for Office Tower - Pu

rdy's Wharf 

Development Limited 

Purdys Wharf Dev. 

Request - Tax Concessio
n for Office Tower - Pu

rdys Wharf 

Development Limited 

Queen Street 

Notice of Motion Alderm
an D. Grant re: City Co

uncil Res. 

Nov. 13/86 - Request fo
r Plan Amend. Morris an

d Queen Sts. 

Case Nos. 4926, 5024 - 
MPS Amendment and Contr

act Develop-

ment - Morris and Queen
 Streets - SET DATE FOR

 HEARING 

Case Nos. 4926 and 5054
 - Request for Plan Ame

ndment - 

Morris Street at Queen 
Street 

Request for Plan Amendm
ent - Morris St. at Que

en St.: 

Planning Adv. Committee
 Report (SET DATE FOR P

UBLIC HEARING 

Motion of Reconsiderati
on - Alderman D. Grant 

Re: Request 

For Plan Amendment, Mor
ris Street at Queen Str

eet 

Date for Hearing - Nomi
nated Heritage Properti

es: 

1350-52-54-56 Queen Str
eet 

Case No. 5071 - Rezonin
g: 1279 Queen Street 

Rezoning - 1279 Queen S
treet 

Case No. 5017 - Contrac
t Development - Queen S

treet 

Case No. 5071 - Rezonin
g - 1279 Queen Street -

 SET DATE 

FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Question Period 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Question Period d

uring 

Committee of the Whole 
Council 

Quinpool 
Quinpool Centre 

Quinpool Road 
Gutted House - Connaugh

t Avenue/Quinpool Road 
- Alderman 

Meagher 
Question Alderman Meagh

er re: Gutted Building 
- Connaught 

Avenue and Quinpool Roa
d 

Question Alderman Meagh
er Re: MT&T Project - C

orner of 

Quinpool Road and Oxfor
d Street 

Question Alderman Walke
r re: Traffic Lights - 

MacDonald 

Street and Quinpool Roa
d 

Status - Civic No. 6587
 Quinpool Road (Gutted 

House) 

Question Alderman Meagh
er re: Speeding Quinpoo

l Road 

Gutted House - Connaugh
t Avenue/Quinpool Road 

Question Alderman Meagh
er re: Fire Damaged Bui

lding - 

Quinpool Road and Conna
ught Avenue 

Case No. 4692 - Contrac
t Development - 6052-60

56 Quinpool 

Road 
Question Alderman Meagh

er re: Gutted House - 6
587 

Quinpool Road 
Quinpool Road Commercia

l Area Plan; Peninsula 
Centre Second- 

ary planning Strategy; 
Rezoning, Pepperell Str

eet 

Question Alderman Meagh
er Re: Burned-Out Build

ing - corner 

651 

681 

663 

684 

646 

625 

672 

715 

442 

434 

371 

372 

659 

725 

531 

689 

410 

259 

622 

529 

490 

304 

227 

600 

426 
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450 

439 

306 

378 

263 

249 

218 
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of Quinpool Road and Connaug
ht Avenue 

Quinpool Road Commercial Are
a & Amendments to Peninsula 

Centre Secondary Planning St
rategy - PAC 

Gutted House - Quinpool Road
 and Connaught Avenue 

Quinpool Rd. Commercial Area
 Plan, Amendments, Peninsula

 

Centre Secondary Planning St
rategy and Land Use Bylaw 

Quinpool Road Commercial Are
a Plan and peninsula Centre 

Secondary Planning Strategy
 

Question Alderman Meagher r
e: 6587 Quinpool Road 

(A) Quinpool Road Commercial Are
a Plan; and 

(B) Peninsula Centre Secondary
 Planning Strategy 

Quinpool Road Commercial Are
a Plan and Peninsula Centre 

Secondary Planning Strategy 
- DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Quinpool Road Commercial Are
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(Item #8: 	Audit Committee Report
, October 16, 1986 

Report - Industrial Commission re: 3700 
Acres - Annexed 

Land: Susie Lake Area 

Question Alderman Cromwell Re: Requested
 Reports - Self-
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t K-9A-1 
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Case No. 4911 - Rezoning: 6200 Lady Hammond Road 315 

Case No. 3697 - Rezoning of Civic Nos. 2872, 2878 and 2894 

Barrington Street From R-2 to R-1 
	

75 

Case No. 4440 - Rezoning, Proposed Lots DO-1, DO-2 and 
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Case No. 4983 - Variance Appeal - 1816 Robie Street 
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Avenue (11 Birch Street) 	 141 
Appeal of Variance Refusal at 29 Rufus Avenue (11 Birch St.) 

85 
Rules of Order 

Council Rules of Order - Alderman OMalley 
6651 

Sackville Street 
Tender #86-29 - Hollis Street to Prince Street to Sackville 

Street - Underground Wiring 
Fatal Accident (December 31, 1984), Bell Road and Sackville 

Street 
Traffic Improvements - Sackville Street at Dresden Row 

298 

719 

495 

329 

678 

422 

62 

723 

259 

64 

Safety 
Grosvenor Road and Area - Traffic and Safety: Cresthaven 

Estates 
Question Alderman D. Grant Re: Bicycle Safety 

Safety at the Halifax Forum During Wrestling Matches 

Alderman Walker 
Saint John 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Location of Saint John, New 

Brunswick Newspaper in Halifax 
Saint John Disaster 

297 

725 

374 

90 

631 

568 

563 

214 

Salaries 
Question 
Salaries 

Alderman R. Grant re: Staff Establishment and 185 

93. 
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Sale 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Williams Lake Road (Lots 
WL-1 and WL-2) 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Williams Lake Road (Lots WL-1 
and WL-2) 

Street Closure and Sale - Warners Court and Adjacent Lots 

Street Closure and Sale - Warners Court & Adjacent Lots -
SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Street Closure and Sale - Warners Court and Adjacent Lots 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Williams Lake Road (Lots WL-1 
and WL-2) SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Sale of Grosvenor Lots (Tender #86-139) 

Sale of Portion of Grosvenor School Lands 

Sale - 225 Herring Cove Road 

Sale - Parcel 102A and 103A, Dunbrack and Ross Streets 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Kempt Road (Parcel P) 

Sale of Lot 7C - Ragged Lake Area (Halifax Industrial 
Park) 

Sale of Lands - Nova Scotia Dept. of Housing 

Sale of Proctor Street/Trade Mart Lands 

Sale of Halicon Shares 

Sale of Halicon Shares 

Sale - Portion of Former Seaview Avenue 

Sale of Cheapside 

Sale - 3620 Dutch Village Road (Portion) 

Sale - 5 Everest Drive 

Sale - 38 1/2 (Lot 164) Mountain Road 

Salt 
Tender #86-104 - Highway Salt and Tender #86-105 - Hauling 

of Bulk Salt 
Sarty, Diana 

Snow Clearing Program for Seniors - Diana Sarty 

Snow Clearing Program for Seniors - Diana Sarty 

Schedule "K" 
Case No. 4898 - Schedule "K" Application - Knightsridge 

Phases Three and Four 

205 

196 

205 

113 

197 

88 

720 

681 

693 

678 

446 

485 

445 

264 

297 

305 

50 

91 

34 

11 

176 

560 

671 

671 

16 

94. 
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School 
Speeding Zones - School Areas 

Direction - Fully Elected School Boards - Alderman Flynn 

Grosvenor School Lands 

School Avenue 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Garbage - School Avenue 

School Board 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re: UNSM Resolution Re: Policy 

Elected School Board Members 
Recommendations - Union of Nova Scotia Municipalities: 

Re: School Boards 
Petition Re: Proposed Transfer - School Principal 

Harold Doucette 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Discretionary Funding -

School Board 
Question Alderman OMalley Re: Five-year Report - School 
Board 

Question Alderman Cromwell re: Surplus - Halifax District 

School Board Surplus 
Question Alderman OMalley re: Repair Program for School 

Board 
Introduction of School Board Members to City Council 

Question Alderman Walker re: Halifax District School Board 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re: Halifax District School 

Board - 1987 Operating Budget 
Halifax District School Board Report re: Transportation of 

Students from Major Stevens Junior High to Cowie Hill 

School Buses 
School Buses - Alderman Walker 

School Cross. Guard 
Stipend for School Crossing Guards - Alderman OMalley 

Question Alderman OMalley re: Stipend for School Crossing 

Gurads 
Schools 
Question Alderman OMalley re: School Statistics in 

Relation to School Closure 
Question Alderman Dewell Re: Closure of 

Schools 

Speeding Zones - School Areas 

Scotia Branch Legion 
User Fees - Halifax Commons re: Scotia Branch Legion 

Seaview Avenue 
Sale - Portion of Former Seaview Avenue 

491 

700 

484 

258 

628 

318 

316 

660 

629 

689 

332 

29 

97 

691 

148 

129 

307 

300 

661 

629 

323 

450 

50 

95. 
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Seaview Co-operative 

Question Alderman Downey re: Sidewalk - Seaview 
Co-operative 

Seaview Drive 

Tender No. 86-39 - New paving - Seaview Drive 

Seaview Park 

Tender 85-72 - Seaview Park Boat Launch 

Question Alderman OMalley re: Area Adjoining Seaview Park 

Seaview Memorial Park Boat Launch - Tender #85-72 

Access Road - Seaview Park 

Sec. Plan. Strategy 
(A) Quinpool Road Commercial Area Plan; and 
(B) Peninsula Centre Secondary Planning Strategy 

Report - Planning Advisory Committee - Peninsula North 

Secondary Planning Strategy 
security 

Question Alderman Walker re: Security Precautions - city 

Hall 
Question Deputy Mayor Jeffrey Re: Security - Aldermens Aide 

(Third Floor Location) 
Senate Committee 

Letter from Council to Chairman of the Senate Committee on 

Social Services - Alderman Leiper 

Senior Citizens 
Hanover Agreement - Main Avenue Seniors Public Housing 

Snow Clearing Program for Seniors - Diana Sarty 

Snow Clearing Program for Seniors - Diana Sarty 

Deferred Taxes - Ordinance No. 137 and Tax Relief for Senior 

Citizens and Others (City Charter Section 227) 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Tax Relief for Senior 

Citizens 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Seniors Housing 

Units of Public Housing for Seniors Citizens 

Question Alderman Downey re: Painting - Senior Citizens 

Buildings 
Senior Citizens Transportation Needs Re: Redirection 

of Subsidy Funds 
Service 

Servicing Industrial Park Lands 

Phoenix House - Long Term Services for Youth Association 

Petition Re: Restoration of Bookmobile Service to 

Ward 8 
Transit Service to Manors 

Question Alderman Hamshaw Re: Postal Service - Dunbrack 

96. 

299 

507 

596 

722 

220 

10 

263 

558 

723 

689 

69 

620 

671 

671 

211 

146 

566 

211 

187 

322 

587 

525 

285 

13 
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Street/Cresthaven Area 
Service Station 

Question Alderman Cromwell Re: Requested Reports - Self-
Serve Stations and Industrial Commission 

Question Alderman Downey Re: Gas Leak - Excavation in old 
Service Station Area 

Services 

Banking Services - City of Halifax, and Its Boards and 
Commissions 

Setting Date 
Halifax Natal Day 

settlement 
Requested Authorization for Insurance Settlement 

Settlement of Claim - Estate of Robert Bruce Craig 

93 
Sewer 

Tender #86-13: River Road Paving, Curb and Gutter, 

Sidewalk, and Storm Sewer 	 590 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Letter from the Honorable 

David Nantes, Sewer Connection 	 147 

Award of Tender No. 86-03 - Kidston Road Storm Sewer 
423 

Award of Tender No. 86-21 - Alma Crescent Storm Sewer, and 

New Curb and Gutter 	 93 

Award of Tender #86-02 - Sewer Renewals 
325 

Question Alderman OMalley re: Status of Negotiations with 

the County of Halifax - Sewer Connection 	 224 

Kaye Street Relief Sewer - Tender 85-35 13 

Sanitary Sewer 27 

Sanitary Sewer - Industrial Park 13 

Sewage Connection to County Sewage System - Alderman 

OMalley 	
103 

Shelter 
Award of Tender 36-107 - Renovations, 2155-57 Barrington 568 

Street Men's Night Shelter 

Sheraton Hotel 
Case No. 4124 and 012/4 Tax Agreements - Sheraton Hotel 523 

Sidewalk 
Tender #86-13: River Road Paving, Curb and Gutter, 

Sidewalk, and Storm Sewer 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Damage - Grassed Area Between 

Property and Sidewalk 
Tender No. 86-36 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-38 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender No. 86-37 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-11 - Sidewalk Renewal 

97. 

407 

631 

630 

486 

57 

719 

590 

183 

507 

531 

538 

488 
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Award of Tender #86-19 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender #86-15 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Status of Specific Sidewalk Renewals - Alderman OMalley 

Award of Tender #86-34 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender No. 86-35 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender No. 86-04 - New Sidewalk, Vimy Avenue 

Award of Tender No. 86-10 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender #86-08 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-09 - Sidewalk Renewals 

488 

489 

501 

494 

537 

424 

424 

325 

324 

378 

293 

294 

99 

183 

598 

564 

564 

497 

457 

409 

332 

333 

125 

304 

299 

103 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Regulations and Enforcement 

Use of Skateboards and Bicycles on Sidewalk 

Award of Tender #86-06 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-07 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Question Alderman Cromwell re: Sidewalk Clearing 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Sidewalk Damage - Dutch 

Village Road and Titus Street 
Question Alderman Dewell re: Sidewalk Construction 

Question Alderman OMalley re: Sidewalk Renewals 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Sidewalk Renewal 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Sidewalk Renewals 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Sidewalk Renewal and Paving 

Projects 
Question Alderman OMalley Re: Sidewalk Renewal Projects 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Second Hand Shop Merchandise 

Displayed on Sidewalk 
Question Alderman Meagher re: Second Hand Shop Merchandise 

Displayed on Sidewalk 
Question Alderman Hamshaw re: Sidewalk - Dillon Avenue 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Dangerous Sidewalks 

Question Alderman Downey re: Sidewalk - Seaview 

Co-operative 
Sidewalk and Snow Removal - Alderman Jeffrey 

Sign 
Question Alderman Dewell re: Sign - Armdale Rotary 

Question Alderman Walker re: Sign - Armdale Rotary 

564 

563 

98. 
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Signage 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Signage - Twin Oaks Road 

Signs 
Question Alderman Meagher re: Crosswalk Sign 

Question Alderman Walker re: Real Estate Signs at Inter-
sect ions 

Question Alderman Leiper re: Illuminated Signs 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn Re: No Passing Signs at 
Crosswalks 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Real Estate Signs 

Question Alderman Walker re: Posting of Signs on Poles 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re: No Passing Here to Crosswalk 

Signs 
Question Alderman ()Malley re: City Signage - Development 

Application 
Question Alderman Walker re: Real Estate Signage 

Question Alderman Walker re: Control of Signs on Rotary 

site 
Question Alderman Downey re: Federal Building Site 

Federal Site - Alderman Downey 

skating 
Question Alderman Downey re: Skating Facilities 

Smith Street 
Alteration - 5216 Smith Street - Registered Heritage 

Property - Heritage Advisory Committee 

Smoking 
No Smoking in the Workplace 

Snow 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Snow Plowing - Percy and Deal 

Streets 
Question Alderman OMalley re: Snow Plowing on Boulevards 

Question Alderman Downey re: Snow Clearing- Sunrise and 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re: 
Nor thwood Manors 	 Bus Stop Snow Clearing 

Expansion of Volunteer Snow 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: 

Clearing Program 
Question Alderman OMalley re: 

Narrow Streets 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: 

Quest ion Alderman OMalley re: 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Snow Removal 

Snow Removal and Parking on 

Snow Removal Regulations 

Snow - Agricola Street 

223 

20 

21 

628 

498 

330 

376 

226 

222 

259 

722 

104 

722 

370 

485 

18 

128 

64 

67 

563 

66 

97 

66 

98 
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Question Alderman ()Malley re: Snow Plowing - Young Street 
Boulevard 

Contract - Snow Removal - Alderman R. Grant 

Question Alderman Downey re: Snow Plowing during the Recent 
Storm 

Sidewalk and Snow Removal - Alderman Jeffrey 

Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re: Corner Snow Plowing Policy 

Question Alderman Walker re: Snow Removal - Bus Stops 

Snow Clearing Program for Seniors - Diana Sarty 

Snow Clearing Program for Seniors - Diana Sarty 

Question Alderman D. Grant re: Snow Removal from Streets 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Snow Plowing, Ward 7 

Question Alderman Hamshaw re: Snow Removal - Kearney Lake 

Road 
Snow Removal in Area - Alderman Meagher 

Social Assistance 
Social Assistance Rates 

Social Planning 
Continuing Expenditures in 1987 - Social Planning Sundries 

PRESENTATION - SOCIAL PLANNING DEPARTMENT STAFF - IN MEMORY 

OF JOANNE MACGILLIVRAY 
Continuing Expenditures in 1986 - Social Planning Sundries 

Social Planning Dept 
Provincial Cost-Sharing - Social Planning Department 

Social Services 
Letter from Council to Chairman ofthe Senate Committee on 

Social Services - Alderman Leiper 
Letter from Social Services - Michael Malloy - Alderman 

Jeffrey 
Solid Waste 

Proposed User Fee for Solid Waste Disposal 

66 

69 

19 

103 

67 

20 

671 

671 

721 

691 

125 

104 

652 

714 

357 

12 

317 

69 

69 

118 

South Bland Street 
5050 - contract Development - 

Development: 

Development - 

- Contract Development -
DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

961 South Bland 	
608 

961 South Bland 
	

613 

961 South Bland 	
544 

961 South Bland 
	

405 

Case No. 
Street 
Case No. 
Street 
Case No. 
Street 
Case No. 5050 
Street - SET 

5050 

5050 

- Contract 

- Contract 

100. 
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560 

512 

521 

528 

92 

198 

206 

684 

559 

30 

357 

484 

364 

491 

529 

199 

92 

398 

445 

206 

398 

365 

232 

248 

South End 

Proposed Amendment to MPS - policy 7.8.2.
2 (Part II, Section 

V, South End Plan) - Planning Advisory Co
mmittee 

Land Use Bylaw Amendment - R-2A (General 
Residential 

Conversion) Uses in R-3 Zones - South En
d Area 

Land Use Bylaw Amendment - R-2A Uses in R
-3 Zones - South 

End Area 

Question Alderman Cromwell re: Garbage -
 South End of H 

Halifax 
South Park Street 

Recommended Heritage Property - 1029 Sou
th Park Street 

South Street 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue
 to South Street) 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue
 to South Street) 

Case No. 5195 - Zoning: 6070-6074 South 
Street - SET DATE 

FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Case No. 3938 - Contract Development - 57
84-90 South Street 

Space Shuttle 

Expression of Sympathy - Space Shuttle 'C
hallenger' Tragedy 

Spagnoli, Al 
MOMENT OF SILENCE - FIREFIGHTER - AL SPA

GNOLI 

Special Care 
Homes for Special Care - Provincial Cost

-Sharing 

Special Care Homes 

Homes for Special Care Negotiations 

Speeding 
Speeding Zones - School Areas 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Speeding Q
uinpool Road 

Spring Garden Road 
Hearing: Recommended Heritage Propertie

s: 5853, 5857-63 

and 5871 Spring Garden Road 

Request for Deferral of Heritage Hearing
s - Spring Garden 

Road and Summer Street 

Design Competition - Spring Garden Road 
Parking Lots 

Design Competition - Spring Garden Road 
Parking Lots 

Recommended Heritage Properties: 5853, 58
57-63 & 5871 Spring 

Garden Road; 1544 Summer Street (SET DAT
E FOR HEARING) 

5994 Spring Garden Road - Rental Lease 

5990 Spring Garden Road - Rental Lease 

Spring Garden Road Commercial Area Plan 
and Associated MPS 

and Land Use Bylaw Amendments 

Spring Garden Road Commercial Area Plan,
 and Associated 

Municipal Planning Strategy and Land Use 
Bylaw Amendments 

101. 
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Spring Garden Road Commercial Area Plan - SET DATE FOR 

PUBLIC HEARING 

5994 Spring Garden Road - Commercial Tenant Lease 	
38 

 

St. Andrew's Bldg. 

Appointment of Consultants - Saint Andrew's Building 

Study 
St. Andrew's School 

Question Alderman Walker re: Rental of St. Andrew's School 

Facility for Bingo 

St. Catherines Sch. 

Petition Alderman Dewell re: Correspondence, St. Catherines
 

School Parent Teachers Association re New Gymnasium 

St. Francis School 

Tender No. 86-27: Drainage Improvements - St. Francis 

School Sportsfield 
St. Margaret's Bay 

Question Alderman Walker re: Meeting with Minister of 

Highways and Premier re St. Margaret's Bay Road 

Question Alderman Walker re: St. Margaret's Bay Road Ramp 

Question Alderman Walker re: Ramp off St. Margaret's Bay 

Road 
Question Alderman Walker re: Welcome to Halifax Sign - St. 

Margaret's Bay Road 

St. Margarets Bay Rd 
Question Alderman Walker Re: Ramp - St. Margaret's Bay Road

 

363 

305 

676 

506 

495 

144 

42 

184 

St. Mary's Rec. Club 
Lawn Bowling - St. Mary's Recreation Club 

Stadacona 
Request for Parachute Jump - Stadacona 

Statement of Revenue and Expenditure 

Statment of Revenue and Expenditures 

Statement of Revenue and Expenditure - TO BE TABLED 

Statement of Revenue and Expenditure 

Statement of Revenue and Expenditure 

Statement of Revenue and Expenditure 

102. 

216 

288 

52 

463 

679 

694 

567 

447 

Staff Establishment 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Staff Establishment and 

Salaries 
Statement 
Statement of Revenue and Expenditure 
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Statement of Revenue and Expen
diture - TO BE TABLED 

Statement of Revenue and Expe
nditure 

Statistics 
Question Alderman OMalley re:

 

Relation to School Closure 

Status 
Question Alderman R 

About 
Status - Civic No. 

Question Alderman Cromwell re:
 Status - Seniors Housing 

Status of Specific Sidewalk Re
newals - Alderman OMalley 

Stipend 
Town Criers Stipend 

Stipend Increase for Crossing 
Guards - Alderman OMalley 

Question Alderman OMalley re: 
Stipend for School Crossing 

Gurads 
Stipend for School Crossing Gu

ards - Alderman OMalley 

Stoneybrook Court 

Alderman Leiper Petition re: A
pplication to Rezone a 

Portion of Property on Stoneyb
rook Court from R-4 to R-2AM 

Motion of Rescission Alderman 
Dewell re: City Council Res. 

October 30/86 - Case No. 5016 
- Rezoning - Lot K-9A-1 

Alderman Dewell Notice of Moti
on Re: Rescission of Oct. 

16th re Case No. 5016, Rezonin
g, Stoneybrook Court 

Rezoning - Lot K-(A-1 Stoneyb
rook Court) 

Case No. 5016 - Rezoning - Lot
 K-9A-1, Stoneybrook Court 

Case No. 5016 - Rezoning: Lot 
K-9A-1 Stoneybrook Court 

Case No. 5016 - Rezoning - Lot
 K-9A-1 Stoneybrook Court -

SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Storage 
PCB Storage - Alderman Downey

 

School Statistics in 

124 

622 

500 

501 

693 

340 

300 

307 

110 

650 

631 

551 

542 

581 

372 

Store 
Question 

Question 

Question 

Question 

Alderman Dewell re: Sunday Sto
re Openings 

Alderman Meagher re: Sunday St
ore Openings 

Alderman R. Grant re: Sunday S
tore Openings 

Deputy Mayor Jeffrey re: Sunda
y Store Openings 



Herring Cove 

- Street 

Herring Cove 

446 

709 

66 

560 

592 

530 

64 

31 

188 

6 

721 

423 

446 

402 

366 

142 

145 

3 

91 

43 

700 

699 

186 

11 

14Mgalaq, 
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stores 
Sunday Openings 

Question Alderman De
well re: 24 Hour Sto

res 

Stormwater Manage. 

Report on Stormwater 
Management in the Cit

y of Halifax 

Stormwater Managemt
 
	

558 

Stormwater Managemen
t Study 

Street 
	

449 

Renaming of Portion o
f Bright Street 

Bright Place 
	 - Lady Hammond Road to

 

Rezoning - Portions o
f Claremont Street an

d Regent Road, 

and Street Closure 

Question Alderman OMa
lley re: Snow Removal

 and Parking on 

Narrow Streets 

Motion Deputy Mayor F
lynn re: Amendment to

 Ordinance Number 

180 - The Streets Ord
inance - FIRST READIN

G 

Amendment to Ordinanc
e Number 180 - The St

reets Ordinance 

Second Reading 

Notice of Motion Depu
ty Mayor Flynn re Ame

ndment to 

Ordinance 180 - The S
treets Ordinance 

Question Alderman Jef
frey re: Policy - Bur

nt Out Street 

Lights 

Case No. 4738 - Contr
act Development: 

Road, and Street Clos
ure - Herring Cov 

Question Alderman G. 
OMalley re: Parking 

Cleaning 

Case No. 4738 - Cont
ract Development: 33

4-338 

Road and Street Closu
re - Herring Cove Roa

d 
Streets 

Question Alderman D. 
Grant re: Snow Remova

l from 

Award of Tender 86-3
0 - Resurfacing 

Closure and Sale - Po
rtion of Kempt Road (

Parcel p) 

Award of Tender #86-3
2 - Cracksealing Stre

ets 

Award of Tender #86-3
1 - Slurry Sealing of

 Paved Streets 

Question Alderman Jef
frey re: Street Signa

ge - Dunbrack 

and Main Avenue 

Question Alderman Dow
ney re: Patching - St

reet Surface 

Case No. 4738 - Contr
act Development - 334

-338 Herring Cove 

Road and Street Closu
re, Herring Cove Road

 

Closure of Tower Road
 (University Avenue t

o South Street) - 

SET DATE FOR PUBLIC 
HEARING 

Question Alderman R. 
Grant re: Installatio

n of Streetlight 

Case No. 5046 - Stree
t Closure and Rezonin

g - Claremont 

Street 
Official Street Lines

 - Falkland Street, M
aitland Street, 

Brunswick Street - SE
T DATE FOR PUBLIC HEA

RING 

Question Alderman Mea
gher re: Street Clean

ing 

713 

497 

3 -338 
e Road 
Fines 

34 

104. 



City Council Index 

Street Closure and Co
nveyance - Rockingsto

ne Road (Portion) 

- SET DATE FOR PUBLI
C HEARING 

Question Alderman Dow
ney re: Street Cleani

ng 

Street Closure - Port
ion of Kempt Road (pa

rcel "P") between 

Commission Street and
 the CN Overpass 

Street Closure - Port
ion of Kempt Road (Pa

rcel "P u ) 

Street Vendors 

Street Vendors 

Street Closure - Sout
hernmost Portion of F

ern Lane 

Street Closure - Por
tion of Fern Lane 

Street Closure - Por
tion of Fern Lane 

Street Closure - Por
tion of Fern Lane 

Question Alderman Dow
ney re: Street Cleani

ng - North 

Cogswell and Agricol
a Street 

Street Lines - Brunsw
ick Street, Proctor S

treet and Cogswell 

Street 

Street Closure - Port
ion of Fern Lane: SET

 DATE FOR PUBLIC 

HEARING 
Question Alderman Do

wney re: Streetlight
 Cleaning 

Question Alderman Jef
frey Re: Street Repai

rs - Main Avenue 

Question Alderman OM
alley Re: Streets Or

dinance 

Street Lines - Brunsw
ick, Proctor and Cogs

well Streets 

Question Alderman Me
agher re: Street Swe

eping 

Closure and Sale - Po
rtion of Williams Lak

e 

and WL-2) 
Street Closure and Sa

le - Warners Court an
d 

Closure of Tower Road
 (University Avenue t

o 

Closure and Sale - Po
rtion of Williams Lak

e 

WL-1 and WL-2) 

Street Closure and Sa
le - Warners Court an

d 

Closure of Tower Road
 (University Avenue t

o 

Street Prostitution 
and Related Issues 

Question Alderman Dow
ney re: Street Repair

s - George Street 

Question Alderman Do
wney re: Street Clea

ning 

Question Alderman Wal
ker re: Street Width 

- Purcell's Cove 

Road (Melville Devel
opment) 

Road (Lots WL-1 

Adjacent Lots 

South Street) 

Road (Lots 

Adjacent Lots 

South Street) 

719 

187 

510 

517 

448 

481 

464 

550 

516 

475 

379 

359 

397 

379 

408 

409 

345 

333 

196 

197 

198 

205 

205 

206 

209 

223 

223 

259 
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Street Closure and Conveyance - Rockingstone Road (Portion) 
- SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Question Alderman Downey re: Street Cleaning 

Street Closure - Portion of Kempt Road (Parcel "P") between 
Commission Street and the CN Overpass 
Street Closure - Portion of Kempt Road (Parcel 

Street Vendors 

Street Vendors 

Street Closure - Southernmost Portion of Fern Lane 

Street Closure - Portion of Fern Lane 

Street Closure - Portion of Fern Lane 

Street Closure - Portion of Fern Lane 

Question Alderman Downey re: Street Cleaning - North 
Cogswell and Agricola Street 

Street Lines - Brunswick Street, Proctor Street and Cogswell 
Street 

Street Closure - Portion of Fern Lane: SET DATE FOR PUBLIC 

HEARING 
Question Alderman Downey re: Streetlight Cleaning 

Question Alderman Jeffrey Re: Street Repairs - Main Avenue 

Question Alderman OMalley Re: Streets Ordinance 

Street Lines - Brunswick, Proctor and Cogswell Streets 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Street Sweeping 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Williams Lake Road (Lots WL-1 

Street Closure and Sale - Warners Court and Adjacent Lots 
and WL-2) 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Williams Lake Road (Lots 

WL-1 and WL-2) 
Street Closure and Sale - Warners Court and Adjacent Lots 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

Street Prostitution and Related Issues 

Question Alderman Downey re: Street Repairs - George Street 

Street Cleaning 
Question Alderman Downey re: 

Question Alderman Walker re: 	Street Width -:,Pdrc=-111= 
CO7r- 

Road (Meliille Development) 

105. 
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petition Re: Street Improvements - Residents of 
Joyce Avenue 

Street Closure - Proctor Street, from Brunswick Street to 
Barrington Street 

Street Vendors and Newspaper Boxes 

Street Closure - Proctor Street 

Street Closure and Sale - Warners Court & Adjacent Lots -
SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Street Closure - Proctor Street from Brunswick Street to 
Barrington Street 

Closure and Sale - Portion of Williams Lake Road (Lots WL-1 
and WL-2) SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Student Transport 
Halifax District School Board Report re: Transportation of 

Students from Major Stevens Junior High to Cowie Hill 
Study 

Appointment of Consultants - Saint Andrew's Building 
Study 

Gottingen Street Marketing Strategy Study 

Gottingen Street Marketing Strategy Study 

Question Alderman Cromwell re: Study - Public Gardens 

Stormwater Management Study 

Subdivision 
Case No. 4747 - Lots A-2, A-3: Knightsridge Subdivision 
(Application for Amendment to Stage 11, Schedule "K" 	 575 

Winwick Subdivision 
588 

Subdivision of Land 
Amendments to the Land Use Bylaw Concerning the Subdivision 

of Land - Set date for Public Hearing 
Case No. 4308 - Amendments to the Land Use Bylaw re Sub- 

division of Land 
Summer Street 

Request for Deferral of Heritage Hearings - Spring Garden 

Road and Summer Street 
Hearing - Recommended Heritage Property - 1544 Summer 

Street 
Heritage Hearing Re: 1544 Summer Street - Heritage 

Property 
Hearing - Recommended Heritage Property - 1544 Summer 

Street 
Recommended Heritage Properties: 5853, 5857-63 & 5871 Spring 

Garden Road; 1544 Summer Street (SET DATE FOR HEARING) 

Hearing - Recommended Heritage Properties: 1544 Summer 

Street 
Heritage Hearing - 1544 Summer Street 

Recommended Heritage Property - 1544 Summer Street - SET 

DATE FOR HEARING 
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74 

88 

148 

363 

286 

138 

20 

449 

17 

75 

92 

711 

265 

396 

206 

199 

283 
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Sunday 
Sunday Store Openings 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Sunday Store Openings 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Sunday Store Openings 

Sunday Openings 

Question Deputy Mayor Jeffrey re: Sunday Store Openings 

114 

690 

690 

713 

689 

691 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Sunday Store Openings 

Sunday Closing 
Question Alderman Meagher re: 

Quebec re Sunday Closings 
sundries 

Continuing Expenditures in 1987 

Decision Supreme Corut of 
499 

- Social Planning Sundries 
714 

Continuing Expenditures in 1986 - Social Planning Sundries 
12 

Sunnybrae Avenue 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: 

Avenue 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re: 

Sunnybrae Avenue 
Sunrise Manor 

Petition Alderman Downey re: Residents of Sunrise Manor in 
Opposition to Installation of Coin-operated Laundry Machine 

Superannuation Act 
Report - Retirement Committee re: Proposed Amendments to 

the Superannuation Act 	 15 

Supervisor 
Ardmore Playground - Supervisor 

253 

Boarded House - Sunnybrae 

Garbage Container - 89 
18 

17 

675 

Supreme Crt. of Que. 
Question Alderman Meagher re: Decision Supreme Corut of 

Quebec re Sunday Closings 
Surplus 

Question Alderman Cromwell re: Surplus - Halifax District 

School Board Surplus 
Surveys 

Question Alderman Jeffrey re: Pre-Blast Surveys 

499 

689 

221 

682 
Susie Lake 

Report - Industrial Commission re: 3700 Acres - Annexed 

Land: Susie Lake Area 
Sympathy 
Expression of Sympathy 580 

System 
Integrated Utility Information System 

Integrated Utility Information System 

449 

216 

107. 
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Tanner, Allen 
Civic No. 234 Herrin g Cove 
Property 

Question Alderman R. Grant 
Property 

Task Force Ageing 
Task Force on Ageing 

Extended Care Beds 
Task Force on Ageing 

Road - Allen & Dorothy Tanner 

re: Allen and Dorothy Tanner 

- Recommendations: Development of 

360 

377 

89 

451 

Recommendation - Task Force on the Ageing Population re: 
Halifax Civic Hospital 

tax 
Notice of Motion Alderman Cromwell re: Proposed Amendment 

to Ordinance 137, the Deferred Payment of Tax Ordinance 
Proposed Amendment to Ordinance 170, the Tax Concession 

Ordinance - SECOND READING 
Request - Tax Concession for Office Tower - Purdys Wharf 
Development Limited 

Request - Tax Reduction: NOSCO Marine Industries Inc. NOSCO 
Grain 

Property Tax Assistance 

676 Request - Tax Reduction - NOSCO Marine Industries Inc. 
NOSCO Grain 	 651 

Notice of Motion Alderman Meagher re: Reconsideration of 
Agenda Items 10.1 and 10.2 City Council - September 11/86 	530 

Recommendations - Tax Concessions and Grants Committee 
525 

Recommedation - Tax Concessions and Grants Committee 

724 

326 

681 

676 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Payment of Taxes at Various 
Banks 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Tax Relief for Senior 
Citizens 

Question Alderman Walker re: Exemption of Taxes for Widows 

Capital Budget 

Operating Budget 

Interest Rate on Past Due Taxes 

Halifax-Dartmouth Industries Limited re: Tax Relief 

Tax Concessions for Parking Garages 

Tax Concessions for New Development During Construction 

Tax and Grants Committee - Recommendations - Alderman 
Meagher 

Proposed Tax Concessions 

Tax Agreement - The Bay Parking Garage 

Motion Alderman Meagher re: Reconsideration of City Council 551 
Agenda Items 10.1 and 10.2 - September 11, 1986 

Proposed Tax Concessions 

108. 

593 

303 

146 

301 

170A 

170E 

92 

111 

677 

624 

666 

481 

523 

526 
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Case No. 4124 and 012/4  Tax Agreements - Sheraton Hotel 

Deferred Taxes - Ordinance No. 137 and Tax Relief for Senior 
Citizens and Others (City Charter Section 227) 

Question Alderman Walker re: Deferred Taxes - Widows 

Tax Concessions and Grants 

Deferred Taxes - Ordinance Number 137 

Tax & Gramts Comm. 
Recommendations - Tax Concessions and Grants Committee 

Tax & Grants Comm. 
Tax and Grants Committee - Recommendations - Alderman 

Meagher 
Question Alderman OMalley re: Capital Grants - Tax and 
Grants Committee 

Report - Tax and Grants Committee 

Tax Concession 
Request - Tax Concession for Office Tower - Purdy's Wharf 
Development Limited 

Taxes 
Interest Rate on Past Due Taxes 

400 

Taxi 
Question Alderman Leiper re: Taxi Stand - Willett Street 

98 
Question Alderman OMalley re: Newspaper Article regarding 

Recent Murder of a City Taxi Driver 	 185 

Taxi Bays - Central Business District 
329 

Taxi Bays 
Taxi Bays - Central Business District 

456 

Telethon 
Izaak Walton Killam Hospital Telethon - Update 

Television 
Lighting - Council Chamber re: Live T. V. Coverage 

tender 
Sale of Grosvenor Lots (Tender #86-139) 

Notice of Motion of Reconsideration - Deputy Mayor Flynn re: 

Council Resolution, Feb. 13 re Tender No. 85-194 

Kaye Street Relief Sewer - Tender 85-35 

Seaview Memorial Park Boat Launch - Tender #85-72 

Award of Tender No. 86-96 - Mechanical and Electrical (City 

Hall) 
Award of Tender 877222 - Computer Software and Equipment 

for Collectors and Engineering Offices 
Award of Tender No. 85-299 - Fire Alarm Equipment 

14 
523 

211 

259 

10 

176 

363 

666 

22 

289 

651 

311 

590 

720 

67 

13 

220 

692 

698 
682 

109. 
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0 3 

Tender 86-136 - Drywall & Plaster Work - Third Floor 
City Hall 

Award of Tender No. 85-150 - Alexandra Centre - Window 
Replacements 
Tender 85-72 - Seaview Park Boat Launch 

Tender No. 86-36 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender 86-99: Four-Wheel Drive 

Tender #86-13: River Road Paving, Curb and Gutter, 
Sidewalk, and Storm Sewer 

Award of Tender 86-96: Mechanical and Electrical 
(City Hall) 

Tender No. 86-39 - New Paving - Seaview Drive 

Award of Tender #85-25 - Drainage Improvements 

Award of Tender #86-120 - Tree Pruning Near Fire Alarm 
Circuits 

Tender No. 86-27: Drainage Improvements - St. Francis 
School Sportsfield 
Award of Tender - Mural at 2330 Gottingen Street 

Tender 86-123 Halifax West - Drainage Improvements 

Award of Tender #86-94: Replacement of Foam Pumper - 
Halifax Fire Department 
Award of Tender #86-18 - Traffic Improvements 

Award of Tender - Housing Demonstration Project: Lot GR 
Barrington Street 

Award of Tender #86-19 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender #86-34 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-11 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender #86-108 - Restoration and Landscaping - 
Fairview Junior High School Sports Field 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Tenders - City Hall Elevator 
and Computer Enhancements and Upgrade 

i .ward of Tender 86-107 - Renovations, 2155-57 Barrington 
Street Men's Night Shelter 

Tender #86-104 - Highway Salt and Tender #86-105 - Hauling 

of Bulk Salt 
Award of Tender No. 86-35 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender No. 86-37 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Maritime Formless Ltd. - Tender Nos. 85-06, 86-09 and 86-10 

Award of Tender #86-15 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Award of Tender #86-38 - Sidewalk Renewals 

699 

508 

596 

507 

587 

590 

588 

507 

654 

653 

506 

632 

596 

616 

489 

555 

488 

494 

488 

530 

496 

568 

560 

537 

538 

500 

489 

531 
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Awar
and

d 
 Gutter 
of 
 TenRenewal  

der No. 86-16 - Connolly Street - Paving, Curb 

Tenelds 
der - Phase 1: Landscaping Chebucto Heights: Playing 

Fi  
Award of Tender No. 86-03 - Kidston Road Storm Sewer 

Award of Tender No. 85-56R: Reroofing - Chocolate Lake 
Centre 
Award of Tender No. 86-81 Point Pleasant Park Gatehouse 

Award of Tender #86-31 - Slurry Sealing of Paved Streets 

Award of Tender No. 86-04 - New Sidewalk, vimy Avenue 

Tender #86-87 - Rockingham Fire Station Renovations 

Award of Tender No. 86-10 - Sidewalk Renewal 

Supply & Installation of Eleven Motorchcle Radios - Halifax 
Police Department (Tender #84656-0) 
Award of Tender No. 86-14: Bobolink Street - Nightingale 
Drive to End 
Award of Tender 86-30 - Resurfacing 

Tender No. 85-28: Ross Street 

Award of Tender #86-32 - Cracksealing Streets 

Tender #86-29 - Hollis Street to Prince Street to Sackville 
Street - Underground Wiring 

Award of Tender #86-02 - Sewer Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-09 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-08 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Award of Tender #86-07 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Tender #86-50(R) - One 1986 Model 1/2 Ton Pick-Up Truck 
(Halifax Fire Department) 

Award of Tender #86-06 - Sidewalk Renewals 

Underground Wiring - Brunswick at Prince Street - Tender 
Award 

Tender No. 86-41 - Five Harley Davidson Motorcycles 

Tender No. 86-41 - Five Harley Davidson Motorcycles: 
Halifax Police Department 

Tender No. 85-171 - One 1986 Four-Wheel Drive: Halifax 
Police Department 

Tender No. 85-170 - One 1986 3/4 Ton Van: Halifax Police 
Department 

Tender No. 85-169 - Eight Four-Door Sedans: Halifax Police 
Department 

Tender No. 85-177 - One Combination Pneumatic and Sealed 
Drum Vibrator Roller - 7 ton 

Tender No. 85-170 - One 1986 3/4 Ton Van 

422 

402 

423 

421 

379 

366 
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374 

424 
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422 

423 

422 

402 
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325 
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316 
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116 
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41 

41 

40 

40 

54 
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Tender No. 85-164 - Main Land
 	?Jre 

Centre 
Tender No. 85-176 - Two 198C

 

Tender No. 85-178 - One 1986 
?(Jur-wr.ee. 

Tender No. 86-46: 	Duct Clean
in,: - 

Award of Tender No. 86-21 - A
lm;: 

New Curb and Gutter 

Tender No. 85-184 - Two 1986 
Mr.Ael 

with Plows - Crew Cabs 

Tender No. 85-193 - Eleven 1
986 	 7f,';(7; 

Tender No. 85-180 - One 1986
 4 Wheel 

Municipal Tractor 

Award of Tender No. 86-23 - 
Traffic 

Road 
Tender No. 85-194 - Two Stake

 Dur7 

Tender No. 86-48 - One Aeria
l Ladder 

Tender No. 85-171: One 1986
 Fo.r-Whee: 

Tender. No. 85-169 - Eight 19
86 Fo.r-=----r 

Tender No. 85-151 - Five 1986 M
G,-,;.=7 -- - -e 

Combination Salt & Dump Truc
k =totieE 

Tender #86-115 - Roach's pon
d  	7a-.k 

Tender Call - Canoe Concessi
on 

Tender No. 86-47 - Public 
car.,i'-n- 

Tendering Committee 

Notice of Motion - Deputy Mayor 

of the Tendering Committee 

Motion Deputy Mayor Flynn - 
	___ 

Committee 

The Bay 
Tax Agreement - The Bav Park

inc 

Thornhill Drive 

Question Alderman R. Grant r
e: P.oc!= - 	 - 

Drive 
Question Alderman Jeffrey r

e: Rosen: =- -- =r 

Thornhill Drive 

Tibbets Paint Bldg. 

Question Alderman Dewell re
: Use of OLd 

Building 

Titus Street 
Question Alderman Jeffrey re

: qiciew=1 - 	 - 

Village Road and Titus Stree
t 

112. 
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Tobin Street 

Case No. 4128 - Agreement - 5265 Tobin Street 

Tourism Canada 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Tourism Canada - Omission of 

Halifax From Promotional Material 
Tourism Halifax 

Question Alderman OMalley re: Halifax Likes Company 

Tournament 

Presentation: City of Halifax Golf Tournament Trophy 

Tower Road 

Report - Heritage Advisory Committee - Alteration - 1041 

Tower Road - Registered Heritage Property 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Town Clock 
Question Alderman Walker re: Painting of Town Clock 

Town Clock - Alderman Walker 

Town Crier 
Town Criers Stipend 

Trade Mart 
Sale of Proctor Street/Trade Mart Lands 

Traffic 
Question Alderman Downey re: Information Report - Market & 

Grafton Strs. - Conversion to Two-Way Traffic Circulation 

Alderman Downey Petition re: Traffic Conditions on North-

wood Terrace and Black Street 
Grosvenor Road and Area - Traffic and Safety: Cresthaven 

Estates 
Question Alderman Leiper re: Bayview Road Traffic Problems 

Award of Tender #86-18 - Traffic Improvements 

Petition Alderman Leiper re: Traffic Problems - Mainland 

North 
Award of Tender No. 86-23 - Traffic Improvements, Old Sambro 

Road 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Traffic Warrant 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Traffic - Willow Street 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Traffic Lights - Williams 

Lake Road and Herring cove Road 

Traffic in Mainland North - Alderman Leiper 

Question Alderman Walker re: Heavy Traffic - Armshore Drive 

re Regatta Point Development 

113. 
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21 
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Traffic Improvements - Sackville Street at Dresden Row 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Two Way Traffic 
Grafton Streets 
	 Market and 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re: Traffic Lights - Herring 
Cove Road and Williams Lake Road 
Traffic - Mainland South 

Question Alderman Walker Re: 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: 
Road 

Question Alderman Walker re: 
Street and Quinpool Road 

Question Alderman OMalley re: 
Street 

Transfer 
Petition Re: Proposed 
Harold Doucette 
	Transfer - School Principal 

Transfer of Capital Funds 
Renovation Project 

Transfer of 120 Acres 
- Cowie Hill Area to 

Transit 
Recommendation to Purchase Additional Computer Capacity 

Metropolitan Transit 
Question Alderman Dewell 

Routes 
Question Alderman Dewell 

Transit Service to Manors 

Transit Adv. Comm. 
Recommendations - Transit Advisory Committee 

Recommendations - Transit Advisory Committee (Service to 

Industrial Parks and Metro Transit Becoming Line Dept.) 

Transportation 
Senior Citizens Transportation Needs Re: Redirection 

of Subsidy Funds 
Travel Expense 
Recommendation - Audit Committee re: Travel Expenses 

Recommendation - Audit Committee - Financial Statements, 

Data Processing, Mayor and Aldermen Travel Expenses 

Trucks 
Question Deputy Mayor Jeffrey re: Heavy Trucks on Brook 

Street 
Question Alderman Walker re: Trucks - Melville Ridge 

Development 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Truck Routes 

Twin Oaks Road 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Signage - Twin Oaks Road 

Traffic Sign - Twin Oaks 

Road 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: 

Truck Traffic - Crown Drive 

Traffic Sign - Twin Oaks 

Traffic Lights - MacDonald 

Truck Traffic - Isleville 

to Rockingham Fire Hall 

of Public Service 
City of Halifax 

Commission Property 

re: Rationalization of Transit 

re: Weekend Ridership - No.8 Bus 

374 

378 

407 

371 

409 

222 

259 

127 

316 

716 

401 

714 

66 

332 

13 

621 

591 

322 

289 

252 

658 

659 

660 

302 

222 
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Use 
Question Alderman Meagher re: Regulations and Enforcement 
Use of Skateboards and Bicycles on Sidewalk 

Request for Use of Coat of Arms 	Halfiax Rifles Armoury 
Association 
Petition Alderman Downey re: Use of Coin Operated Washers 

Question Alderman Walker and Dryers in Gordon B. re: Use of Grocery Bags for 
Isnor Manor 

Garbage 
Question Alderman Walker re: Cost - Use of Ball Diamonds 

City Council Index 

U.N.S.M. 

Appointment of Voting Delegates - U.N.S.M. Annual Conference 
September 10-13, 1986 

Resolution to UNSM Regional Meeting 

Recommendations - Union of Nova Scotia Municipalities: 
Re: School Boards 

Question Alderman R. Grant Re: UNSM Resolution Re: Policy 
Elected School Board Members 
Nomination UNSM Executive Committee 

Delegates to the U.N.S.M. Regional Committee Meeting 
June 19th - Deputy Mayor Flynn 

Uniacke Square 
Question Alderman Downey re: Uniacke Square 

Union Street 
Appeal of Variance Approval - 3205 Union Street 

University 
Proposed Special Compensation - Mount Saint Vincent 
University 

University Avenue 
Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

Unversity Avenue 
Closure of Tower Road (University Avenue to South Street) 

Update 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Industrial Park Update 

Upgrade 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Tenders - City Hall Elevator 
and Computer Enhancements and Upgrade 

Upper Water Street 
Call for Proposals - Heliport (Upper Water Street) 

Question Alderman 

Question Alderman 
Use 

Question Alderman 
Department 
Use of City Flag 

Use of Ball Diamonds - Alderman Walker 

( Cromwell re: Use of Halifax Hall 

Hamshaw re: Old Rockingham Fire Hall 

Downey Re: Use of Volvos - Halifax Police 

456 

345 

318 

628 

345 

337 

499 

552 

396 

198 

206 

567 

496 

481 

378 

458 

553 

599 

259 

722 

527 

411 

443 
260 
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Question Alderman D. Grant 	re: 	Use of Skateboards 

User Fee 335 

User 	Fees - City of Halifax Commons 	(Deputy Mayor 	Flynn 

Question Alderman Cromwell 	re: 	User Fees for Commons 
413 • 

User Fees - Recreation Committee 
146 

365 
User 	Fees - Halifax Commons re: 	Scotia Branch Legion 

450 
Question Alderman Downey re: 	User Fees for Commons 't 

1')E 
Proposed User Fee for Solid Waste Disposal 

11S 
User Fees for Commons 

User Fees - Central Commons - Alderman Meagher 

User Fees - Central Commons 

Uses 
Case No. 5024 - Amendment to the Land Use Bylaw - Rental 

Uses (Peninsula and Mainland Area) - Video Tape Rentals 

R-2 Uses - Alderman Meagher 

Utility Information 
Integrated Utility Information System 

Utility Poles 
Question Alderman Meagher re: Utility Poles - Oxford Street 

Area 
Vacation 

Question Alderman Hamshaw re: Annual Vacation - Halifax 

City Council 
Vandalism 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Complaint - Vandalism 

Question Alderman Meagher re: Downtown Vandalism 

Vaughan, Ontario 
Resolution - Town of Vaughan, Ontario, Applications to th 

Railway Transport Committee 
Resolution - Town of Vaughan, Ontario: Applications to the 

Railway Transport Committee 

Vehicles 
Question Alderman R. Grant re: Regulation of All Terrain 

Vehicles 
Question Alderman Meagher re: Vehicular Short-Cuts 

Vendors 
Street Vendors 

Street Vendors 

Street Vendors and Newspaper Boxes 

116. 
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Waterfront 
Waterfront - Temporary

 Harbour Walk 

Waterfront Dev. Corp 

Waterfront Development
 Corporation - Alderma

n 
Cromwell 

Leiper re: 
Taxi Stand - Willett Str

eet 

City Council Index 

11 

Victoria Road 

Appeal of Variance Ref
usal - 5740 Victoria R

oad 

Video 

Case No. 5024 - Land U
se Bylaw Amendments: V

ideo Tape 

Rentals 

Vimy Avenue 

Award of Tender No. 86-
04 - New Sidewalk, Vimy

 Avenue 

Visit 

Question Alderman R. G
rant re: Visit of Iris

h Children to 

Halifax 

Volume Control 

Classified Advertising
 - Volume Control 

Wanderers 

Recreation Committee r
e: Wanderers Grounds 

Wanderers Grounds 

Recreation Committee r
e: Wanderers Grounds 

Scoreboard at Wanderer
s Grounds - Alderman L

eiper 

Ward 
Question Alderman Walk

er re: Ward Location -
 Sayers Lake 

and Ragged Lake 

Ward 4 
Question Alderman Meag

her re: Leaf Clean-up 
in Ward 4 

Ward 7 
Question Alderman R. Grant re:

 Snow Plowing, Ward 7 

Warners Court 

Street Closure and Sal
e - Warners Court 

& Adjacent Lots - 

SET DATE FOR PUBLIC HE
ARING 

Street Closure and Sale
 - Warners Court and Ad

jacent r,otri 

Street Closure and Sale
 - Warners Court and Ad

jacent Lots 

Downey re: Four U
nits on West and 

Wf/riard 

West Street 

Question Alderman 

Streets 

Willett Street 

Question Alderman 

314 

181 
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331 

14 
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585 
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661 

691 

111 

197 

205 

21 

481 

458 
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Case No. 5043
 - Contract D

evelopment 

SET DATE FOR 
PUBLIC HEARIN

G 

Question Alde
rman Dewell r

e: 

Terrace and W
indsor Street

 

Windsor and H
ood Intersect

ion 

- 2186 Windsor
 Street 

Boat Motor Rep
air - Windcres

t 

- Alderman Dew
ell 

City Council I
ndex 

Williams Lake
 Road 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 Re: Traffic 
Lights - Herr

ing 

Cove Road and
 Williams Lak

e Road 

Petition Alde
rman Walker r

e: Constructi
on of Public 

Housing or Non
-Profit Housin

g - Williams L
ake Road 

Closure and Sa
le - Portion o

f Williams Lak
e Road (Lots W

L-1 

and WL-2) SET
 DATE FOR PUB

LIC HEARING 

Question Alde
rman R. Grant

 re: Traffic 
Lights - Will

iams 

Lake Road and
 Herring cove

 Road 

Closure and Sa
le - Portion o

f Williams Lak
e Road (Lots W

L-1 

and WL-2) 

Closure and Sa
le - Portion o

f Williams Lak
e Road (Lots 

WL-1 and WL-2
) 

Forward Avenu
e - Alderman 

Walker 

Questions Ald
erman Walker 

re: Williams 
Lake Road Pum

ping 

Station 

Lots 1 and 3 
Williams Lake

 Road 

Willow Street
 

Question Alde
rman Meagher 

re: Traffic -
 Willow Stree

t 

Winchester Av
enue 

Case No. 5160
 - Rezoning: 

Proposed Lots
 37BA and 37B

B 

Winchester Av
enue 

Windcrest Ter
race 

Question Alde
rman Dewell r

e: Boat Motor
 Repair - Win

dcrest 

Terrace and W
indsor Street

 

Windsor Stree
t 

Peninsula Nort
h Secondary Pl

anning Strateg
y - Zoning of 

Pilcher's Flo
wers, 2776 Wi

ndsor Street 

Case No. 5043
 - Contract D

evelopment: 2
186 Windsor S

treet 

Laundromat - C
orner of Dunca

n and Windsor 
Streets 

Contract Devel
opment - Case 

No. 5043 - 218
6 Windsor Stre

et 

407 

360 

88 

21 

196 

205 

381 

184 

525 

123 

683 

304 

663 

476 

533 

467 

405 

304 

532 

Winter Ban 

Question Alde
rman Downey r

e: Winter Parking
 Ban 661 

Winwick 

Winwick Subdi
vision 

Wiring 
Underground W

iring - Marke
t Street 

Withrod Drive
 

Acquisition -
 Lot 63B, Wit

hrod Drive 
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559 
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485 

221 
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12 
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525 

624 
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491 

323 

663 

295 

180 
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724 

497 
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Woodside Ferry 
Question Alderman Cromwell re: Woodside Ferry - Bus Routes 

Workplace 
No Smoking in the Workplace 

World Cup Soccer 
Question Alderman Leiper re: World Cup Soccer 

Canadian Entry 
World Trade Centre 
Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re: Appointments - World Trade 

and Convention Centre Limited Board 
Question Deputy Mayor Flynn re: Appointments to the Board 

of the World Trade and Convention Centre 
World Trade & Convention Centre - Shareable Construction 

Costs 
Write off 
Recommendation for Write-off 

Write Off of Accounts 

Young Street 
Question Alderman OMalley re: Snow Plowing - Young Street 

Boulevard 
Question Alderman OMalley re: City Property - Young and 
Isleville Streets 

Youth Association 
Phoenix House - Long Term Services for Youth Association 

Yukon Street 
Driveway - 6284 Yukon Street 

Zones 
Question Alderman Walker re: Parking in Handicapped Zones 

Speeding Zones - School Areas 

Speeding Zones - School Areas 

Zoning 
Peninsula North Secondary Planning Strategy - Zoning of 

Pilcher's Flowers, 2776 Windsor Street 
Case No. 5042 - Industrial 1-3 Zone Amendments - SET DATE 
FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

C-2A Zone Requirements - Community Facilities 

Case No. 5195 - Zoning: 6070-6074 South Street - SET DATE 
FOR PUBLIC HEARING 

Question Alderman Dewell re: R-2 Zoning Provisions 

Question Alderman Dewell re: Zoning Bylaw Education - Real 
Estate Agents 

Question Alderman R. Grant re: Industrial Zoning for 
Wrecked Car Depositories 

Zoning Designation Misunderstanding - Alderman R. Grant 

Question Alderman Dewell re: C-2A Zone Requirements 

119. 




